National Institutes of Health/Office of Extramural Research





# NIH eRA Commons System (COM) Users Guide

Version 2.6.3.0 - April 29, 2004

## **Table of Contents**

Introduction	1
User Roles	
System Requirements	4
Session Expiration	
Concurrent Logins	
Password Expiration Notification	5
Accessing the Commons	5
First Time Users	
Username and Password Information	
Welcome Screen	7
Getting Help	8
Password Policy	8
Commons Demo	10
Using the NIH eRA Commons Demo	
Creating a New Demo Account	
Registering Institutions	13
Institution Registration Request	
Confirmation of Institution Registration	15
Registration States	
User Account Management	17
Administration Module	
Creating New User Accounts	
Create Account for Existing PI	
Updating Existing Accounts	
Performing a Query	
Modify User Account Information	
Deleting User Accounts	
Update Profile Status	
Viewing Pending Status	
Verifying NIH Support	
Add Additional Grant Information	
Institution Profile	39
View Institutional Profile	
Edit Institution Profile Information	
Viewing IPF Assurances and Certifications	
Edit IPF Assurances and Certifications	
Managing Organization Hierarchy	

Edit School Information	
Adding New Hierarchical Components	47
Deactivating Hierarchy Components	
View Institution Usage	

#### Managing Personal Profile Information

67

Personal Information	
Editing Personal Profile Information	
Add/Edit Race/Ethnicity Information	
Employment	
Editing an Existing Employment Record	
Add New Employment	
Reviewer Address	
Confirmation of Email Address	61
Residential Address	63
Degrees	
Adding a Degree	
Publications	
Add Publication Information	

#### Status Module

General Search	67
Performing a Query	68
Status Result – General Search	69
General Search Screen Related Links and Documents	70
Status Information	
Notice of Grant Award (NGA)	71
eSNAP	
Progress Report	73
Project Extensions	
Just-In-Time (JIT)	75
Project Extensions	76
eSubmissions	77
PI Status	78
Just-In-Time (JIT)	78
Status Result – Just-In-Time	79
Pending Progress Report	80
Status Result – Pending Progress Report	80
Recently Awarded	81
Status Result – Recently Awarded	
Training Grants	82
Status Result – Training Grants	83
Fellowships	84
Status Result – Fellowships	
eApplications	

#### **Delegate Authority**

Delegate PI Access	89
Revoking Personal Profile Authority	
Verify PI Support	
Delegate Submit Access	
Delegate PPF Edit Authority	
Create Affiliation	

89

	Create Affiliation Screen	
Index		103

## Introduction

The NIH eRA Commons is a web-based system for applicants and institutions to participate in the electronic grant administration process. Using the Java 2 Enterprise Edition (J2EE) specification, the Commons provides a modular framework and infrastructure that allows NIH extramural grantee organizations, grantees, and the public to conduct grant-related business with the NIH.

## **User Roles**

NIH extramural grantee organizations, grantees, and the public are the primary users of the Commons. Access to the Commons is granted using a User Account and only authorized users assigned to a specific role(s).

Signing Official (SO) A Signing Official or SO is a Business Official within an Extramural Organization. The SO has institutional authority to legally bind the institution in grant administration matters by providing signature approval of submissions. The SO monitors activities with the Extramural Organization and may have a number of titles while performing the following actions:

- Serve as an authority responsible for submission of grant applications to the NIH.
- Register an Institution.
- Create and modify the Institutional Profile (IPF) and user accounts. .
- View all grants within the institution, including status and award information.
- Create additional SO accounts.
- Create accounts with a combination of roles.

Administrative Official An Administrative Official or AO is a Business Official within an Extramural Organization and may be located within the Central Research Administration Office or and Academic Department. The AO reviews grant applications for accuracy before the SO submits final applications to the NIH. Depending on the institution workflow process, it is possible for the SO and AO to be the same person.

The AO performs the following actions:

Create and modify additional AO and PI accounts. •

**NOTE**: AOs are not authorized to transmit applications to the NIH.

(AO)

Principal Investigator (PI)	A Principal Investigator or PI directs a research project or program supported by the NIH. The role of the PI within the NIH eRA Commons is to complete the grant process, either by completing the required forms through the NIH eRA Commons or by delegating this responsibility to another individual.	
	The PI performs the following actions:	
	• Access information for any grant and only those grants for which they are the designated PI.	
Account Administrator (AA)	Designated by the SO, the Account Administrator (AA), at the grantee organization, facilitates the administration of NIH eRA Commons accounts. The AA typically is located in the central research administration office.	
	The AA performs the following actions:	

• Create and modify accounts for the AO, AA, FSR, PI, or ASST.

**NOTE**: AAs are not authorized to modify Institutional Profile (IPF) information.



Figure 1. 1 Commons User Relationships.

Organized in a modular framework, the Commons provides the following modules associated with specific types of grant processing.

Administration The Account Administration module allows institution officials the ability to create and manage user accounts associated with an institution.

**Institution Profile** The Institution Profile (IPF) module allows institution officials to electronically receive and maintain external organization profile information necessary for all grant applications from their institution. The grantee institution is arranged in a three-level organizational hierarchy (e.g., School, Division, and Department). Only institution Signing Officials (SO) are authorized to maintain this hierarchy.

Personal Profile	The Personal Profile (PPF) module allows users to maintain person profile information, which includes employment, degrees, publications, contact information, etc.).
Status	The Status module allows the Principal Investigator (PI), Administrative Official (AO), or Signing Official (SO) from the Grantee Organization to review the status of pending grant applications in real-time.
eSNAP	The electronic Streamlined Non-competing Award Process (eSNAP) module allows extramural grantee institutions to submit an electronic version of Type 5 (non-competitive) progress reports to the grants management community. For more information, see the eSNAP User Guide.
IAR	The Internet Assisted Review (IAR) module allows reviewers to submit critiques of grant applications and view each other's reviews before the actual meeting. Scientific Review Administrators (SRA) and Grants Technical Assistants (GTA) are able to view all critiques and generate preliminary score reports and pre-summary statement bodies. For more information, see the IAR User Guide.
FSR	The Financial Status Report (FSR) is a statement of expenditures sent to the sponsor of a grant or contract. This module lets Grant and Contract Accounting (GCA) prepare and submit an FSR on behalf of the Principal Investigator (PI).
X-Train	The electronic Trainee Activities System (X-Train) module lets Program Directors (PDs) of grantee institutions create and update trainee appointments. For more information, see the X-Train User Guide.
Links	<ul> <li>The eRA Common Links module provides links to the following websites, which provides information about the NIH eRA Commons and related applications.</li> <li>Commons Support Page</li> <li>CRISP</li> <li>Edison</li> <li>eRA Home Page</li> <li>Loan Repayment Program</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>National Institutes of Health</li> </ul>
	NSF Fastlane     OEB Home Bage
	OER Home Page  NOTE: The Links option is available before logging onto the Commons.

The Help option provides online Help for all aspects of using the NIH eRA Commons.

**NOTE**: The Help option is available before logging onto the Commons.

### **System Requirements**

The server component for the NIH eRA Commons System runs on a Sun Solaris operating system, located at NIH CIT and interfaces with existing IMPAC II applications. To access:

- Any personal computer can be used as the client component, operating Internet Explorer (IE) or Netscape on any platform.
- Cookies and JavaScript must be enabled.
- Hypertext links and navigation buttons provided by the system should be used to move through the pages.
- The selected browser should not be set for automatic password completion. For instructions on making these changes, check your browser's on-line Help text.

**NOTE**: Contact the <u>eRA Helpdesk</u> for assistance in determining what version of your browser is supported.

### Session Expiration

Help

Log-out of the system when planning to take a break for an extended period. Work sessions expire after 45 minutes of inactivity. Approximately, five minutes before expiration, a notification message is displayed.



Figure 1. 2 Session Notification.

- Click Keep Session to resume and continue working.
   Abandon Session to be set to be set
  - Alternatively, click Abandon Session to log out.

**NOTE**: When you are unable to respond to the expiration message, your session will expire while the Commons is still open. When the system logs you out, you may experience errors, lose functionality, or lose some of your data.

In the event any of the above problems occur:

- Close the web browser.
- Re-open a new browser window and start a new session.

Concurrent Logins	Only one session at a time is allowed. An attempt to log in to another session (using a second browser instance) causes the system to prompt you with an option of either terminating the first session or canceling the request.
Password Expiration	For security purposes, user passwords will expire and must be reset. If your password is about to expire, a "password close to expiration" message is generated once you log in.
Notification	Once your password expires, you are directed to select a new password.

ur password expires, you are directed to select a new password.

**NOTE**: Changing your password does not require you to notify anyone.

### Accessing the Commons

The Commons is a web-based system and users are required to enter a User ID and password for authentication.

To access:

1. Locate your Web Browser icon (e.g., Netscape Communicator or Internet Explorer).



2. Enter the following URL in the **Address** field: https://commons.era.nih.gov/commons/



The Welcome Screen displays, as illustrated in Figure 1.1.



Figure 1. 3 The NIH eRA Commons Welcome Screen (COM0001).

Uniform Resource Locator (URL), the global address of documents, and other resources on the World Wide Web (WWW).

From the Login Screen, users may access the Help tabs and other available links.



- 4. Enter your Password and press Enter
- 5. Alternatively, select Login

**NOTE**: All passwords are unreadable as they are entered and the Commons will lockout users after a specific number of unsuccessful login attempts.

6. Select the **Forgot Password?** hypertext link in the event you forget your password. (For more information, see the heading "User and Password Information" below.

#### **First Time Users**

First time users are directed immediately to the Change Password Screen (FRW0015).

Change Password - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	-
eRA Commons	<u>*</u>
Change Password	
Your password has expired, you must change your password now in order to log into the system.	
* indicates required field	
New password must meet the following standards:	
<ul> <li>At least eight (8) non-blank characters in length</li> <li>Must contain a mixture of letters, numbers and at least one of the following special characters: I # \$ % = + &lt; &gt; Other special characters are not allowed.</li> <li>First and last characters cannot be numbers</li> <li>Cannot contain username</li> <li>Cannot be reused within one (1) year</li> </ul>	I
Your password will be changed immediately in eRA production (IMPP) applications. For IRDB applications - such as QVR - passw changes will take effect within one hour.	ord
For additional guidance, please review the <u>eRA Password Policy</u> .	
* Old Password:	
*New Password:	
*Retype New Password:	
Submit clear	

Figure 1. 4 Change Password Screen (FRW0015).

Rules for creating passwords are displayed on screen. Once all information is entered:

• Click Submit to update the new password information and access the Welcome Screen illustrated in Figure 1. 5.

**NOTE**: Passwords may be changed in accordance with the eRA Password Policy (PASS). For more information, see the Password Policy section.

#### Username and Password Information

A personal user account is needed to log in to the NIH eRA Commons. This requires a unique username (from 6 to 20 characters) and a password (minimum length of 6 characters), which can be a combination of letters and numbers.

When a password is forgotten, an option is provided that allows a request to reset the password. Submitting this request generates a new password, which is sent to the email address contained in your user profile.

#### NOTE: Password text is case-sensitive.

To reset your password, from the Main Commons access screen:

- Select the Forgot Password? hypertext link.
- Enter your User ID and eMail address
- Click Submit and the system will return to the Main page.
- A new password is generated and sent to the email address contained within your user profile.

For more information on creating passwords, see the heading "Password Policy" section on page 8.

## **Welcome Screen**

Once access is granted, the Welcome Screen (COM0001) displays user login information and links based on assigned access rights.



Figure 1. 5 NIH eRA Commons Welcome Screen (COM0001).

From the Welcome Screen:

- Messaging information is available, which communicates important new information to users. Figure 1.5 illustrates an example.
- Select one of the available tabs to access the Commons modules.
- Select the Log-out hypertext link to close the Commons session.

## **Getting Help**

The eRA Commons Helpdesk responds to requests from institutions to register with the NIH Commons. Several steps must be completed to respond to such a request, including account creation for the Signing Official (SO), Account Administrator (AA), and Administrative Official (AO) for that institution. Oftentimes, Helpdesk staff establishes the Principal Investigator (PI) accounts as well. The account creation process is sometimes quite involved, since an NIH profile must be assigned or created at the time of account creation. Due to occasional ambiguity in the NIH database, sometimes a fair amount of time is needed to select the appropriate profile for the new Commons user account.

**On-Line Help** When a problem occurs, help is available using the Common's on-line documentation or by contacting the contact the NIH eRA Commons Help Desk at <u>commons@od.nih.gov</u>.

- Clicking the Help icon provides context sensitive help based on the current screen.
- Selecting the Main Menu's <u>Help</u> option accesses the Table of Contents.

## **Password Policy**

As shared information becomes more prevalent, so does IT security programs, policies, and procedures. The eRA Password Policy (PASS) reduces the risk of unauthorized access to the production servers and databases.

User passwords may be changed at any time. The eRA Change Password Screen (PASS) is available to change user account passwords.

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab, then <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Change</u> <u>Password</u>. All passwords are validated against the Password Policy requirements.

🚰 eRA Change Password - Microsoft Internet Explorer	<u>- 🗆 ×</u>
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
eRA Change Password	•
New password must meet the following standards:	
<ul> <li>At least eight (8) non-blank characters in length</li> <li>Must contain a midure of letters, numbers and special characters: I # \$ % *= + &lt;&gt;</li> <li>First and last characters cannot be numbers</li> <li>Cannot contain username</li> <li>Cannot be reused within one (1) year</li> <li>Your password will be changed immediately in eRA production (MPP) applications. For IRDB applications. Such as OVR - password changes will take effect within one hour.</li> </ul>	
For additional guidance, please review the <u>eRA Password Policy</u> .	
^ indicates required field Change Password Form	
/ Username:	
^ Old Password:	
* New Password:	
* Retype New Password:	
Submit Clear	-
a Internet	

Figure 1. 6 eRA Change Password Screen.

eRA users can directly accesses the eRA Change Password module from the following URL. <u>http://apps.era.nih.gov/eraservices/</u>

The following highlights the password requirements for eRA users.

- Passwords created or changed by IC Account Administrators *must* be changed at first login.
- Passwords *must* be changed approximately every 180 days.
- A ten (10) day grace period prompt will be issued once the password expires. Notification of the grace period and opportunity to change the password will be displayed during login.
- Password length *must* be at least *eight* (8) non-blank characters in length.
- Passwords *must* contain a mixture of alpha, numeric, and special characters.
- The first and last characters cannot be numeric.
- Passwords cannot contain a login name.
- Passwords cannot be reused for a period of one year.
- Accounts will be locked after five (5) consecutive unsuccessful login attempts. An error message will instruct users to call their IC Account Administrator to have an account unlocked.
- Accounts with over 45 day expired passwords shall be locked.

For more information on the eRA Password Policy, access the following URL. http://era.nih.gov/docs/NIH\_eRA\_Password\_Policy.pdf

#### Password Requirements

## **Commons Demo**

The NIH eRA Commons Demo module is a fully functioning demo site for all users. All currently available modules are accessible within a *testing* environment.

## Using the NIH eRA Commons Demo

Use the training/demo facility to familiarize yourself with the NIH eRA Commons and practice creating sample institutions, accounts, and grant applications. The demo provides access to the major functions of the system in a training/demonstration mode, which mirrors the production version, with the major exception that only sample data is altered.



Figure 1. 7 eRA Commons Demo Site (COM0001).

From the NIH eRA Commons home page:

- Click the <u>Enter NIH eRA Commons Demo</u> hypertext link from the **About the Commons** section (under the Login fields) to access the Commons Demonstration Site.
- Users with a demo account should log in using the Username and password created for this purpose.
- User without a demo account should create one.

To create a new Demo Account:

Click the <u>Create An Account</u> button to access the Create a New Demo Account Screen (COM0014).

The Commons Demonstration Site is almost identical to the actual Commons Home page.

### Creating a New Demo Account

The Create a New Demo Account Screen (COM0014) facilitates creation of a sample Institution and User account. Creation of a Signing Official (SO) account is *required* and grant applications are assigned to the created institution.

餐 Create a New Demo	) Account - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View F	avorites Iools Help	
6 1 4	RA Commons	Welcome Guest  Institution: Authority:
	IONS DEMONSTRATION SITE COMMONS DEMONSTRATION SITE COMMONS DEMONSTRATION	N SITE
Home Links	N Demo Account 😢	
available with 2003. • Through Dem Signing Offici Principal Inve- and initial acc Commons, bi application/gr	o better understand the NIH Commons without affecting any production data. All functionality of the NI the exception of Internet Assisted Review and X-Train, which will become available in Demo/Training in/Training Facility, you can create a sample institution and accounts by filling out the form provided by a (SO) is created and a number of applications/grants are assigned to that institution. If you choose the stigator (P) account, many of those grants will be assigned to that specific PI account. Once your inst ourba are assigned, the Demo/Training Facility version of NIH Commons will work exactly like the prout modify only sample data. Therefore, it will be possible to create new accounts, submit an eSNAP or ant Status and even affiliate other sample users to your sample institution.	Facility later in elow. By Default, a o create a itution is created iduction version of
Account Information	* indicates required field.	
First Name:*		
Last Name:*		
	Account Name must be a minimum of 6 characters and must not already be in use	
SO User Name:*		
PI User Name <sup>*</sup>		
Role*	🗹 SO 🗹 PI 🗌 FSR 🔲 IAR	
E-mail Address *		-
ē)		nternet

Figure 1. 8 NIH eRA Commons Demo – Create a New Demo Account.

Once a Principal Investigator (PI) account is created, a number of sample grant applications are assigned to the PI account. Once the institution and initial accounts are assigned, the training/demonstration module can be used to perform all functions on the *sample data* linked to these accounts (such as creating new accounts, submitting an eSNAP/FSR, reviewing application status, and affiliating other demo users to the demo institution).

Enter new account information, noting the following:

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- **Users Name** *must* have a *minimum* of six (6) characters (numbers and letters may be combined) and a *maximum* of twenty (20) characters. The account names *must* be unique.
- Select one or more roles for the new demo account.
- Click Submit and a verification message displays the information entered.
- Review all entered information.
- Click Save to confirm the information and create the new demo account.
- A confirmation page lists the user name information and passwords.
- Copy the information and click Continue.

• The system will return to the NIH eRA Commons Demonstration Site for log in and start of the training/demo session.

**NOTE**: First time users are required to change their password. For more information, see the heading "Changing Your Password."

# **Registering Institutions**

Extramural Institutions must register to use the NIH Commons. Once an institution registers, authorized personnel may create new user accounts within the hierarchy and structure of an Extramural Institution. The Commons provides Institutions with a secure account that can be used to represent the Institution and to access IPF information. Once registered, accounts for the Signing Official (SO) and Accounts Administrator (AA) can be created under the registered Institution.

## **Institution Registration Request**

The initial registration request registers the institution, sets up a mandatory account for the institution's Signing Official (SO), and sets up an optional account for the institution's Accounts Administrator (AA). Only authorized organization officials may register their institutions.

To register an institution:

- Select the <u>Home</u> (tab) option.
- Directly under the heading "**About the Commons**," select the <u>Grantee Organization Registration</u> hypertext link (under the Login fields) to access the Online Registration Instructions (REG3010).



Figure 1. 9 Online Registration Screen (REG3010).

• Click the Register Now button to access the Register Institution page (REG3010).

The Registration instructions can be printed as a reference during the registration process.

de mais er-			annee empri	orer						_ 8
jile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iev	v F <u>a</u> vorites	Tools	Help							
				s of he mons		III		Welcome Institution	cchismso :VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	4
Version Home Ac				e Personall				Authority:	SO	Log-out
egister l	nstitutio	on 😗								
nline Registrat elcome to the		ns On-L	ine Regist	ration Proce	SS.					
									) accounts for your i	institution.
	,			create additio						
									re. It is recommend act the ôPrintö butto	
				/Printö from t						
a second second										
indicates requ	uired field									
		_	-						_	
stitution Infor	mation									
stitution Inform	mation			-	-			_		
stitution Inform stitution Name JNS Number:	mation			_		:ity:*				1
stitution Inform stitution Name JNS Number: reet 1:*	mation				_	ity:*			<b>.</b>	]
stitution Inform stitution Name UNS Number: treet 1:*	mation				_	iity:*	(20972)	or (20972)	2422)	]
indicates requ stitution Inforr stitution Name UNS Number: treet 1:* treet 2: treet 3:	mation				s		(20873)	or (20873:	3423)	]
stitution Infor stitution Name UNS Number: treet 1:* treet 2:	mation				z	itate:*		or (20873:	▼ 3423) ▼	]

Figure 1. 10 Register Institution Screen (REG3007).

Complete the information fields for the **Institution** and **Accounts**, noting the following:

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- A minimum of one address line (**Street 1**) is *required*.
- The Institution Name may contain a *maximum* of 100 characters.
- An Official's **Title** may contain a *maximum* of 240 characters.
- **Users Name** *must* have a *minimum* of six (6) characters (numbers and letters can be combined) and a *maximum* of twenty (20) characters.
- When completing the information for the **Accounts Administrator** (AA), the *required* account information is the same as the SO information.
- Verify that all entered information is correct before selecting Submit, which generates a completed registration form with signature and date lines.
- Print the registration form, make any necessary corrections, and sign.

**NOTE**: Only an SO or the designated individual may sign the form.

- Fax the completed form to the NIH at (301) 451-5675.
- The NIH will send an email to the designated SO along with a hypertext link to verify the SO email address.
- Select this <u>hypertext</u> link to access the Email Verification page (REG3005).

**NOTE**: The Email Verification page confirms that the email address provided for the SO is valid. The NIH then reviews the application, which is now pending approval.

The reply must originate from the same address as stated within the registration information. Otherwise, another email will be generated requesting verification of the email address.

### Confirmation of Institution Registration

Confirmation of the institution registration information authenticates the institution profile assignment and completes the registration process. The institution is notified when the name and address supplied during registration conflicts with the name and address on file at the NIH. If this occurs, the institution is provided with an option to either change the name and address entered during registration or use the registration information to overwrite the name and address on file at the NIH.

**NOTE**: Institution names and addresses can be manually updated using the Edit Institution Profile function. For more information, see the heading "Editing Institution Profile Information."

Once the SO eMail is confirmed and the registration request is reviewed by the NIH, a second eMail is sent stating the status of the application and providing a hypertext link to confirm and complete the registration process.

• Select the <u>hypertext</u> link in this email to open a verification page, which displays the institution registration information.

The information can be confirmed or a request can be entered to the Help Desk in the event the information must be corrected.

Once the institution information is confirmed, a final registration eMail is sent with the username and password for logging on to the NIH eRA Commons System.

## **Registration States**

	Accessible only by NIH Officials, approving an Account Request is part of the Institution Registration process. Once an institution is registered, the registration process can be defined using a concept of registration states.
Pending	Pending indicates the registration has been requested by the institution; however, not yet approved by NIH.
Approved	Approved indicates the registration has been approved by NIH; however, the institution has not yet confirmed the association made to an official NIH institutional record.
Completed	Completed indicates the registration process has been completed and the institution has active accounts which they can use to access the NIH Commons.
Rejected	Rejected indicates the registration has been rejected by NIH.

## **User Account Management**

All users must have an account to access the Commons System.

The NIH eRA Commons provides a module that facilitates User Account creation and maintenance. Accounts are administered through the Commons "Administration" module, which allows senior administrative officials (Signing Officials) at each grantee organization to establish an account for the organization. Once this account is in place, Signing Officials (SO) are able to create secondary accounts for other Administrative Officials (AO). Administrative Officials can then create additional accounts for the administrative and scientific staff. This hierarchy establishes the means by which applications can be approved before submission to the NIH and grants AOs the authority to create and terminate accounts consistent with the status of the investigators and administrative staff.

Within the Administration Module, the following functionality is available:

- Create accounts for new users.
- Create accounts for existing users (associate account with an existing NIH profile).
- Modify or Delete existing accounts.
- Assign accounts to appropriate institution.
- Delegate Authority.
- Verify NIH Support.

### **Administration Module**

The Administration module facilitates User Account Administration based on assigned user roles. Once an institution registers with the eRA Commons and an SO is authorized, the Administration module allows users to administer their own eRA Commons accounts. The system recognizes the difference in roles and access rights of the grantee Principal Investigators (PI), Administrative Officials (AO), and Signing Officials (SO) and new users must be registered by authorized personnel (e.g., Administrative Official (AO) of a grantee Institution).

The Commons System associates user accounts with an NIH eRA profile. New accounts created for PIs involves unique identification of the PI throughout the NIH. However, for new users that do not have an existing profile record, a profile record must be created. To create a new user account:

Access the Create a New Account Screen (ADM1001):

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Create</u> <u>Account</u>.

#### Creating New User Accounts

<u>F</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iev	F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						
NA			es of hea <b>mons</b>	LTH			CCHISMSO I: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version	2.6.3					Authority:	SO	Log-ou
		Institution Pro	file Personal Pro	file Statu	s eSNAP Link	s Help		
Accou			-in Second Del		-it Delevate DI	C Cd2 Chana	- Deserved Marite	MILL Comment
			ain Account Dei	egate Subr	nit Delegate Pi	Fealt Chang	e Password Verify	NIH Support
reate a l	lew Acco	ount 🥹						
							dentified by a "". For	
Investiga	ors (PI) with pr	evious NIH suj	oport, please provi	de as muci	n of the optional	data as possib	le to enable the NIH :	to associate
the new a	ccount to the F	'I's existing pro	file already record		Н.			
			file already record		H.			
	ccount to the F s required fiel		file already record		H.			
<ul> <li>* indicate</li> </ul>	s required fiel		file already record		H.			
• * indicate	s required fiel		file already record		H.	_		
• * indicate	s required fiel		file aiready record		H.	_		_
• * indicate :count Informa :st Name:*	s required fiel		file already record		H.	-		-
• * indicate ccount Informa rst Name:* iddle Name:	s required fiel		file already record		H.	_		_
	s required field		file already record		H.	_		
• * indicate ccount Informa rst Name:* iddle Name: ast Name:* ser Name:*	s required field tion Edward Harding EHarding Hold down AA AO ASST FSR	J.	file aiready record	ed at the N	н.	_		
• <sup>*</sup> indicate ccount Informa rst Name: <sup>*</sup> liddle Name: ast Name: <sup>*</sup>	s required field	d.		ed at the N	н.			

Figure 2. 1 Creating a New Account (ADM1001).

Enter new account information, noting the following:

• All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.

The user name is unique and can only be assigned to one user.

#### **PI Only Role**

• **Users Name** *must* have a *minimum* of 6 characters (numbers and letters can be combined) and a *maximum* of 20 characters. The account names *must* be unique.

Current and comprehensive information about PIs with previous participation in grant applications, committee involvement, and training appointments are stored within the NIH eRA database. To avoid duplication of user accounts, PIs with previous NIH Support *must* be linked with any existing NIH profile records.

PIs with prior NIH Support must enter their **Birth Date**, **SSN**, check the **Prior Support** checkbox field, and enter IC and serial number of at least one grant award. For more information, see the heading "Create Account for Existing PI."

Click Submit to process the information.

**NOTE**: Once the form is completed and submitted, the PI will receive an "Account Created" notification email (sent directly to the email account provided within the account information) containing the username and a randomly generated password.



Figure 2. 2 Identify Account Profile (ADM1014).

Select the Create a New NIH Profile button to create a new NIH profile.



Figure 2. 3 Account Information (ADM1009).

**NOTE**: New users without previous NIH Support will not have a profile record on file. It is crucial that new accounts with PI and IAR Roles are matched to existing profile records.

#### Account Already Exist

A User\_ID must be unique and therefore, can only be assigned to one user. The Commons system will not permit a User\_ID to be requested when one already exists.

Create a New Ac Eile Edit View	Favorites Iools Help	
A HEADY		Lo
Home Admin Accoun	nistration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help	
	👔 Create Affiliation Maintain Account Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Password Verify N	IH Sup
Create a N	lew Account 😳	
Enre Maaa		
Error Mess	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
🕒 The requested	User Name is already being used. Please enter a different User Name. (ID: 30106)	
	oser Name is aready being used. Please enter a different Oser Name. (ib. 50100)	
To create a		rincina
	Over realities an easy being used. I rease enter a dimeter over realitie, (D. 30100) an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a <sup>w</sup> . For F rs (P) with provide, SIH support, blease provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to	
Investigato	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a**. For F	
Investigato the new ac	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a <sup>th</sup> . For F ors (PI) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count to the PI's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a <sup>wer.</sup> For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to	
Investigato the new ac	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (PI) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to account to the PI's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac • <sup>^</sup> Indicated Account Informat	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (PI) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to account to the PI's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ad • ^ Indicated Account Informat First Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac • <sup>^</sup> Indicated Account Informat	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to eccount to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ad • ^ Indicated Account Informat First Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac ^ Indicates Account Informati First Name:* Middle Name: Last Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by a ** For F ors (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to eccount to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH.	
Investigato the new ac	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by arr. For F rors (PI) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count othe PF vesting profile already recorded at the NIH. to enable field. ton Chery! Chism cchism	
Investigato the new ac ^ Indicates Account Informati First Name:* Middle Name: Last Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by s <sup>w.</sup> For F rsr (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to count to the PI's existing profile already recorded at the NIH. sequired field Cheryl Chism Chism Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect.	
Investigato the new ac ^ Indicates Account Informati First Name:* Middle Name: Last Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by arr For F rsr (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to scount to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH. Sequence field Cheryl Cheryl Chism Icohism Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect. AA	
Investigato the new ac <u>Indicates</u> Account Informat First Name: <sup>4</sup> Middle Name: <sup>4</sup> Last Name: <sup>4</sup> User Name: <sup>4</sup>	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by s <sup>w.</sup> For F rs (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to scount to the PI's existing profile already recorded at the NIH. Sequerad field ton [Chery] [Chism [cchism] Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect. AD	
Investigato the new ac ^ Indicates Account Informati First Name:* Middle Name: Last Name:*	an Account for an individual at your institution, you must provide the required information, identified by arr For F rsr (P) with previous NIH support, please provide as much of the optional data as possible to enable the NIH to scount to the P's existing profile already recorded at the NIH. Sequence field Cheryl Cheryl Chism Icohism Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect. AA	

Figure 2. 4 Create a New Account (ADM1001).

**NOTE**: User\_ID's that are in a pending or approved state, will be verified by the system for duplication. For more information, see the heading "Viewing Pending Status Information."

### Create Account for Existing PI

Creating an account for users with a role of Principal Investigator (PI) and an existing NIH profile record is similar to creating a new user account. However, when a new PI user account is created, it must be associated with the NIH profile that the NIH stores for PIs.

Create a New A										
Eile Edit ⊻iev	/ Favorites Too	ls <u>H</u> elp								
NA	eRA		s of heal' <b>NONS</b>	гн			itution: VI Ci	CHISMSO RGINIA DMMONWEAL NIVERSITY	_TH	
Version	2.6.3					Auth	nority: S		ļ	Log-ou
		titution Profile	Personal Profile	Status	eSNAP Li	nks Help				
Accou		tion Maintai	n Account Delega	ate Submi	Delenate	PPF Edit C	hanne Pa	ssword Ve	rify NIH Su	nnort
	lew Accou		Theorem Delegi	ito otionii	Dologato	TTT Lak 0	nanger		ny nin ba	pport
ieale a i	New Accou	nit 😈								
<ul> <li>To create</li> </ul>	an Account for an	individual at v		must prov		ired informa	tion ider	tified by a 😤 I	For Princin	al
Investiga			ort, please provide							ociate
	ors (PI) with previ	ous NIH suppo		as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a	ors (PI) with previ	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a  the new a	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's s required field.	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a the new a the new a	ors (PI) with previo ccount to the PI's s required field. tion	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a • * indicate	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's s required field.	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a • * indicate :count Informa rst Name:*	ors (PI) with previo ccount to the PI's s required field. tion	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a * indicate count Informa rst Name:* iddle Name:	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's s required field. tion Peter	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a * indicate count Informa rst Name:* iddle Name:	ors (PI) with previo ccount to the PI's s required field. tion	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's s required field. tion Peter	ous NIH suppo	ort, please provide	as much (	f the option					ociate
the new a the new a count Informa rst Name:* iddle Name: ast Name:*	ors (PI) with previ ccount to the PI's s required field. ttion Peter Moore morep	ous NIH suppo existing profile	ort, please provide	as much ( at the NIH	f the option					ociate

Figure 2. 5 Create a New Account (ADM1001).

To access the Create a New Account Screen (ADM1001):

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Create</u> <u>Account</u>.

Enter new account information, noting the following:

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- **Users Name** *must* have a *minimum* of 6 characters (numbers and letters can be combined) and a *maximum* of 20 characters.
- PIs with prior NIH Support *must* enter their **Birth Date** and **SSN**.
- Check the **Prior Support** checkbox and enter IC and serial number of at least one grant award.
- Click Submit to process the information.

**NOTE**: Once the form is completed and submitted, the PI will receive an "Account Created" notification email (sent directly to the email account provided within the account information) containing the username and a randomly generated password.

**EMail Notification** The email provides a link to a special form that the PI uses to confirm current and comprehensive information about PIs with previous participation in grant applications, committee involvement, and training appointments. This information is stored within the NIH eRA database, to avoid duplication of user accounts. PIs with previous NIH Support *must* be linked with any existing NIH profile record. Once this form is completed, the PI receives an email with the account information. For more information, see the heading "Verifying NIH Support."

**NOTE**: It is important that PIs with prior NIH support enter the optional Birth Date, SSN, and prior support information, which enables the NIH to associate the new account to the PI's existing NIH profile.

The user name is unique and can only be assigned to one user.



Figure 2. 6 Identify Account Profile (ADM1014).

• Select the <u>PI's Name</u> hypertext link to view the NIH Support for verification/confirmation of the user profile.

<mark>≧`NIH Support View</mark> - Eile <u>E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F	avorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					
S . 3	RA Con			Welcome CCHISM Institution: VIRGINI COMMO UNIVER	A INWEALTH	
Version 2.6.				Authority: SO		Log-out
Home Administ Accounts	ration Institution Pr	rofile Personal Pi	rofile Status eSNAP Li	nks Help		
	Create Affiliation Mai	intain Account De	elegate Submit Delegate	PPF Edit Change Passwo	ord Verifv NIH	Support
NIH Support					,	
an Support	AIC M					
			ciated with the selected Pr	incipal Investigator (PI). Us	e this informati	on to
sitively identify PIs a	ssociated with your inst	itution.				
NIH Support 🗹 1 - 23	3 of 23 1 ∑					
	3 of 23 1 ∑ Institution Name	Support Type	Support Identification	Support Description	Support Start Date	Support Status
ame		Support Type Application	Support Identification 5R01GM061258-03	Support Description STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA	Date	Status
NIH Support LSI 1 - 23 Jame 100RE, PETER B 100RE, PETER B	Institution Name			STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES	Date	
ame IOORE, PETER B IOORE, PETER B	Institution Name	Application	5R01GM061258-03	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA NMR Console Upgrade	Date	Status Awardeo Awardeo
ame OORE, PETER B OORE, PETER B OORE, PETER B	Institution Name YALE UNIVERSITY YALE UNIVERSITY	Application Application	5R01GM061258-03 1S10RR016633-01	SUPPOT DESCRIPTION STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA NMR Console Upgrade and Cryoprobe PROGRAM IN MACROMOLECULAR STRUCTURE, MOTION,	Date 07/01/2002 04/01/2002 04/01/2002	Status Awardeo Awardeo Awardeo
ame IOORE, PETER B	Institution Name YALE UNIVERSITY YALE UNIVERSITY YALE UNIVERSITY	Application Application Application	5R01 GM061258-03 1S10RR016633-01 5P01 GM022778-27	SUPPOR Description STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA NMR Console Upgrade and Cryoprobe PROGRAM IN MACROMOLECULAR STRUCTURE, MOTION, CONTROL STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES	Date 07/01/2002 04/01/2002 04/01/2002	Status Awardeo

Figure 2. 7 View NIH Support (PPF6027).

- Click Close to return to the Identify Account Profile Screen (ADM1014).
- Select the <u>Create Account</u> hypertext link to associate the user account with the existing profile.

	🛃 Account II	nformation - Micro	osoft Internet Explo	rer				_ & ×
	<u> </u>	⊻iew F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					<b>1</b>
	COUNT INSTITUTES		INSTITUTES Comn	OF HEALTH				<u> </u>
		ersion 2.6.3		D 1D (1 0		Authority:	SO	Log-out
		Administration	Institution Profile	Personal Profile S	tatus eSNAP Links	Help		
			Affiliation Maintain	Account Delegate !	Submit Delegate PPF	Edit Change	Password Verify N	H Support
	Accour	nt Informat	ion					
		Search	View	Edit	Dele	te	<u>Create</u>	
			PM0.005 ///					
	An account ha	as been created fo	r PMOORE with an e	xisting profile.				
	Account Inf	ormation						
	First Name:							
	Middle Nam							
	Last Name:							
	User Name:							
	Date of Birt Role:	h: 10/15/1939 Pl						
		eator: CCHISMSC						
	E-mail:	chismc@o						
	E-IIIdil.	unishiugu	1.IIII.904					
	[ Contact Us   P	rivacy Notice   Discla	imer   <u>Accessibility</u> ]					
	(NIH)	onal Institutes of Heal ) ) Rockville Pike esda, Maryland 2089	Hea and	ilth Sor Human Services ED	003 NIH. All Rights Reserv een Rendered: 04/09/2004 r een Id: ADM1009		GRANTS	
Ī	🥙 Done						📄 🔮 Internet	

Figure 2. 8 Account Information (ADM1009).

**NOTE**: For information on creating an NIH Profile account not associated with any NIH Support, see the previous heading "Creating a New User Account."

## **Updating Existing Accounts**

Updating user accounts involves executing a query then modifying user roles, reassigning accounts to another user, update account data, or resetting the account password.

## Performing a Query

To update an existing account, first a query must be performed. Access the Account List Screen (ADM1007) by:

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Maintain</u> <u>Account</u>.

Account List - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	100 A
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH REA Commons Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMON UNIVERS	WEALTH
Version 2.8.3 Authority: SO	Log-out
Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help Accounts	
Create Account Create Affiliation Maintain Account Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Password	d Verify NIH Support
Account List 📀	
Search Criteria	
Role: Account Active  Active	
AA Ctrl key to do Name: Last First AO multiple Moore	
SO ▼ User ID:	
Search Clear	$\frown$
Account Search Results	
Jser Name User ID Email Address Account Status Ro	ole Action
No accounts available.	$\mathbf{X}$
	$\sim$
Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility	
National Institutes of Health Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved.	RANTS.GOV
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Screen Id: ADM1007 FIND. A	PPLY. SUCCEED."
	🖸 Internet 🗕 🚽

Figure 2. 9 Account List (ADM1007).

To perform a query, use any one or combination of search criteria fields described below, in conjunction with the User's First and Last Name, or User ID to locate a user account.

The role affiliated with the account (e.g. Administrative Assistant (AO), Administrative Officer (AO), Signature Official (SO) ). For more information, se the heading "User Roles."

One or more roles can be selected by pressing and holding **Ctrl**, then selecting multiple roles.

**NOTE**: ALL is the default value for this field and returns all possible account roles.

The current status of the account profile (e.g., Active, Pending, Not Affiliated, and All.) For a description of each status, see Table 2. 1.

Table 2. 1 Account Status Descriptions

Account Status	Description
Not Affiliated	Displays a list of users who have submitted grants/applications but are not affiliated with the NIH eRA Commons system. Using the "Not Affiliated" status to perform a query returns any PI at an institution that has submitted an application within the last 5 years.
Pending	Displays a list of users that have requested an NIH eRA Commons account and are awaiting NIH verification (pending accounts). This temporary status generally lasts 2 to 3 business days. In the Action

Role

**Account Status** 

	column, a hypertext link is provided for viewing the status of the pending account.
Active	Displays a list of users having a profile that has been associated with an NIH eRA Commons account (active users). In the Action column, hyperlinks are provided for viewing, editing, and deleting the account. Active PI accounts have an additional hyperlink for delegating PI authority.
All	This query option displays a list of all of the above users.

- Once all query criteria has been entered:
- Click Search to execute the query.

Wildcards can be used to return a list of User Names.

Account List - Microsoft Internet Explorer
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH eRA Commons Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3 Authority: SO Log-out           Home         Administration         Institution Profile         Personal Profile         Status         eSNAP         Links         Help
Accounts Create Account Create Affiliation Maintain Account Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Password Verify NIH Support
Account List 📀
Search Criteria
Role:     Account     All       ALL     Hold down     Status:       AA     Ctrl key to do multiple     Image: Last       ASST     Sweet or to     Z%
Search Clear
Account Search Results 1 - 1 out of 1 records Prev 1 Next All User Name  User ID  User ID  Final Address  Account Status  Role Action
User Nu +     User Nu +     Email Address +     Account Status +     Role Action       ZHOU, Qibing     QIZHOU     kostym@od.nih.gov     Active     PI     View   Edit   Delete   Deletate PI
[ Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]         National Institutes of Health         National Institutes of Health         New 9000 dowille Pike         Bethesda, Maryland 20892
Internet

Figure 2. 10 Query Executed (ADM1007).

The Account Hit List returns all user accounts matching the query criteria within a list of up to 50 records per page. The following information or functionality is provided within the Hit List columns.

User Name	Active user accounts will display the User's Name as a hypertext link.
	• Select the PI's Name to view the NIH Support for verification/confirmation of the user profile.
User ID and eMail Address	A user ID and email address will display for users that have an NIH eRA Commons account.
Account Status	<i>Active</i> accounts have hypertext links to view, edit, or delete account information. <i>Pending</i> accounts will have a hypertext link to view the account status. An account status of <i>Not Affiliated</i> displays a list of user accounts that have submitted grants/applications; however, are not affiliated with the NIH eRA Commons system and have a hypertext link of Create Account.

Action	The Action column, provides the following hyperlinks:			
	• <u>Create Account</u> (for inactive user accounts that do not have an account). For more information, see the heading "Creating New User Accounts."			
	• <u>Create Affiliation</u> (for PIs that have not been affiliated with an institution). For more information, see the heading "Create Affiliation."			
	• <u>View</u> (for viewing Account Information).			
	• <u>Edit</u> (for editing Account Information). For more information, see the heading "Modify User Account Information."			
	• <b>Delete</b> (for deleting Account Information). For more information, see the heading "Deleting User Accounts."			
	• <b>Delegate PI</b> (for Active PI accounts have an additional hypertext link for delegating PI authority. For more information, see the heading "Delegate Authority."			
	• <u>Status</u> (for Pending PI accounts). For more information, see the heading "Update Profile Status."			
Modify User Account	Administrators can use the Edit Account Screen (ADM1003) to update user account information, modify user roles, change/update email account, reassign accounts, lock/unlock accounts, and reset passwords.			
Information	To access the Edit Account Screen (ADM1003):			
	<ul> <li>Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Maintain</u> <u>Account</u>.</li> </ul>			

- Execute a Query to locate the specific user. For more information, see the heading "Performing a Query."
- Select the **Edit** hypertext link adjacent to the desired user account.

_ <u>File E</u> dit ⊻iew Fş	vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> e	elp					
	RA Co	mmon	S			COMMONWEALT UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.6.3 Home Administra	tion Institution	n Profile Personal	Profile Status	eSNAP Links H	Authority:	50	Lo
Accounts							
Create Account Cre		laintain Account	Delegate Submit	Delegate PPF Ed	lit Change l	Password Veri	ify NIH Sup
Edit Account	0						
Search		<u>View</u>	Edit	Delete		<u>Crea</u>	<u>ate</u>
Account Information First Name:	Qibing	-	-		-	-	-
Account Information	_	_	_	_	_	_	-
First Name:	Qibing				-		-
First Name: Middle Name:	-	_	_		-	_	
First Name: Middle Name: Last Name:	Qibing ZHOU			-			
First Name: Middle Name:	ZHOU <del>QIZHOU</del>	ev to mexcultiple se	lect or to deselec	t			
First Name: Middle Name: Last Name:	ZHOU AIZHOU Hold down Ctrl k AA AO ASST	ey to do way tiple se	lect or to deselec	t.			
First Name: Middle Name: Last Name: User Name;	ZHOU erizi isu Hold down Ctrl k AA AO ASST FSR PI SO	$\bigcirc$	lect or to deselec	t			
First Name: Middle Name: Last Name: User Name;	ZHOU etzi HoU Hold down Ctrl ki AA AO ASST FSR PI SO Name Em		le(s)	t			

Figure 2. 11 Edit Account (ADM1003).

Update Role	• Select the role(s) to which the account will be changed by pressing and holding the <b>Ctrl</b> key and selecting multiple roles.				
	• Click Submit to update the account with all changes.				
	<b>NOTE</b> : Other account information can be updated at this time.				
	An email is sent to the account holder providing them with a full description of all changes made.				
Change Email Address	<ul> <li>Email text can be updated from the Edit Account Screen (ADM1003) using the eMail field. Once updated, an email is sent to the account holder with a full description of changes made.</li> <li>Click Submit to update the account with all changes.</li> </ul>				
	<b>NOTE</b> : Other account information can be updated at this time.				
	NOTE. Other account information can be updated at uns time.				
Reassign Account	Administrators can reassign accounts created by one administrator and assign the account to another administrator. The user name of the target administrator must be selected before the form is submitted.				
	To reassign an account to another Administrator:				

🚰 Edit Account - Micro	soft Internet Explorer	_ @ ×
Eile Edit View Fa	<u>a</u> vorites <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
<ul> <li>* indicates req</li> </ul>	quired field	×
Account Information First Name:	Qibing	
Middle Name:	anding	
Last Name:	ZHOU	
User Name:	QIZHOU	
Role: *	Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect.	
Reassign Account: *	VCUOSFA Email Name Email HERBERT HERMSIDE FADELEYV@OD.NIH.GOV SO	
E-mail:*	koshym@od.nih.gov	
Account Lock Status:	* O Lock © Unlock	
Reset Password:		
	Submit Cancel	
Contact Us   Privacy Notice	Health Screen Rendered: 04/12/2004 02:30:03	ANTS.GOV™
Bethesda, Maryla		PLY. SUCCEED."
🛃 Done		Internet

Figure 2. 12 Edit Account (ADM1003).

- Select the drop-down list icon adjacent to the **Reassign** • Account field label.
- Select the user name to which the account will be reassigned.
- The page refreshes to update the name, email, and role information for the new user name.

**NOTE**: Other account information may be updated at this time.

Submit to reassign the username and update all changes. Click •

NOTE: An email is sent to the account holder (the account that is being edited) providing them with a full description of changes made.

**Change Account Lock** Users cannot log on to the system once their account is locked. An account can be locked:

- When a user exceeds the maximum number of log in tries. .
- The account can be manually locked by the NIH eRA Commons • System Administrator.

To change the account lock status:

Status

🚰 Edit Account - Micros	oft Internet Explorer		
Eile Edit View Far	vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		
• * indicates requ			<u> </u>
First Name: Middle Name:	Qibing		
Middle Name: Last Name:	ZHOU		
User Name:	QIZHOU		
Role: *	Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple AA AO ASST FSR FI SO	select of to deselect.	
Reassign Account:*	VCUOSPA  Mame HERBERT CHERMSIDE FADELEY	Role(S) V@OD.NIH.GOV SO	
E-mail:	koshym@od.nih.gev		
Account Lock Status:*	🕻 O Lock 🛈 Unlock	>	
Reset Password:	⊙ No IC Yes		
		Submit Cancel	
   <u>Contact Us</u>   <u>Privacy Notice</u>	<u>Disclaimer</u>   <u>Accessibility</u> ]		
National Institutes (NIH) 9000 Rodoville Pi Bethesda, Maryla	ke Health	Screen Rendered: 04/12/2004 02:30:03	GRANTS.GOV"
Done			📙 🥶 Internet

Figure 2. 13 Edit Account

- Select the **o** Lock radio button adjacent to the Account Lock Status field label.
- Click Submit to update the account with all changes.

Once submitted, an email is sent to the account holder with a full description of changes made.

**NOTE**: Other account information can be updated at this time.

**Reset Password** The password can be reset to a *system-generated* password. When users forget their password and cannot log on to the system or when the maximum number of logins has passed and users are "locked out" of an account. Resetting the password will change your account status from "locked" to "unlocked."

🚈 Edit Account - Micros	soft Internet Explorer	
_ <u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew F <u>a</u>	vorites <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
<ul> <li>* indicates required</li> </ul>	uired field	<b>_</b>
Account Information		
First Name:	Qibing	
Middle Name:		
Last Name:	ZHOU	
User Name:	QIZHOU	
Role: *	Hold down Ctrl key to do multiple select or to deselect. AA AO ASST FSR PI SO	
Reassign Account: *	VCUOSPA  VCU	
E-mail:*	koshym@od.nih.gov	
Account Lock Status:	* O Lock 💿 Unlock	
Reset Password:	⊙ No C Yes	
	Submit Cancel	
National Institute (NIH) 9000 Rodwille Pi Bethesda, Maryla	ike Health Screen Rendered: 04/12/2004 02:30:03 ike EDT	GRANTS.GOV"
🛃 Done		🔒 🥑 Internet

Figure 2. 14 Reset the Password (ADM1003).

The rules for resetting a password are as follows:

- The password is reset to the user's last name in lower case letters.
- If the length of the last name is less than the minimal number of characters, the password is padded with numeric values starting with 1 (e.g., vu1234).
- If the last name contains any characters not allowed in the password field (e.g., spaces), the password is reset to the username instead of the last name.

To reset the password:

- Select the **o** <u>Yes</u> radio button adjacent to the **Reset Password** field label.
- Click Submit to update the account with all changes.

Once submitted, an email is sent to the account holder with a full description of the new password and a contact name.

**NOTE**: Other account information can be updated at this time.

Account Information - Microsoft Internet Explorer     File Edit. View Favorites Tools Help	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH	so 🔄 A INWEALTH
Version 2.0.3         Authority:         SO           Home         Administration         Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help           Accounts         Accounts         Create Affiliation           Create Account         Maintain Account         Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Passwork           Account Information         Maintain Account         Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Passwork	<u>Laa-aut</u> ord Verify NIH Support
 Search View Edit Delete The account EHARDING has been successfully updated.	<u>Create</u>
Account Information FITST Name: Edward Middle Name: Last Name: Harding	
User Name: EHARDING Date of Birth: Role: PI	
Account Creator: CCHISMSO E-mail: chIsmc@od.nih.gov	
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Soreen Id: ADM1009 FIND.	GRANTS.GOV
e) 💧	🥑 Internet

*Figure 2. 15* 

**NOTE**: As soon as users log on with the new password they are prompted to change the password. For more information, see the heading "Changing Your Password."

#### Deleting User Accounts

Deleting an account removes the user's affiliation at the institution from the NIH eRA Commons. Only Extramural Administrators may perform this function.

To delete a user account access the Edit Account Screen (ADM1003):

- Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Maintain</u> <u>Account</u>.
- Execute a Query to locate the specific user. For more information, see the heading "Performing a Query."
- Select the **Edit** hypertext link adjacent to the desired user account.
| 🗿 Delete 4     | Account Co   | onfirmatio            | n - Micr | osoft Inte | rnet Exp                        | olorer               |                 |          |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           | _ 8       |
|----------------|--|-----------------------|----------|------------|---------------------------------|----------------------|-----------------|----------|-----------------------------------|----------|------------------|---------------------------|------|-----------|-----------|
| Eile Ed        | it <u>V</u> iew  | Favorites             | Tools    | Help       |                                 |                      |                 |          |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           | 1         |
| GRAN INGIN     |  | eR/                   |          |            |                                 | HEAL<br>NS           | тн              |          | Î                                 |          | Welcom           | n: VIRGI<br>COMN<br>UNIVE |      |           |           |
| Home           | Version 2.6<br>Adminis   |                       | Institu  | tion Profi | e Pers                          | onal Profile         | e St            | tatus e  | SNAP L                            | .inks H  | Authority<br>elp | : 50                      |      |           | Log-out   |
|                | Accounts   |                       |          |            |                                 |                      |                 |          |                                   |          |                  | -                         |      |           |           |
|                | e Acco   |                       |          |            |                                 | it Delega            | ate S           | Submit   | Delegati                          | e PPF Ed | lit Chang        | je Pass                   | word | /erity Ni | H Support |
| Delet          | Searc  |                       | UTIT     | Vie        |                                 | -                    | dit             |          |                                   | Delete   |                  |                           |      | Create    |           |
|                | Searc  | <u>11</u>             |          | vie        | <u>n</u>                        |                      | un              |          |                                   | Delete   |                  |                           | 2    | Jeale     |           |
| Account 1      | to Be Dele   | ted                   |          |            |                                 |                      |                 |          |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
| First<br>Name: | Qibing   |                       |          |            |                                 | Last<br>Name         | »: <sup>2</sup> | ZHOU     |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
| User<br>Name:  | QIZHOU   |                       |          |            |                                 | Role:                | I               | PI       |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
| Commen         | t  |                       |          |            |                                 | *                    |                 |          |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
|                |  |                       |          | Press th   | e Delete                        | button to c          | nnfiri          | m the de | letion of                         | this acc | ount             |                           |      |           |           |
|                |  |                       |          | 11000 11   | e Delete                        | Delete               |                 | Cancel   |                                   | ano aco  | oun.             |                           |      |           |           |
|                |  |                       |          |            |                                 | 20000                |                 | 00,1081  |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
|                |  |                       |          |            |                                 |                      |                 |          |                                   |          |                  |                           |      |           |           |
| N) 50% *****   | <u>Privacy No</u><br>ational Instit<br>IIH)<br>000 Rodwill-<br>ethesda, Ma | utes of Hea<br>e Pike | lth      | A          | Departmei<br>Health<br>and Huma | nt of<br>In Services | Scre<br>ED T    | en Rend  | All Rights<br>ered: 04/1<br>M1002 |          |                  | FIND                      |      |           | S.GOV™    |
| <b>8</b> ]     | curcova, ivia  | 1012112 2006          | -        |            |                                 |                      | 2.010           |          |                                   |          |                  |                           | 9 🥥  | Internet  |           |

Figure 2. 16 Delete Account Confirmation (ADM1002).

• Click the Delete button to confirm the deletion and return to the previous page.

A work-in-progress record is a set of transactions, made private during grant award processing, which are not yet official records.

**NOTE**: Deleting an account does not remove the user's profile, nor does it remove any work-in-progress records associated with the user's profile.

## **Update Profile Status**

Extramural Administrator has the authority to update the profile status for new and existing accounts. Once the account has been assigned to an institutional administrator, the account can then be associated with an NIH professional profile.

When an account is associated with an NIH profile, the Commons has established a relationship (linked) between the Commons profile and the NIH profile. The "Profile Status" is the status of the person profile. Valid values are provisional, which is the default value, permanent, and blank.

Users with a provisional profile (PROV) can manage one's own account (not the profile) and view the institutional profile (IPF).

Users with a permanent profile (PERM) can perform all Commons functions.

**Provisional** 

Permanent

### Viewing Pending Status

Once a NIH eRA Commons account has been requested, users are granted a temporary status until the account is verified. When an account has a status of Pending, Extramural Administrators can access the Account Request Status Screen (ADM1025) to view whether the account is pending PI review or NIH review.

To view the status of an account a query must be performed. Access the Account List Screen (ADM1007):

- Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, <u>Accounts</u>, then <u>Maintain</u> <u>Account</u>.
- Execute a Query to locate the specific user. For more information, see the heading "Performing a Query."

🎒 Account List - Micros	oft Internet Exp	lorer			_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Fa	vorites <u>T</u> ools	Help			
A . 3		TUTES OF HEALT	н	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	1
Version 2.6.3				Authority: SO	Log-out
Home Administra Accounts	tion Instituti	on Profile – Personal Profile	Status eSNAP Links	Help	
	ate Affiliation	Maintain Account Delega	te Submit Delegate PPF I	Edit Change Password Verify	NIH Support
Account List	0				
Search Criteria					
Role:		All			
AA AO ASST Select or to	Name:	Last D%	First		
PI deselect.	User ID:				
		Searc	h Clear		
Account Search Resul					
User Name 🔶	User ID 🔶	ecords Prev 1 Next <u>All</u> Email Address 🔶	Account Status 🔶	Role Action	
DESIMONE, JOHN	JDESIMONE	· · · · ·	Pending	Status	
Dunlap, Patricia	PBDUNLAP	pbdunlap@vcu.edu	Active	FSR View Edit De	lete
Dunson, Brian	BDUNSON	badunson@vcu.edu	Active	FSR View   Edit   De	lete
[ Contact Us   Privacy Notice		ssibility]			
National Institutes	s of Health	Department of Health	© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserve Screen Rendered: 04/20/2004		
Sund DOOD Padavilla Pi	ka	and Human Sendices	EDT	GRAN	TS.GOV≝ <mark>⊻</mark>
<b>ë</b> ]				🔒 🥑 Intern	et

Figure 2. 17 Account List Screen (ADM1007).

• Select the <u>Status</u> hypertext link adjacent to the PI's name and access the Account Request Status Screen (ADM1025) illustrated in Figure 2. 18.

	🏄 Account Request Status - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
	Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	<b>1</b>
	NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY         Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY           Version 2.6.3         Mome         Administration           Home         Administration         Institution Profile         Personal Profile         Status         eSNAP         Links         Help	H Log-out
	Accounts Create Account Create Affiliation (Maintain Account) Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Password Verify Account Request Status @	y NIH Support
	User ID JDESIMONE Status Pending PI review	
	Cancel Resend Email	
	ABP SOOD ROOKINE FIRE AND HOMAN SERVICES EDI	TS.GOV <sup>™</sup> succeed.*
	🕘 http://commons.era.nih.gov/	net
	Figure 2. 18 Account Request Status (ADM1025).	
Pending PI Review	Accounts that are pending PI review indicate that the PI has not validate account request.	ed the
	Click the Resend Email button to send another email revalidation of the PI account.	equest for
Pending NIH Review	Accounts that are pending NIH review indicate that the NIH has not con the validation request and the account has not yet been activated.	mpleted

**NOTE**: This temporary status generally lasts 2 to 3 business days.

## **Verifying NIH Support**

New users who are PIs receive an email that provides a link to a special form that the PI uses to confirm information that NIH has regarding the PI's participation in grant applications, committee involvement, and training appointments. The Verify NIH Support Screen (PPF6032) facilitates confirmation of a PI's NIH support.

PI's with existing user accounts can access the Verify Support Screen by:

• Selecting the Administration tab option, then Accounts, then

#### Verify NIH Support.

Verify NIH Support for	Peter Moore - N	1icrosoft Inter	rnet Explorer			_ 8 ]
<u>Eile E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vo	rites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u>	elp				1
A	AL INSTIT		F HEALTH		Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALT UNIVERSITY	гн
Version 2.6.3					Authority: SO	<u>Loq-out</u>
Home Administratio	on Institutio	n Profile Per	sonal Profile Sta	tus eSNAP Links	Help	
	e Affiliation 🛛 🚺	laintain Accou	int Delegate Si	bmit Delegate PPF	Edit Change Password Veri	fy NIH Support
Verify NIH Sup	port for I	Peter Mo	ore 😮			
ou are verifying NIH Sup	port for Peter Mi	oore .				
Correct (associate the add NIH Supp	ed with you) or Ir ort button. idated your infor r account reque	ncorrect (not as rmation, add a st. This genera	ssociated with you ny comments for h ally takes about 2 t	. If there are any gran IIH, and approve the s usiness days.	for you on file by specifying if t ts not shown*, you may add th selection. NIH will then verify th stor	em by selecting
Confirm Your NIH	Support	PI Name	Grant	Project Title		Project Start Date
C Correct	C Incorrect	MOORE, PETER B	5R01GM061258- 03	STRUCTURE AND RNA	PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF	07/01/2002
C Correct	C Incorrect	MOORE, PETER B	1S10RR016633- 01	NMR Console Upg	rade and Cryoprobe	04/01/2002
C Correct	C Incorrect	MOORE, PETER B	5P01GM022778- 27	PROGRAM IN MAC		04/01/2002
						04/01/2002

Figure 2. 19 Verify NIH Support (PPF6032).

Review the on-screen information for each available section (NIH Support, Committee Involvement, and Principal Investigator):

- Select the **o** <u>Correct</u> or **o** <u>Incorrect</u> radio button for each entry to verify the accuracy of the information.
- Scroll to the bottom of the screen and add any remarks to the "Comments for NIH" field.
- Click the <u>Continue Account Request</u> to notify the NIH that you have validated your information.

**NOTE**: Once this form is complete, PIs will receive an email with user account information.

### Add Additional Grant Information

To add additional grant information:



Figure 5. 1 Add NIH Support (PPF6030).

First a query must be performed:

- Enter one complete grant number.
- Alternatively, use the drop-down list icon to select an IC and enter a grant serial number.

**NOTE**: The IC and Serial Number fields are followed by an asterisk (\*) and are *required*.

• Click Search to execute the query.

🗿 Add NIH Support -	Microsoft Internet Explorer		_ <del>_</del> <del>_</del> <del>_</del> <del>_</del> <del>_</del>
Eile Edit View	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		18 A
	onal institutes o		×
Add NIH Su	pport * indicates required fiel	d.	
Search			
Type Activity IC*		ort Year Suffix	
Search Result			
Grant Number	PI Name	Project Title	Action
5R01GM061258-02	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RN	A <u>Add Grant</u>
1R01GM061258-01	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RN	A Add Grant
5R01GM061258-03	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RN.	A <u>Add Grant</u>
5R01GM061258-04	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPERTIES OF RN.	A <u>Add Grant</u>
National Institution	Pike Health	Screen Rendered: 04/26/2004 04:36:20 man Services EDT	GRANTS.GOV*
Bethesda, Mar		Screen Id: PPF6030	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED."
http://commons.era.	nih.gov/		🔒 🥶 Internet

Figure 5. 2 Add NIH Support (PPF6030).

Once a query is executed, the results display within the "Search Result" area.

- Click the <u>Add Grant</u> hypertext link adjacent to the associated grant number to return to the Verify NIH Support Screen (PPF6032).
- Select the **o** <u>Correct</u> or **o** <u>Incorrect</u> radio button for each entry to verify the accuracy of the information.
- Scroll to the bottom of the screen and add any remarks to the "Comments for NIH" field.
- Click the Continue Account Request to notify the NIH that you have validated your information.

**NOTE**: For users creating a new account, in approximately two business days you will receive a notification email indicating that your PI account has been created. The email will contain your username and a randomly generated password.

# **Institution Profile**

The IPF code uniquely identifies each distinct grantee organization and can contain up to 10 digits. The Institutional Profile (IPF) number is the official code assigned by the Data Control Unit of OD/OPERA, which is carefully controlled to facilitate reporting and analysis of grants by institution. IPF data consists of a central registry of names, locations, geographic information and other selected data for organizations participating in PHS extramural programs.

Authorized Grantee Organization officials are able to update organizational contact information (Organizational Profile), which includes institution name, address, administrative officials, financial, assurance, and certification information.

Once an Institution account is created, the IPF is updated with the organizational information from registration; however, the institutional profile may be updated at any time.

## **View Institutional Profile**

To view the basic institutional profile:

• Select the **Institution Profile** tab, then the **Basic** option access the View Institution Profile Screen (IPF2007).

🗿 View Institution Profile - Mic	crosoft Internet Explorer				_ 8 ×
<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp			🛛 🌀 SnagIt	2
0	Common		Welcome cchisn Institution: VIRGI COMM UNIVE	NIA IONWEALTH	2
Version 2.6.3	netitution Deefile	al Drafila Chatura a CNN	Authority: SO		<u>Loq-out</u>
	nstitution Profile Person ces and Certifications Main	al Profile Status eSNA Intain Org Hierarchy Insti			
View Institution P				~	
	View		Edit		
				)	
Basic Institution Information					
Institution Name:	VIRGINIA COMMONWEALT	H UNIVERSITY			
Preferred Institution Name:	VIRGINIA COMMONWEALT	H UNIVERSITY			
IPF Code:	353201				
NGA E-mail:	ospaward@mail2.vcu.edu	Policy Announcements Notifications Email Addr		2.vcu.edu	
DUNS Number:	105300446				
Indirect Cost Negotiator:		Most Recent Date of Ne	gotiation: 04/24/2003		
Human Subjects Assurance: Number:	FWA00005287	Animal Welfare Assura	nce Number: A3281-01		
Type of Organization:	Institution of higher education	on			
Type Of Organization - Other:	:				
Ownership Control:	State Government				
Institution Address					
Address 1: PO BOX 98	0568	City:	RICHMOND		
Address 2:		State/Province	: VA		
Address 3:		Zip Code:	232980568		
Address 4:		Country:	UNITED STATES		
Done				🔒 🥑 Internet	

Figure 3. 1 View Institution Profile (IPF2007).

A *read-only* page, the View Institution Profile Screen (IPF2007) provides basic Institution information and lists the Institution name and contact information.

#### NOTE: Only SOs can modify institution information.

#### Edit Institution Profile Information

The SO has the authority to edit the IPF information.

To edit:

• Select the **Edit** hypertext link illustrated in Figure 3. 1 to access the Edit Institution Profile Screen (IPF2006).

Edit Institution Profile - Micros	oft Internet Explorer				_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites T	ools <u>H</u> elp			🛛 🌀 SnagIt	<b>1</b>
eRA	STITUTES OF HEALTH	Institu	UNIVER	A NWEALTH	<u>*</u>
		Status eSNAP Links Help	rity: SO		Log-out
Basic Assurances	and Certifications Maintain Org H	ierarchy Institution Usage			
Ealt Institution Pro	View		Edit		_
	VIEW		Eun		
* indicates required field					
Basic Institution Information			_	_	
Institution Name:	VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIV	ERSITY			
Preferred Institution Name:*	VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIV	/ERSITY			
IPF Code:	353201				
NGA E-mail:*	ospaward@mail2.vcu.edu	Policy Announcements and Notifications Email Address:*	ospawaro	i@mail2.vcu.	edu
DUNS Number:*	105300446				
Indirect Cost Negotiator:		Most Recent Date of Negotiatio	n: 04/24/200	)3	
Human Subjects Assurance Number:	FWA00005287	Animal Welfare Assurance Number:	A3281-01		
Type of Organization:*	Institution of higher education	▼			
Type Of Organization - Other:					
Ownership Control:*	State Government	<b>•</b>			
Institution Address					<b>•</b>
ខា			A	Internet	

Figure 3. 2 Edit Institution Profile (IPF2006).

Edit the information noting the following:

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to update all changes.

**NOTE**: Users without authorized access will view the Institutional Profile (IPF) information as *read-only*.

# Viewing IPF Assurances and Certifications

The Assurances/Certification Information Screen (IPF2005) contains data elements that compose assurance/certification information about an institution (e.g., human subjects assurance number, IRB approval date, IRB type, animal welfare assurance number, IACUC approval date, assurances and certifications, and unacknowledged certification explanation).

Assurances are written, binding commitments an institution submits to a federal agency, promising to comply with regulations and stating procedures for achieving compliance. To access:

The ORI Certification Status displays the status of the scientific misconduct policy assurance certification from ORI.

IPF Assurances and Certification - Microsoft	t Internet Explorer	
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help		SnagIt 🖻
Version 2.8.3 Home Administration Institution Profile Basic Assurances and Certificatin	mons	
IPF Assurances and Certifi		
View		Edit
ORI Certification Date: 04/30/2004 Assurances and Certification Name	Certification	Explanation Last U
Assurances and Certification		Explanation Last U
Assurances and Certification Name	Certification	
Assurances and Certification Name Age Discrimination Assurance	V	09/02
Assurances and Certification Name Age Discrimination Assurance Civil Rights Assurance	<u>ज</u>	09/02
Assurances and Certification Name Age Discrimination Assurance Civil Rights Assurance Conflict of Interest Assurance	되 되 되	09/02 09/02 09/02
Assurances and Certification Name Age Discrimination Assurance Civil Rights Assurance Conflict of Interest Assurance Delinquent Debt Assurance	지 지 지 고	09/02 09/02 09/02

Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Assurances and

Figure 3. 3 IPF Assurances and Certification (IPF2005).

A *read-only* page, the IPF Assurances and Certification (IPF2005) provides a checklist of Assurances and Certifications for grantee institutions to verify of compliance.

**NOTE**: Not all assurances and certifications may be applicable to each institution.

#### Edit IPF Assurances and Certifications

The SO has the authority to enter changes and updates to the IPF information. To edit:

• Select the **Edit** hypertext link illustrated in Figure 3. 3.

concurr resources and certificatio	ns - Microsoft Internet Ex	kplorer				_	Ð
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools	Help			]	🌀 SnagIt	2	×1
	ITUTES OF HEA			cchismso VIRGINIA COMMON UNIVERS	WEALTH		
Version 2.6.3			Authority:	SO		Log-	out
Home Administration Institution Basic Assurances and Ce		ofile Status eSNAP Links Org Hierarchy Institution Usa					
Edit IPF Assurances a			ցե				
	/iew			Edit			
Assurances and Certification							
Assurances and Certification Assurance Name	Certification	Explanation				ast pdate	
Assurance Name	Certification	Explanation			U		
Assurance Name Age Discrimination Assurance		Explanation				pdate	
	V	Explanation				pdate 9/02/200:	3
Assurance Name Age Discrimination Assurance Civil Rights Assurance	<b>प</b> प	Explanation				pdate 9/02/200: 9/02/200:	3
Assurance Name Age Discrimination Assurance Civil Rights Assurance Conflict of Interest Assurance	प प प	Explanation				pdate 9/02/200: 9/02/200: 9/02/200:	3

Figure 3. 4 Edit IPF Assurances and Certifications (IPF2004).

- Select the checkbox for the desired assurance.
- Enter an explanation of the certification in the adjacent text box.
- Click Submit to update all changes.

**NOTE**: Users without authorized access will view the Edit IPF Assurances and Certifications information as *read-only*.

## **Managing Organization Hierarchy**

Organized into a three-level organizational hierarchy grantee institutions are made up of a School Name, Division, and Department. This hierarchical structure can be modified from the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen (IPF2014).

To access:

• Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org Hierarchy option.

🚰 Maintain Organization Hierarchy - Microsoft Internet Explorer		_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	SnagIt 🌀	🖆 🛛 🏥
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH eRA Commons	IA DNWEALTH	*
Version 2.6.3 Authority: SO Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help		Log-out
Basic Assurances and Certifications Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage		
Maintain Organization Hierarchy 📀		
School: (AHEC)AREA HITH EDUCATION CTR ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS SM Edit	Deactivati	e
Division: NONE New Edit Deactivate		
Departments Create a new department		
Department Name Combining Name Action	_	
NONE NONE Edit   Deactivate		
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]		
National Institutes of Health (NIH) National Institutes of Health (NIH) National Institutes of Health Screen Rendered: 04/21/2004 03:29:14	CRANT	
Specify         Specify <t< td=""><td>GRANTS</td><td></td></t<>	GRANTS	
e) [	👩 Internet	

Figure 3. 5 Maintain Organization Hierarchy (IPF2014).

The Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen provides the access point for editing, creating, and deactivating the organizational component.

To access a specific School:

- Click the drop-down list 🗖 button.
- Select a School Name from the listing.

🕯 Maintain Or	rganization Hie	rarchy - Microsoft	Internet Explorer					_ 8 ×
<u>Eile E</u> dit	View Favorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						
A HEADY		A Com	es of heal <b>mons</b>	тн			cchismso : VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	F
	rsion 2.6.3					Authority:	SO	Log-out
Home Adm		Institution Profile		e Status eSNA		lp		
		and Certifications		lerarchy inst	itution Usage			
Maintai	n Organiz	zation Hier	archy 😢 👘					
School:			TUDIES - ORGANIZ			New	Edit Deactivate	
SCHOOL	1					INEW	Deactivate	J
			TUDIES - ORGANIZI			1		
Distaine			SIONS - SCH ALLIE		FESSIONS			
Division:			IOOLS OF DENTIST					
			HOOLS OF EDUCAT					
			HOMED ENGR/COL		A			
			OLS OF MEDICINE					
			OLS OF NURSING					
			IOOLS OF PHARMA				Action	
DIVISION OF #	AN SCHOOL OF	SOCIAL WORK - S	CHOOLS OF SOCIA	AL WELFARE/WO	RK		Edit   Deactivate	2
<b>JERONTOLO</b>	GUNIVERSITY	LIBRARIES - LIBR	ARIES				Edit   Deactivate	2
HOSP SPON /	A VIRGINIA CEI	VTER ON AGING -	ORGANIZED RESE	ARCH UNITS	-		Edit   Deactivate	
NONE			NO	NE			Edit   Deactivate	
TONE			140			_	Edit   Dedeliver	<u> </u>
Contact Us   Pri	ivacy Notice   Disc	aimer   Accessibility						
Nation	nal Institutes of He		Department of	@ 2003 NIH. All Ri	ahin Desserved			
	nal institutes of He		Health	Screen Rendered:		12:36		
	Rodoville Pike	144	and Human Services	EDT	04/22/2004 112	42.50	GRANTS.	GOV™
	isda, Maryland 208	92	and them an overvices	Screen Id: IPF201	4		FIND. APPLY. SUC	CEED."
Detile	issa, maryland 200				-			
h							🔒 🥝 Internet	
							🔲 🚭 memer	

Figure 3. 6 Selecting a School within an Institution.

Once the School Name is selected, any associated Division or Departments will display within the lower half of the page.

🚰 Maintain Organization Hierarchy - Microsoft Internet Explo	rer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help		
eRA Commons	ALTH In atthe	me cchismso tion:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3		rity: SO <u>Log-out</u>
	rofile Status eSNAP Links Help rg Hierarchy Institution Usage	
	ig hierarchy institution usage	
Maintain Organization Hierarchy 📀		
School: OFF OF RESEARCH & GRAD STUDIES - ORGA	NIZED RESEARCH UNITS 🔽 Ne	w Edit Deactivate
Division: NONE Vew Edit Deactivate		
Departments Create a new department		
Department Name	Combining Name	Action
DIVISION OF ANIMAL RESOURCES	VETERINARY SCIENCES	Edit   Deactivate
GERONTOLOGY HOSP SPON AMBULA DENT SVS PROG	OTHER HEALTH PROFESSIONS DENTISTRY	Edit   Deactivate Edit   Deactivate
NONE	NONE	Edit   Deactivate
NONE	INCINE	Edit
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]		
National Institutes of Health	© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved.	. /
🖾 (NIH) 🛛 🖉 Health	Screen Rendered: 04/22/2004 11:42:36	GRANTS.GOV*
9000 Rockville Pike Stand Human Servi Bethesda, Maryland 20892	ces EDT Screen Id: IPF2014	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED."
/ #] http://www.nih.gov/		A Dinternet

Figure 3. 7 Maintain Organization Hierarchy (IPF2014).

### Edit School Information

To edit the School Name:

- Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org Hierarchy option.
- Select the drop-down list 🔟 button adjacent to the School Name.
- Select the School Name from the listing.
- Select the Edit button adjacent to the School Name to access the Edit School Screen (IPF2016).

Actional institutes of Health     Welcome cchismso     Institution: Virginia     ComMonWealth     University     Version 2.6.3     Version 2.6.3     Version 2.6.3     More Administration     Institution Profile     Personal Profile     Status     School Name you are editing is (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR with a School Category name of ORGANIZED RESEARC     * Indicates required field     School Information     School Information     School Information     School Name:*     (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR     Prick from recommended list.     School Category:*     OrGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS     Save Cancel	<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorite	es <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						SnagIt 🌀
Home       Administration       Institution Profile       Personal Profile       Status       eSNAP       Links       Help         Basic       Assurances and Certifications       Maintain Org Hierarchy       Institution Usage         Edit       School Name you are editing is (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR with a School Category name of ORGANIZED RESEARC         *       Indicates required field         School Information       School Information         School Name:       (AFEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR         Pick from recommended list       OP CANIZED RESEARCH UNITS	A			гн			VIRGINIA COMMONV	
Basic       Assurances and Certifications       Maintain Org Hierarchy       Institution Usage         Edit       School @       Institution Usage         The School Name you are editing is (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR with a School Category name of ORGANIZED RESEARC       Indicates required field         School Information       School Name:       Pick from recommended list.         School Category:       OP CANIZED RESEARCH UNITS       Institution Usage							SO	
Edit School ②         The School Name you are editing is (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR with a School Category name of ORGANIZED RESEARC         Indicates required field         School Information         School Name:*         (AFC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR         Pick from recommended list.         School Category:*								
The School Name you are editing is (AHEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR with a School Category name of ORGANIZED RESEARC			maintain orgini	erarchy	manunonos	age		
Indicates required field           School Information           School Name:*         (APEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR           Pick from recommended list.           School Category:*         OP GANIZED RESEARCH UNITS	Ear Concor							
Indicates required field           School Information           School Name:*         (APEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR           Pick from recommended list.           School Category:*         OP GANIZED RESEARCH UNITS	The School Name you are a	editing is (AHEC)ARE	A HLTH EDUCATIO	N CTR with	n a School Cate	dory name of	ORGANIZEI	D RESEAF
School Information School Name:* (AFEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR Pick from recommended list. School Category:* OF GANIZED RESEARCH UNITS	,,					5,		
School Name:* (AFEC)AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR Pick from recommended list. School Category:* OF GANIZED RESEARCH UNITS	* indicates required field							
School Category:* OFGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS								
	School Information	(AREC)AREA HLTH	HEDUCATION CTR		Pick from reco	mmended list.		
Save Cancer	School Information			•	Pick from reco	mmended list.		
	School Information School Name:*		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list.		_
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list,		
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list.		
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list,		
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list.		
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list.		
	School Information		EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list,		
Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility	School Information School Name:* School Category:*	05 SANIZED RESI	EARCH UNITS	-		mmended list,		
Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility	School Information School Name:* School Category:*		EARCH UNITS	Cance				•
	School Information School Name:* School Category:*	solaimer   Accessibility	EARCH UNITS Save	© 2003 NIH, Screen Ren	All Rights Reser	ed.	G	BANT

Figure 3. 8 Edit School (IPF2016).

**NOTE**: All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.

- Edit the existing text or Type-in the School Name.
- Alternatively, click the **Pick from recommended list** hypertext link and select the School Name from the drop-down listing.

**NOTE**: Selecting the Pick from recommended list hypertext link causes the hypertext link <u>User define school name</u> to display. Select this hypertext link to restore the previously displayed School Name.

- Click the drop-down list button adjacent to the School Category and select a Category from the drop-down listing.
- Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

The Division is the major subdivision within an Institution of Higher Education. To edit the Division Name:

• Click the drop-down list 🔳 button adjacent to the Division Name.

Edit the Division

- Select the Division Name from the listing.
- Select the Edit button adjacent to the School Name to access the Edit Division Screen (IPF2013).

<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> e	elp				
		MES OF HEA	LTH		CChismso VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.6				Authority:	SO	L
Home Administra	ntion Institution P Jurances and Certifica		ofile Status eSNAP L Hierarchy Institutio	inks Help on Usage		
Edit Divisio			g nierarchy mattut	ni osage		
Ealt Divisio	n 😈					
		ISION OF RESEARCH I	n School (AHEC) AREA I	ILTH EDUCATION	CTR	
<ul> <li>indicates required</li> </ul>						
Division Information						
Division Name: *	DIVISION OF F	RESEARCH	Pick from r	commended list.		
		0				-
		28	ve Cancel			
[Contact Us   Privacy No					•	
National Instit		bibility ] Department of Health	© 2003 NIH, All Rights Screen Rendered: 04/2		<u> </u>	
	e Pike	Department of	Screen Rendered: 04/2		GRANTS	

Figure 3. 9 Edit Division (IPF2013).

- Edit the existing text or Type-in the Division Name.
- Alternatively, click the **Pick from recommended list** hypertext link and select the Division Name from the drop-down listing.

• Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

Edit DepartmentThe Department is a subdivision within the Division.To edit the Department Name:

🚰 Maintain Organization Hierarchy - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ @ ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH eRA Commons Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALT UNIVERSITY	TH
Version 2.8.3 Authority: SO Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help	Log-out
Basic Assurances and Certifications Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage	
Maintain Organization Hierarchy 📀	
School: [(AHEC) AREA HITH EDUCATION CTR - ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS 🔄 New Edit Deactive	vate
Division: DIVISION OF RESEARCH V New Edit Deactivate	
	pn Deactivate
alle and remain services con	NTS.GOV#
🖹 🕒 🖉 Inte	arnet

Figure 3. 10 Maintain Organization Hierarchy (IPF2014).

• Select the **Edit** hypertext link adjacent to the Department Name to access the Edit Department Screen (IPF2011).

Edit Department - Microsof	t Internet Explorer		_ 6
Eile Edit Yiew Favorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		
	INSTITUTES OF HEA	TH	me cchismso tion:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3			ity: SO <u>Log-ou</u>
Home Administration Basic Assurances a		ile Status eSNAP Links Help Hierarchy Institution Usage	
Edit Department		merarchy mattation badge	
The Department Name you an School (AHEC) AREA HLTH EI		OBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY in Divi	sion DIVISION OF RESEARCH in
indicates required field			
Department Information			
Department Name:*	DEPARTMENT OF MICROBIOL	OGY AND IMMUNOL Pick from recommen	nded list.
Department Category:*	MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUN/VIRO	LOGY 🔻	
	Sav	re Cancel	
Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Discla	imer   Accessibility ]		
National Institutes of Hea		© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Screen Rendered: 04/22/2004 12:29:10	GRANTS.GOV
د (NIH) سیافت (NIH) و (NIH) (	and Human Services	EDT	GRANTS.GOV
		EDT Screen Id: IPF2011	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED.*

Figure 3. 11 Edit Department (IPF2011).

- Edit the existing text or Type-in the Department Name.
- Alternatively, click the **Pick from recommended list** hypertext link and select the Division Name from the drop-down listing.

- Click the drop-down list button adjacent to the Department Category and select a Category from the drop-down listing.
- Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

To add a new School Name:

- Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org <u>Hierarchy</u> option.
- Select the New button adjacent to the school name to access the Create New School Screen (IPF2015).

NATION		ES OF HEALT		www.Welcom	e cchismso	
				Welcom	a cchiemeo	
		mons		Institutio	IN: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.6.3				Authority	c 80	Log-
			and chy mattation	loauge		
ating a New S	chool in your Organiz	ational Hierarchy.				
s required field						
ormation						
me:*	UCATION CTR	ORGANIZED RESEA	RCH UNITS Pick from	recommended list.		
tegory:* 🖊	ORGANIZED RE	SEARCH UNITS	•			
	SCH OF HOME E SCHOOLS OF N SCHOOLS OF LI SCHOOLS OF L SCHOOLS OF L SCH OF BUSINE OTHER SPECIAL LIBRARIES MUSEUMS	CON/HUMAN ECOLO UTRITION BRARY SCIENCE DUCATION WY OR CRIMINOLOGY SS/PUBLIC ADMIN JZED SCHOOLS				
Privacy Notice L	Disclaimer L Accessibilith	1				
tional Institutes of H) DO Rodoville Pike	Health	Department of Health and Human Services	Screen Rendered: 04/22/ EDT			
	e New Sc exiting a New Si s required held ormation me:* tegory:*	sic Assurances and Certifications A New School  Control  Control	sic Assurances and Certifications Maintain Org Hid A New School © setting a New School in your Organizational Hierarchy. s required red ormation me:* tegory:* UCATION CTR ORGANIZED RESEA ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS SCHOOLS OF VETERINARY MEDICINI SCHOOLS OF EUCATION SCHOOLS OF EUCATION SCHOOLS OF EUCATION SCHOOLS OF DUSINESS/PUBLIC ADMIN OTHER SPECIALIZED ACHIOLIS UDBRARIES MUSELUMS ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility   tional Institutes of Health H) OR Rodville Pike		sic Assurances and Certifications       Maintain Org Hierarchy       Institution Usage         e New School       Institution of the second se	Assurances and Certifications  Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage  New School  Comparison  Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage  Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage  Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage  UCATION OF granizational Hierarchy.  Schools OF Comparison  Schools OF Comparison  Schools OF PutternNARY MEDICINE Schools OF HUTRITION Schools OF FUERINARY MEDICINE Schools OF FUERINARY SCIENCE Schools OF FUERINARY MUBELUMS ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS  Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility   tonal Institutes of Health H) OR Rodville Pike

Figure 3. 12 Create New School (IPF2015).

NOTE: All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are required.

- Type-in a School Name.
- Click the drop-down list button adjacent to the School Category and select a Category from the drop-down listing.
- Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

Add Division Name

**Adding New** 

**Hierarchical** 

**Components** 

To add a new Division Name:

- Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org Hierarchy option.
- Select the New button adjacent to the Division Name to access the Create New Division Screen (IPF2012).

	RA Common		and the second se	CChismso VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3			Authority:	80
Home Administrati		Profile Status eSNAP Lin Org Hierarchy Institution		
<ul> <li>indicates required</li> </ul>	w Division in School (AHEC) AREA HL <sup>-</sup> <mark>ield</mark>	TH EDUCATION CTR		
Division Information				
Division Name: *	Not Applicable		ed division name.	
	DIVISION OF GENERAL DENTIST DIVISION OF HUMAN DEVELOPM			
	DIVISION OF MEDICAL HUMANITI			
	DIVISION OF NATURAL SCIENCE	s		
	DIVISION OF NEUROSCIENCE	105		
	DIVISION OF OPTOMETRIC SCIEF DIVISION OF PHYSICAL THERAP			
	DIVISION OF RESEARCH			
	DIVISION OF STRUCTURAL BIOL			
	DIVISION OF TECHNICAL CAREE RESEARCH DIVISION	RS _		

Figure 3. 13 Create New Division (IPF2012).

- Type-in a Division Name.
- Alternatively, click the **Pick from recommended list** hypertext link and select the Division Name from the drop-down listing.

• Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

#### Add Department Name

To add a new Department Name:

- Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org Hierarchy option.
- Select the Edit hypertext link adjacent to the Department Name to access the Create New Department Screen (IPF2012).

🏄 Create New Department -	Microsoft Internet Explorer	<u>_8</u> ×
j <u>F</u> ile <u>E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorite:	<u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
	INSTITUTES OF HEALTH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNVERSITY
Version 2.6.3		Authority: SO <u>Log-out</u>
Home Administration Basic Assurances		inks Help In Lisage
Create New Dep		
	rtment in Division DIVISION OF RESEARCH in School (AHE	C) AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR
* indicates required field		
Department Information		
Department Name:*	DEPARTMENT OF ANATOMY	User define department name.
Department Category:*	DEPARTMENT OF MANAGEMENT DEPARTMENT OF MATHEMATICS	-
	DEPARTMENT OF MECHANICAL ENGINEERING	
	DEPARTMENT OF MEDICAL TECHNOLOGY DEPARTMENT OF MEDICINAL CHEMISTRY	
	DEPARTMENT OF MEDICINAL CHEMISTRY	
	DEPARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY	
	DEPARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL SCIENCES	
	DEPARTMENT OF NATORAL SCIENCES	
	DEPARTMENT OF NEUROLOGICAL SURGERY	<b>v</b>
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disc		
(NIH)	Health Screen Rendered: 04/22	
ംഗ് 9000 Rodwille Pike Bethesda, Marvland 20	92 and Human Services EDT 92 Screen Id: IPF2010	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED.
<b>e</b> ]		🔒 🎯 Internet

Figure 3. 14 Create New Department (IPF2010).

- Type-in a Department Name.
- Alternatively, click the **Pick from recommended list** hypertext link and select a Department Name from the drop-down listing.

Create New Department -	Microsoft Internet E	kplorer					_ 8
<u>File E</u> dit <u>V</u> iew F <u>a</u> vorite	s <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						
	A Com		н			CCHISMSO VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.6.3					Authority:	S0	<u>Loq-ou</u>
Home Administration Basic Assurances	Institution Profile	Personal Profile Maintain Org Hi		eSNAP Links Institution Us			
Create New Dep	artment 📀						
ou are creating a New Dep	artment in Division DIV	/ISION OF RESEA	RCH in S	chool (AHEC) AF	EA HLTH ED	UCATION CTR	
indicates required field							
epartment Information							
epartment Name:*	DEPARTMENT OF	MICROBIOLOGY.	and immu	JNOLOGY 🔽	<u>User define de</u>	partment name.	
epartment Category:*	NONE		•				
	FAMILY MEDICINE		nce				
	GENETICS						
	MICROBIOLOGY/IN						
	MISCELLANEOUS						
	NEUROLOGY						
	NEUROSURGERY						
	NO CODE ASSIGN						
	NONE						
	NUTRITION		•				
ontact Us   Privacy Notice   Disc	laimer I Assertibility 1						
National Institutes of He	alth Re	alth		1. All Rights Reserv ndered: 04/22/2004		GRANTS	.GOV
് 9000 Rockville Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20		a numan bervices	Screen Id:	IPF2010		FIND. APPLY. SU	
						🔒 🍘 Internet	

Figure 3. 15 Create New Department (IPF2010).

- Click the drop-down list 🔽 button adjacent to the Department Category and select a Category from the drop-down listing.
- Click Save to update the information and return to the Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen.

le Edt View Favortes Iools Help         Version 2.6.3         Version 2.6.3         Come Administration (Institution Profile)         Personal Profile         Basic Assurances and Certifications         Maintain Org Hierarchy         Institution Usage         Isolation Of Research View Edit         Detectivate         Division:	_ 8
Antional Institution Stream Antional Company of the ALTH Company o	
Version 2.8.3     Authority: S0       Orme Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help       Basic Assurances and Certifications     Maintain Org Hierarchy       Institution Usage   Iaintain Organization Hierarchy    School:        (AHEC) AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR - ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS         New     Edit   Deactivate Division:  DMISION OF RESEARCH View   Partments Create a new department partment Name PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY  MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUNV/IROLOGY  Action Edit Deactivate	[
Basic Assurances and Certifications Maintain Org Hierarchy Institution Usage         Iaintain Organization Hierarchy ?         School:       [AHEC) AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR - ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS ] New Edit Deactivate         Division:       [DIVISION OF RESEARCH] New Edit Deactivate         partments Create a new department continue to partment Name       Combining Name       Action         PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY       MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUNV/ROLOGY       Action	.oq-out
Itaintain Organization Hierarchy ②         School:       (AHEC) AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR - ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS         Division:       DIVISION OF RESEARCH ▼ New Edit       Deactivate         Division:       DIVISION OF RESEARCH ▼ New Edit       Deactivate         partments       Create a new department         partment Name       Combining Name         PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY       MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUN/IROLOGY	_
School:       (AHEC) AREA HLTH EDUCATION CTR - ORGANIZED RESEARCH UNITS       New       Edit       Deactivate         Division:       DIVISION OF RESEARCH       New       Edit       Deactivate         partments       Create a new department       aritment       Name       Action         PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY       MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUN/IROLOGY       Action	
Division:     Division OF RESEARCH      New     Edit     Deactivate       partments     Create a new department       partment Name     Combining Name       PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY     MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUNVIROLOGY	
partments <u>Create a new department</u> partment Name Combining Name Action PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUNV/ROLOGY Edit   Deactiva	
Combining Name Combining Name Action	
PARTMENT OF MICROBIOLOGY AND IMMUNOLOGY MICROBIOLOGY/IMMUNVIROLOGY	_
nted Het Educar Maline ( Died James I Associability )	<u>te</u>
stad I/- I Privace Notice   Dicklaims   Associatibility	
start II-F Privace Notion   Dicklaimer   Accordibility	
stad LFT Privace Nelles   Dicklaims   Associative)	
ntad Lie L Reisson Malina L Diodairna L Associatikulta	
ntark Hel Privary Nation I Direktimer LAssembility 1	
	_
National Institutes of Health 🖉 Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved.	
🔊 (NIH)	ov∞
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Screen Id: IPF2014 FIND. APPLY. SUCC	EED."
http://commons.era.nih.gov/	

Figure 3. 16 Maintain Organization Hierarchy (IPF2014).

### Deactivating Hierarchy Components

The hierarchical structure cannot be deleted from the eRA Commons. Schools, Divisions, or Departments within an organization that have active awarded or pending applications associated with the structure cannot be deactivated.

To deactivate:

- Move the active awarded and pending applications to another hierarchy within the same organization.
- Perform the steps to deactivate.

**NOTE**: Once a hierarchical component is deactivated it cannot be reactivated; however, it can be added. For more information, see "Adding New Hierarchical Components."

Perform the following steps to deactivate:

• Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Maintain Org Hierarchy option.

Maintain	Organiza	ation Hier	archy - N	1icrosoft Ir	nternet Explore	r					_ 8 >
<u>Eile E</u> dit	⊻iew	F <u>a</u> vorites	Tools	Help							-
Const Manual					s of hea <b>NONS</b>	LTH			CCHISMSC VIRGINIA COMMON UNIVERS	WEALTH	<u>-</u>
	Version 2.6							Authority:	SO		Log-out
Home A		ation urances a		n Profile	Personal Pro		eSNAP Links				_
					rchy 😮	Herarchy	Institution Us	age			
Wallie		gamz	alion	niera							
School:	SCH	IOOL OF	EDUCAT	ION - SCH	DOLS OF EDUC	ATION		Vew New	Edit	Deactivate	
Division	NON		lew Ec	lit Dea	ctivate						
Departmer	its Creat	e a new c	lepartme	nt							
)epartmen								ing Name		ction	
DUCATIO			DL N/OLO		TON			LANEOUS		<u>dit   Deactivate</u>	
RECREATIO	JN, HEAL	TH, AND	PHYSIC	AL EDUCA	TION		MISCEL	LANEOUS	<u>E(</u>	<u>dit   Deactivate</u>	
											_
Contact Us											
		tutes of He.	alth		epartment of ealth		H. All Rights Reserv endered: 04/22/2004		-		
	Ú Rockvill		~~	St ar	nd Human Service	s EDT Screenid	1050044			PPLY. SUC	
Bet	hesda, Ma	nyland 208	92			Screen Id	: IPF2014		FIND. A	PPLT. SUC	CEED."
http://con	mons.era	.nih.gov/								🥝 Internet	

Figure 3. 17 Maintain Organization Hierarchy (IPF2014).

Select the Deactivate button adjacent the to School or Division Name.

**NOTE**: When deactivating a selected School/Division, the next active School/Division within the organization is selected as the listed School/Division. In cases where another School/Division is unavailable for the organization, the School/Division field becomes blank and a new School/Division must be created.

• Alternatively, select the **Deactivate** hypertext link adjacent to the Department Name.

Eile Edit View Favorites Tools	Help		
	TUTES OF HEALTH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	<u> </u>
Version 2.6.3		Authority: SO	Log-out
Home Administration Institution Basic Assurances and Certifi		AP Links Help titution Usage	
Maintain Organization			
ş	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		
School: SCHOOL OF EDUCATIO	ON - SCHOOLS OF EDUCATION	▼ New Edit Deactivat	te
Division: NONE V New Edit	Deactivate		
Division: NONE New Edit	Deactivate		
	Deactivate	een successfully deactivated	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department	ALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b		
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department	ALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b		
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new department Department Name	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b	Action	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new departmen Department Name EDUCATIONAL STUDIES	EALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b Combining Name MISCELLANEOUS	Action Edit   Deactivate	
The Organization Unit "RECREATION, HE Departments Create a new departmen Department Name EDUCATIONAL STUDIES	ALTH, AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION" has b Combining Name MISCELLANEOUS	Action Edit   Deactivate	TS.GOV*

Figure 3. 18 Maintain Organizational Hierarchy (IPF2014).

• Once selected, the Organizational component is deactivated.

Once deactivate, the hierarchical component is no longer visible as part of the organizational structure and cannot be reactivated. To reactivate, it must be added as a new component.

**NOTE**: Only hierarchy department and major components that have do not have active grants can be deactivated.

## **View Institution Usage**

The View Institution Usage Screen (IPF2003) displays a summary of Institution users. Extramural Administrators may view the *read-only* page for total number of accounts and total number of overall logins for the institution.

To access:

• Select the Institution Profile tab, then the Institution Usage option.

🎒 Institution Usage - Microsoft Inte	rnet Explorer					_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools	Help				SnagIt 😌	2'
9 HEADY	TITUTES OF H			UNIVER	IA DNWEALTH	<u>^</u>
Version 2.6.3				Authority: SO		Log-out
			itus eSNAP Links H	elp		
Basic Assurances and Cer	tifications Maintain Oi	rg Hierarchy	Institution Usage			
Institution Usage 📀						
Institution Usage Summary						
Institution Profile Code:	353201					
Institution Name:	VIRGINIA COMMONWE	ALTH UNIVE	RSITY			
Total Number of Accounts:	28					
Total Number of Logins:	547					
Total Number of Edgins.	347					
Institution Usage Detail 1 - 10 out of Name	28 records Prev 1 2 3 User Name	Role(s)	Total Number of Log		ast Login Da	
Andrea Johanna Publow	AIPUBLOW	AA SO	1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		ast Login Dai 1/27/2004	le
Brian Dunson	BDUNSON	FSR	7		)2/18/2004	
Brenda Johnson	BSJOHNS1	ESR	51		2/10/2004	
Cheryl Chism	CCHISMSO	SO	8		4/21/2004	
Crystal Monroe	CJMONROE	ESR	103		2/20/2004	
Donald B Howe	DBHOWE	AA SO	2		2/04/2003	
Elizabeth Browder	EBROWDER	AA SO	48	0	2/04/2004	
Gloria Foote	GJFOOTE	FSR	0			
David Smith	HDSMITH	FSR	0			
HELLEN L FILLMORE	HFILLMORE	PI	0			
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   A	(ccessibility]					
National Institutes of Health	Department of	© 200	3 NIH. All Rights Reserved.			-
6)	; //,		•		🔹 Internet	

Figure 3. 19 Institution Usage (IPF2003).

Ten names per page are displayed. To view additional names:

• Click the <u>Next</u> hypertext link as illustrated in .

# Managing Personal Profile Information

The Commons supports the establishment, monitoring and updating of information profiles. Commons users and Principal Investigators (PI) can create and edit their Professional Profile File (PPF) to update individual contact and biosketch information. Users may also delegate the authority to update personal profile information to other users. For more information, see the heading "Delegating/Revoking Personal Profile Edit Authority."

As illustrated in Figure 4. 1, the following information can be accessed from the Personal Profile module:

- Personal Information
- Race/Ethnicity
- Employment
- Reviewer Address

- Residential Address
- Degrees
- Publications

		Welco	me cchismso	
	INSTITUTES OF HEAL		tion: VIRGINIA	
i eRA	Commons		COMMONWEALTH	
9°HENDY		Contraction of the second	UNIVERSITY	
Veision 2.6.3				Log-ou
Home Administration Inst		Status eSNAP FSR Links He eviewer Address Residential Addres		
	Race/Ethnicity Employments Ra	eviewei Address Residential Addres	ss Degrees Publications	
Personal Profile				_
he PPF menu allows users to	view and update their personal infor	mation recorded by the NIH.		
Contact Hs I Privace Notice   Disclass	imer 1 Accessibility 1			
			•	
National Institutes of Hea	th Department of	@2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved.		
CNIH)	th Department of Health	Screen Rendered: 04/23/2004 12:51:04	GRANTS	
National Institutes of Hea	th Department of Health and Human Services	Screen Rendered: 04/23/2004 12:51:04	GRANTS.G	

Figure 4. 1 Personal Profile Screen (PPF6010).

## **Personal Information**

The Personal Information Screen (PPF6008) provides fields for entering or editing personal identifying characteristic information.

To access:

• Select the <u>Personal Profile</u> tab, then the <u>Personal Information</u> option.

🚰 Personal Information - Microsoft Internet Explo	orer		_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help			
		Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	<u>^</u>
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Institution Profile	ersonal Profile Status	Authority: FSR PI SO eSNAP FSR Links Help	Log-out
		er Address Residential Address Degrees Public	cations
Personal Information @			
	<u> </u>		
* indicates required field			
Identifying Information			
Name Prefix.	First Name:*	Cheryl	
Middle Name:		Chism	
Name Suffix:	SSN:		
·		(mm/dd/ww)	
Gender:* WITHHELD	DOB:*	Withheld?	
U.S. Citizenship:	Citizenship Country:	UNITED STATES	
eRA Email:* SQAIB@OD.NIH.GOV	System Notifications:*	No V	
Disabilities (select all that apply)			
🗖 Hearing	🗖 Vision		
Missing Extremities	🗖 Nonparalytic	Orthopedic	
Partial Paralysis	🗖 Complete pa	ralysis	
n	□ a	🐴 Toternet	

Figure 4. 2 Personal Information Screen (PPF6008).

A minimum amount of information has been obtained from the user account creation. To update:

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to update all changes.

**NOTE**: A confirmation message displays on-screen.

• Select Cancel to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

#### Editing Personal Profile Information

Upon accessing the Personal Information Screen (PPF6008), all available information is retrieved and this data can be updated at any time.

**NOTE**: Detailed editing instructions are available for editing the Degree and Publication Information sections.

## Add/Edit Race/Ethnicity Information

The Race and Ethnicity Information Screen (PPF6011) facilitates identification of multiple races.

To access:

• Select the **Personal Profile** tab, then the **Race/Ethnicity** option.

<u>Eile E</u> dit							
	View Favorites Tools	Help					
No. I	NATIONAL INST	ITUTES OF	НЕАГТН	- AND -	Welcome		
				TTTTT	Institution:		
	eka l	ommor	15	1111		COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
"HEAD" Ve	ersion 2.6.3					FSR PI SO	Log-ou
	ninistration Institution F	Profile Personal	Profile Sta	tus eSNAP FS			200 00
Pers	onal Information Rac	e/Ethnicity Emp	loyments Rev	iewer Address	Residential Addr	ess Degrees Public	ations
ace/El	thnicity 😮 👘						
idicates re	equired field						
	Race and Ethnicity must						
	mation may be stored in t	he old format. Howe	ver, if you chan <u>c</u>	e this informatio	n, it will be capture	ed using the new forma	at.
urrent Infor	rmation						
ace(s):							
hnicity:							
ew Informa							
	ation						
ew informa							
ew informa	ation Check here to inter	ntionally withhold this	s information				
ew informa	Check here to inter		sinformation				
	Check here to inter		s information				
	Check here to inter American Indian or Asian	Alaska Native	s information				
	<ul> <li>Check here to inter</li> <li>American Indian or</li> <li>Asian</li> <li>Black or African Am</li> </ul>	Alaska Native	s information				
ace(s):*	<ul> <li>Check here to inter</li> <li>American Indian or</li> <li>Asian</li> <li>Black or African Am</li> <li>White</li> </ul>	Alaska Native nerican	s information				
	<ul> <li>Check here to inter</li> <li>American Indian or</li> <li>Asian</li> <li>Black or African Am</li> </ul>	Alaska Native nerican	s information				
ace(s):*	Check here to inter     American Indian or     Asian     Black or African Am     White     Native Hawaiian or	Alaska Native nerican		9 <b>d</b> )			
ace(s):*	Check here to inter     American Indian or     Asian     Black or African Am     White     Native Hawaiian or	Alaska Native herican Pacific Islander (Required if multi					
	Check here to inter     American Indian or     Asian     Black or African Am     White     Native Hawaiian or	Alaska Native herican Pacific Islander (Required if multi	ple race selecte				

Figure 4. 3 Race/Ethnicity Screen (PPF6011).

The OMB has changed the breakdown of ethnicity/racial groupings into separate groups.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Users must select an ethnicity and a race.
- Click Submit to update all changes.
- Select Cancel to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

## Employment

The Employment List Screen (PPF6005) allows users to add or update their research and professional employment history and positions held.

To access:

• Select the **Personal Profile** tab, then the **Employments** option.

🚰 Employment List - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Elle Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	1
Version 2.6.3 Authority: FSR PI SO	<u>_oq-out</u>
Personal Information Race/Ethnicity Employments Reviewer Address Residential Address Degrees Publicatio	ns
Employment List	$\sim$
Employments 1 - 1 out of 1 records Prev 1 Next	
Employer Star Date 🗢 End Date 🗢 E-mail Preferred Address 🗢 Act	
VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH 04/20/2004 Chismc@od.nih.gov true	
Add New Employment Close	
	_
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]	
National Institutes of Health Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. (NIH) Health Screen Rendered: 04/23/2004 08:29:13	-
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Soreen Id: PPF6006 FIND. APPLY. SUCCE	
🖉 http://commons.era.nih.gov/	

Figure 4. 4 Employment List Screen (PPF6005).

By default the institution that the user's account is associated with will display on the initial screen.

To edit an existing employment record:

• Select the **Edit** hypertext link adjacent to the employer's name.

#### Editing an Existing Employment Record

🏄 Employment Info - Micro	soft Internet Explorer				_ 5	X
_ <u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew F <u>a</u> vorite	es <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					1
eR	A Comm			UNIVE	NIA IONWEALTH RSITY	•
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration In	nstitution Profile Pers	onal Profile Status e	SNAP FSR Lini	Authority: FSR	PI SO <u>Log-o</u>	<u>u</u> .
Personal Information	on Race/Ethnicity En				egrees Publications	
Employment Inf	o 😮					
						-
* indicates required field						
Employer (select one)*						
NIH Recognized Institution:	<ul> <li>VIRGINIA COMMONV</li> </ul>	VEALTH UNIVERSITY	Find			
NIH Institute or Center:	0				•	1
Employment Information						4
Start Date:* 04/20	0/2004	End Date:				
Title:		Employment Status:*	F	ull-Time 💌		
Academic Rank:	<b>•</b>	Position:	Г			
Employment Type:* Fede	eral 💌	ls this your primary e	mployment? 🔽	1		
Employment Address					_	
Line 1:* PO BOX 980568		City:*	RICHMONI	)		
Line 2:		State:*	VIRGINIA	•		
Line 3:		Zip Code:*	232980568	3		-
•		-				١.
Attp://www.nih.gov/					👌 🥥 Internet	

Figure 4. 5 Employment Info Screen (PPF6005).

Once the employment information is retrieved, edits can be made.

For more information on the fields within the Employment Info Screen, see the heading "Add New Employment."

### Add New Employment

Employment information is based on a specific time period. A single employment for a person may be with one of three employers:

- 1. An external organization
- 2. A department of an external organization
- 3. A Federal organization.

To add a new employment record:

Click the Add Ne	w Employment	button.	
🚰 Add New Employment - Microsoft Internet Explore	er		_ & ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help			-
Version 2.6.3	ons	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO	Log-ou
Personal Information Race/Ethnicity		ess Residential Address Degrees Public	ations
Add New Employment @			
* indicates required field			
Employer (select one)*			
NIH Recognized Institution: 💿		Find	
NIH Institute or Center: Ö			•
Employment Information			
Start Date:*	End Date:		
Title:	Employment Status:*	Full-Time	
Academic Rank:	Position:		-
Employment Type:* Non Federal 💌	ls this your primary employ	ment?	
Employment Address			
Line 1:*	City:*		
Line 2:	State:*		
Line 2:			
	Zip Code:*		•
ø		🔒 🌍 Internet	

Figure 4. 6 Add New Employment Screen (

For employment within an institution of higher education.

• Click the Find button.

Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help	)			
			Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALT UNIVERSITY	н
Version 2.6.3			Authority: FSR PI SO	<u>Log-out</u>
Home Administration Institution Profil Personal Information Race/Ethnic		atus eSNAP FSR Lir	iks Help Iential Address Degrees P	ublications
Institution Selection	any Employmenta na		icitial Address Degrees I	ublications
	<b>`</b>			
Institution Search Form				
Institution Name: george mason%	_ )			
Address 1:		Address 2:		
Address 3:		Address 4:		
City:		State: Select	One 🔽	
Zip Code:		IPF Code:		
	Search Reset	Clear Cancel		
Institution Search Results 1 - 1 out of 1 re-	cords Prev 1 Next All			
Institution Name	Institution ID	Addresses		Action
GEORGE MASON UNIVERSITY	819801	GEORGE MASON U 400 UNIVERSITY DI FAIRFAX, VA 22030		Select
		FAIRFAX, VA 22030		

Figure 4. 7 Institution Selection (PPF6014).

A search may be performed to locate the Institution Information:

- Enter the full Institution Name or use a combination of fields to identify the Institution desired.
- Alternatively, a mixture of text and wildcards can be used.
- Click Search to execute the query.
- Scroll through the list of Institution Names
- Click the <u>Select</u> hypertext link to make a selection and return to the Institution Selection Screen

NIH Recognized Institution or Center

**NIH Recognized** 

Institution

To select an NIH Institution or Center:

• Select the drop-down list 🔟 icon adjacent to the NIH Institute or Center field label and select an IC from the list.

실 Add New Emplo	yment - Microsoft Internet Explor	er	<u>_</u> 6
_ <u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		
A HENDY	eRA Comm		Welcome cchismso Institution: VRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version Home Adminis		sonal Profile Status eSN	Authority: FSR PI SO Log-o Log-o
Personal	Information Race/Ethnicity		dress Residential Address Degrees Publications
Add New I	Employment 😳		
* indicates requi	red field		
Employer (select	one) <sup>*</sup>		
NIH Recognized Ir	stitution: 💿 GEORGE MASON U	NIVERSITY	Find
NIH Institute or Ce	enter: O		<u> </u>
Employment Infor	mation		
Start Date:*	1/1999	End Date:	8/2004
Title:		Employment Status:*	Full-Time
Academic Rank:		Position:	<b>_</b>
Employment Type	* Non Federal 💌	Is this your primary emp	loyment?
Employment Add			
Line 1:* 4400 U	niversity Blvd	City:*	Fairfax
Line 2:		State:*	VIRGINIA
Line 3:		Zip Code:*	22030
Line 4:		Countre*	UNITED STATES
https://commons.	test.era.nih.gov/commons/esnap/searc	hApplication.do?mode=default&m	enu_itemPath=eSNAP

Figure 4.8

Complete the on-screen items noting the following.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to save all changes.

🚈 Employment List - Microsoft Intern	et Explorer			_ & ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools	Help			<b>1</b>
	ITUTES OF HEAL OMMONS	тн пш	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEAL UNIVERSITY	TH
Version 2.6.3			Authority: FSR PI SO	Log-out
Home Administration Institution P Personal Information Race/E		Status eSNAP FSR Lini Reviewer Address Reside		Publications
Employment List Anew e	mployment has been added			
Employments 1 - 2 out of 2 records Employer	Prev 1 Next Start Date 🔶 End Date 4	🚖 E-mail	Preferred Address? 🔶	Action
GEORGE MASON UNIVERSITY	01/01/1999 08/02/200		false	Edit Delete
VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	04/20/2004	Chismc@od.nih.gov	true	Edit Delete
	Add New Em	ployment Close		
Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Aci     National Institutes of Health     (NIH)     9000 Rodeville Pike     Bethesda, Maryland 20892	Cessibility ) Department of Health and Human Services	© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Screen Rendered: 04/28/2004 03 EDT Screen Id: PPF6006	GRA	NTS.GOV <sup>®</sup>
<b>E</b>			🔄   🌄 Inte	smec

Figure 4. 9 New Employment Added (PPF6006).

• Select Close to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

**NOTE**: The employment address is used by the grants management community to associate the user with grant applications

## **Reviewer Address**

The reviewer address is used for users designated as Reviewers for grant applications.

To access:

• Select the **Personal Profile** tab, then the **Reviewer Address** option.

🎒 Reviewer	Address - Mic	rosoft Inte	rnet Explore	r					_ 8 ×
Eile Edit	⊻iew F <u>a</u> vor	ites <u>T</u> ools	Help						
ONN INSTITUTES	eF			OF HEAL	тн пп	1 T	Institution	COMMONWE/ UNIVERSITY	ALTH
	Version 2.6.3 Iministration	Institution	Drofilo D	ersonal Profile	Status eSNAF	ECD Lin		FSR PI SO	Log-out
	sonai Informa				Reviewer Address			ess Degrees	Publications
	ver Addr required field	ess 🚱	_	_	_	_	_	_	
Line 1:*	6705 F	Rockledge D	)rive	_	Citv:*	Bethes	da		
Line 2:					State*:	MARY	'LAND	•	
Line 3:					Zip Code:*	20817			
Line 4:					Country:*	UNITE	D STATES	•	
Phone:*	301				Fax:				
E-mail:*	squait	o@od.nih.go	)V						
				Submit	Reset Cancel				
Nat	Privacy Notice   <u>D</u> ional Institutes of () O Rockville Pike hesda, Maryland	Health 20892		partment of alth I Human Services	© 2003 NIH. All Rig Screen Rendered: C EDT Screen Id: PPF6016	94/23/2004 08			ANTS.GOV"

Figure 4. 10 Reviewer Address Screen (PPF6015).

Complete the on-screen items noting the following.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to save all changes.
- Select Cancel to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

#### Confirmation of Email Address

When updating the Employment, Reviewer, or Residential Addresses, in the event an email address is entered that differs from the email address entered during account creation, a confirmation screen displays.



Figure 4. 11 Confirm eRA eMail Screen (PPF6019).

- Select Yes to update the eRA eMail address
- Select No to return and make corrections.

## **Residential Address**

The residential address is the home address of the user.

To access:

• Select the <u>Personal Profile</u> tab, then the <u>Residential Address</u> option.

	riddress i nerosore meern	et Explorer				_ 8
Eile Edit	<u>View Favorites Tools H</u> e	elp				
OUNL WORLD N	eRA Co	UTES OF HEAL	тн		e cchismso n:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	н
	sion 2.6.3	Deserved Deefile	Chatura - CNIAD		FSR PI SO	<u>Loq-ou</u>
	inistration Institution Prof natimormation Race/Etim			FSR Links Help Residential Addres	ss Degrees Pu	ublications
	Itial Address (?) dress successfully updated		$\rightarrow$			
Residential A	ddress					
Line 1:*	1522 - 12th Street, NV	V	City:*	Washington		
	1022 124104004,141	·	city.	riadington		
Line 2:			State*:	DIST OF COL		
				-	V	
Line 2:			State*:	DIST OF COL	•	
Line 2: Line 3:	202		State*: Zip Code:*	DIST OF COL	T T	
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4:			State*: Zip Code:* Country:*	DIST OF COL	×	
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4: Phone:*	202		State*: Zip Code:* Country:* Fax:	DIST OF COL	Y	
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4: Phone:*	202	Submit	State*: Zip Code:* Country:*	DIST OF COL	×	
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4: Phone:* E-mail:*	202 sqaib@od.nih.gov	Submit	State*: Zip Code:* Country:* Fax:	DIST OF COL		
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4: Phone:* E-mail:*	202	Submit	State*: Zip Code:* Country:* Fax: Reset Cancel	DIST OF COL 20005 UNITED STATES		_
Line 2: Line 3: Line 4: Phone:* E-mail:* Contact Us   Pin Nation (NHD) Fo	202 Sqaib@od.nih.gov	ibility ]	State*: Zip Code:* Country:* Fax: Reset Cancel	DIST OF COL 20005 UNITED STATES	GRAN	ITS.GOV

Figure 4. 12 Residential Address Screen (PPF6035).

Complete the on-screen items noting the following.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to save all changes.
- Select Cancel to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

## **Degrees**

The Degrees Screen lists awarded and expected academic degrees.

To access:

Select the **Personal Profile** tab, then the **Degrees** option. •

NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH CRA COMMONNEALTH UNVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO Log-ou	List of Degrees	- Microsoft Inter	net Explorer						_ 8
Action Link Links Victors Vict			-						
Version 2.8.3     Authonity: FSR PI SO     Log-out       Jonne Administration Institution Profile     Personal Profile     Status eSNAP FSR Links Heip       Personal Information     Race/Ethnicity     Employment's Reviewer Address Residential Address     Degrees     Publications       status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Personal Profile     Status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Personal Profile     Publications       status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Personal Profile     Status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Publications       status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Personal Profile     Retront Profile     Publications       status eSNAP FSR Links Heip     Year     Earned? Major     Action       H: OTHER     George Mason University     Year     Earned? Major     Action       H: OTHER     George Mason University     Add New Degree     Close     Close	N A				тн			VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH	
Administration     Institution     Profile     Status     eSNAP     FSR     Links Heip       Personal Information     Race/Elinicity     Employments     Reviewer Address     Residential Address     Degrees     Publications       List of Degrees     Improve     Improve     Improve     Major     Action       Horizonal Information     Race/Elinicity     Employments     Reviewer Address     Residential Address     Degrees     Publications       Ingrees 1 - 1 out of 1 records     Improve     Improve     Major     Action       H: OTHER     George Mason University     2004     Y     Eating Degree       Add New Degree     Close     Close		263					Authority		Loc-out
Personal Information       RaceEthnicity       Employments       Reviewer Address       Residential Address       Degrees       Publications         stress	Home Adminis	stration Institutio	n Profile 🛛 Per	sonal Profile	Status e	SNAP ESR L			200 00
Provide Stand Sta								Degrees Pub	lications
Proce         Institution         Year         Farmed?         Major         Action           H: OTHER         George Mason University         2004         Y         Edit [Delete           Add New Degree         Close         Close         Close         Close           Add New Degree         Close         Close         Close         Close         Close           Add New Degree         Close         Clo	ist of De	grees 😮							
Proce         Institution         Year         Farmed?         Major         Action           H: OTHER         George Mason University         2004         Y         Edit [Delete           Add New Degree         Close         Close         Close         Close           Add New Degree         Close         Close         Close         Close         Close           Add New Degree         Close         Clo		•							
Add New Degree     Close       Add New Degree     Close	egrees 1 - 1 out								
Add New Degree Close	gree					? Major			
Onlact.Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility           National Institutes of Health         With Disconding Pike         9000 Rodonile Pike         Bethesda, Maryland 20092	H: OTHER	George Maso	n University	2004	Y			Edit Delete	
Onlact.Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility           National Institutes of Health         With Disconding Pike         9000 Rodonile Pike         Bethesda, Maryland 20092				Add New	Dearee	Close			
National Inditutes of Health Milhi 9000 Rokotille Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Department of Health Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Department of Health Soreen Id, PPF0002 Department of Soreen Id, PPF0002 Soreen Id, PPF00									
National Inditutes of Health Milhi 9000 Rokotille Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Department of Health Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Department of Health Soreen Id, PPF0002 Department of Soreen Id, PPF0002 Soreen Id, PPF00	ontact He I Privan	Notice   Directiment	Accessibility 1						
Done Done	National II (NIH)	nstitutes of Health wille Pike	C Depa	h	Screen Rend EDT	red: 04/23/2004			

Figure 4. 13 List of Degrees Screen (PPF6002).

### Adding a Degree

#### To add a Degree:

Add New Degree Click the button. . 🕘 Add New Degree - Microsoft Inte - <u>-</u> × et Exp \* Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH **eRA** Commons Authority: FSR PI SO Version 2.6.3 Home Administrati SNAP FSR Links Heli Add New Degree @ \* indicates required field Degree Information Degree Name:\* AB:BACHELOR OF ARTS 💌 Degree Text: (for 'Oth iegrees only) Major: Minor: O Yes O No Institution: Degree Earned? Length of Program : If Degree Earned, Put Year:\* (0000) (vears) Submit Reset Cancel Contact Us | Privacy Notice | Disclaimer | Ac sibility 1 National Institutes of Health (NIH) 9000 Rodwille Pike Bethorda Manuard 20802 Department of Health © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. and Human Services Screen Rendered: 04/28/2004 03:57:06 EDT Screen Id: PPFR000 GRANTS . -

Figure 4. 14 Add New Degree (PPF6000).

Complete the on-screen items noting the following.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Select the drop-down list icon adjacent to the Degree Name and select a valid degree from the list.
- Click Submit to save all changes.
- Select Close to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

## **Publications**

Publications. Lists the peer-reviewed publications directly relevant to the proposed project, with full citation text and the National Library of Medicine (NLM) accession number.

To access:

• Select the **Personal Profile** tab, then the **Publications** option.

🚰 List of Publications - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ <u>8</u> ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
I N NO NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH	cchismso :VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR Links Help	FSR PI SO Log-out
Personal Information Race/Ethnicity Employments Reviewer Address Residential Address	Degrees Publications
List of Publications @	
Publications	
PubMed Citation Number Citation Text (first 80 characters)	Action
No publication available. Add New Publication Close	
Add New Publication Close	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]	
National Institutes of Health Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. (NIH) Kealth Screen Rendered: 04/23/2004 08:49:19	GRANTS.GOV"
المعالية (Pike المعامة Services EDT Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Screen Id: PPF6015	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED."
🕗 https://commons.test.era.nih.gov/commons/status/hierarchySelect.do?mode=general&menu_itemPath=Status	🔒 🥩 Internet

Figure 4. 15 List of Publications Screen (PPF6015).

# Add Publication Information

#### To add Publication Information:

Click the Add New Publication button

🗿 Add New Publication - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH	e cchismso n:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
	: FSR PISO <u>Loq-out</u>
Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR Links Help Personal Information Race/Ethnicity Employments Reviewer Address Residential Address	Degrees Publications
Add New Publication @	
* indicates required field	
Publication Information Publication Number:	
Citation Text:*	
Submit Reset Cancel	
[ Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]     Partment of Screen Rendered: 04/28/2004 04:00:42       Mational Institutes of Health (N(H))     Partment of Health and Human Services     0 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Screen Rendered: 04/28/2004 04:00:42       Bethesda, Maryland 20892     Screen Rendered: 04/28/2004 04:00:42     Screen Id:	GRANTS.GOV
e)	🔒 🥶 Internet

Figure 4. 16 Add New Publication Screen.

Complete the on-screen items noting the following.

- All fields followed by an asterisk (\*) are *required*.
- Click Submit to save all changes.
- Select Cancel to return to the Person Profile Screen (PPF6010).

# **Status Module**

The eRA Commons Status module is a secure, interactive Web interface for the NIH and applicant/grantee regarding notifications and status of NIH business transactions. Grantees and grantee organization administrative officials may access this module and obtain status information about proposals, pending grant applications and awards.

The Status Module allows Principal Investigators to review basic aspects of the status of applications sent to the NIH, including pending review, review outcome, pending Advisory Council action, and award status. Grantee Organization Officials (i.e., Signing Official (SO) or Administrative Official (AO) associated with the institution) are able to view pending actions for all applications originating from their organization, review the NGA and progress reports for all PIs within their organization.

## **General Search**

The General Search Screen (STA4022) is the default search feature, which provides search options for applications in general.

To access:

us Query - Status - Microsoft Inter a x Favorites <u>T</u>ools <u>H</u>elp Eile Edit Welcome cchismsc NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALTH Institution: VIRGINIA HIII eRA Commons COMMONIMEALTH UNIVERSITY FSR PI SO Version 2.6.3 Log-out Authority: Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR Links Help Status @ PI Statu General Search Institution Code Just In Time Grant Number ding Progress Report Accession Number Recently Awarded Training Grants Fellowships eApplications First Last PI Nam Application Status All • Budget Start Date From 04/30/2003 (MM/DD/YYYY) To 10/30/2004 (MM/DD/YYYY) (MM/DD/////) То (MM/DD/////) Budget End Date From rganization School rchy ALL • Division Department ALL 💌 ALL -Search Clear I Contact IIs I Privaor Notice I Disclaimer I Accessibility 1

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab.

Figure 5. 1 NIH eRA Commons Status General Search Screen.
The General Search Screen provides initial access to the Status module. Standard query options for the Signing Official (SO) and the Administrative Official (AO) are available. The screen provides an interface for launching application specific functionality such as eSNAP, Just In Time, and Project Extensions when available for a particular application within the query results.

**NOTE**: Electronic application submissions to the NIH are available through the Status interface.

# **Performing a Query**

All queries, within Status, are performed similarly. Criteria are entered within the parameter fields and once the query is executed, the Hit List displays a list of grants that meets the criteria. Queries can be created using one or a combination of query parameters.

To enter a query:

- Use the **Tab** key to move between fields when entering criteria.
- Use the drop-down list button to select criteria from a list of options.
- Click the Search button.
- Use the <u>Clear</u> button to remove all entered criteria from the search fields before entering another query.

NOTE: The Clear button removes only entered query criteria.

To narrow your search, use the following field definitions and examples.

**Grant Number** A Grant Number consists of six (6) fields and by entering criteria within one or a combination of fields that make up the grant application number; PO's may access all grants within eRA.

The application number identifies the **type** of application (e.g., Type 1- New, Type 5 – Noncompeting continuation, etc.) **activity code** (e.g., R01 – Research Projects, P01 – Research Program Projects, etc.), administering **organization** (e.g., AI – National Institute of Allergy and Infectious Diseases), **serial number** assigned by CSR, suffix showing the **support year** for the grant and other information identifying a **supplement**, **amendment**, or a fellowship's institutional allowance.

**NOTE**: For contracts, a modification number replaces the suffix.

Accession Number The accession number is a unique value assigned to new applications by CSR, which identifies applications submitted before assignment of the official NIH grant number.

PI Name	The PI Name consists of two (2) fields, the Last name and First name of the Principal Investigator. Wildcards are used to perform a search. For example:
	<ul> <li>Enter the PI's name (e.g., Peters)</li> <li>The Hit List displays Peters, Petersen, Peterson, Petersson, etc.</li> </ul>
	<b>NOTE</b> : The Status module supports automatic use of the wildcard character %; however, this character should never be used alone.
Application Status	This field is used to search for grants based on the current status of the grant within the grant life cycle. More than one status code is included in a "status group."
	• Click the drop-down list 🗖 button to view the options.
	• For the Pending Progress Report select "Pending" from the Application Status drop down list.
Entering Dates	All dates such as, Budget Start Dates and Due Dates, are entered using the format <b>MM/DD/YYYY</b> .
	• Alternatively, select the Calendar icon to access a Calendar window where the desired date can be selected.
Organizational Hierarchy	The Organizational hierarchy applies only to institutions of higher education, which contains a hierarchical structure consisting of the School (Major Component Category), Division, and Department Name.
	• Use the drop-down list button under the <b>School</b> category and select one of the available listings for the default Institution.
Status Result – General Search	Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch application specific functionality such as the NGA, eSNAP, Just-in-Time (JIT), and project extensions directly from the Hit List. Electronic applications submissions to the NIH are available through the Status module as well.

Eile Edit ⊻iew I	Favorites Tools Help				1
0 4 3	eRA Commons				гн
Version 2.6.	3			FSR PI SO	Log-out
Home Administrat Status Resul		atus eSNAP FSR	Links Help		
	lt - General Search 📀		E	☑ 1 - 100 of <b>581</b>	123456 🛛
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🍣	Application Status	Budget Start Date 🌲	Action
1R01AA014356-01	Reducing Alcohol-Exposed Pregnancy Risk	INGERSOLL, KAREN S	Withdrawn	07/01/2003	
5R01AA011408-07	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
1R01AA014717-01A1	Functional genomics of ethanol craving and naltrexone	Miles, Michael F	Pending	07/01/2004	
1F32AA014726-01A1	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Pending	08/01/2004	
1R01AA015329-01	Cost-Effectiveness of Alcohol Withdrawal Pharmacotherapy	WEAVER, MICHAEL	Pending	07/01/2004	
1R01AA014356-01A1	Reducing Alcohol-Exposed Pregnancy Risk	INGERSOLL, KAREN S	Pending	04/01/2004	
5F31AA013771-02	Predictors of Alcohol Drinking in College-aged Women	LEONHARDT, BRIDGET B	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
1R21AA014177-01A1	Stem Cells and Chronic Ethanol Treatment and Withdrawal	RICE, ANN C	Not Funded	09/01/2003	
1R01AA014717-01	Functional Genomics of Ethanol Craving and Naltrexone	Miles, Michael F	Withdrawn	12/01/2003	

Figure 5. 2 General Search – Hit List (STA4023).

**NOTE**: <u>Hypertext</u> links are provided to access additional reference documents/information. For more information, see the individual headings described below.

## Sorting the Hit List

The default sort order is by grant number; however, sort icons are provided above each column to sort the records.

- Click the up or down 💌 arrow to sort by descending or ascending order.
- Click the right  $\boxed{1 6 \text{ of } 6}$  1  $\boxed{2}$  arrow key to move to the next page when a query exceeds the page maximum.

# General Search Screen Related Links and Documents

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – General Search Screen displays, the following hypertext links are available.

The Status Results Hit List provides a listing of grant numbers as hypertext links. Selecting a grant number launches the Status Information Screen (STA4002), which displays general grant information, status history, contacts and more for the selected grant number.

• Select the **grant number** hypertext link to access Status Information for the selected grant.

## Status Information

	mation - Microsof	t Internet Explorer				- 8
Eile Edit						
Home Adm	eRA sion 2.8.3 inistration Institu	NSTITUTES OF HEAL Commons	THU	Institut	me cchismso ion:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY ity: FSR PI SO P	Log-out
	<sup>s Result</sup> nformation					
General Gran				(	her Relevant Documen	-
Status: Institution Nai School Name School Categ Division Name Division Name Department N PI Name: Grant #:	::  ory: e:	Application withdrawn for ameno VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UN MEDICAL COLLEGE OF VIRGINI SCHOOLS OF MEDICINE NONE PHARMACOLOGY AND TOXICOI Miles, Michael F 1 R01AA014717-01	IIVERSITY IA	<u>e</u>	<u>Application</u>	
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status:	863956 Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003 01/02/2004	Craving and Naltrexo	ne		
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status: ion Status:	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	-			
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar Pl eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor Effective	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status: ion Status:	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	Craving and Naitrexor Primary Institute or Institute Name		ment İnstitute Cent	er
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor Effective Date	e: .eipt Date: .lpdate Date: d Notice Date: on Status: ion Status: y Status Message	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	Primary Institute or Institute Name	Center Assign	Institute Cent Assignment [	
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicatio SO eApplicatio SI eApplicatio Status Histor Effective Date 01/02/2004 07/19/2002	e: .eipt Date: Jpdate Date: d Notice Date: on Status: ion Status: y Status Message Application withdra	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003 01/02/2004 wm for amendment. ww completed. Institute or Center	Primary Institute or Institute Name	Center Assign	Institute Cent Assignment I DL ABUSE 03/19/2003	

Figure 5. 3 Status Information (STA4002).

• Scroll to the bottom of the page and select the **Back** hypertext link to return to the Status Results Hit List (STA4023).

### The Other Relevant Documents section displays varying documents based on the status of the selected grant in the form of hypertext links.

• Select the <u>eApplication</u> hypertext link for access.

The NGA is the official grant award document notifying the grantee and others that a grant has been made. The NGA contains or refers to all terms and conditions of the grant, and provides the documentary basis for recording the obligation of Federal Funds in the agency's accounting system.

• Selecting the **NGA** hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List launches a Word version of the Notice of Grant Award.

## Other Relevant Documents

# Notice of Grant Award (NGA)

ie Edit Yew Insert Figmat Lools Table Window Help Acrobat     ie ie     ie <th>test NGA[1].rtf - Microsoft Word</th> <th>8</th>	test NGA[1].rtf - Microsoft Word	8
Han Text       + Courier New       10       B       I       II       II       II       II       II       II       III       III       III       IIII       IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII		
Han Text       + Courier New       10       B       I       II       II       II       II       II       II       III       III       III       IIII       IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	😭 📸 🕼 🦀 🖏 🥙 🆄 Thesaurus 🐰 🖻 🏨 Paste Special Next Window 🕫 - 🖙 🍭 🕀 🗔 🎫 🍂 🔯 🖤	
g         g         g         g         g         g         RESEARCH         NOTICE · OF · GRANT · AWARD ·         Issue · Date: 09/01/2003g         Department · of · Health · and · Human · Servicesg         National · Institutes · of · Healthg         g         g         Grant · Number : · 5·R01 · AA01408-07g         Principal · Investigator : · PRESCOTT, · CAROL · A· PHPg         Project · Title : · An · Irish · Affected · Sib Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependenceg         g         JIRECTORG         VIRCINIA · COMONWEALTH · UNIVERSITYG         OF ICE · OF · SPONGRAPS         OF ICE · OF · SPONGRED · PROGRAMSG		
q         q         q         q         q         Department of 'Health and 'Human Services]         National 'Institutes of 'Health]         q         q         q         Grant Number: ·S·R01 ·ALCOHOL ·ABUSE · AND ·ALCOHOLISH¶         Principal ·Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL ·A ·PHD9         Principal · Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL ·A ·PHD9         Project ·Title: ··An · Irish · Affected ·Sib · Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependence¶         q         g         OFRICTOR¶         VIRCINIACOMMONDERLTH · UNIVERSITY¶         OFFICE. OF ·SPONSORED · PROGRAMS¶		
Image: State of the second	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	B
g     g       g     .NOTICE · OF · GRANT · AWARD ·		
M      NOTICE OF GRANT AWARD		
RESEARCH		3
Department of · Health · and · Human · Services 1 National · Institutes · of · Health 1 ¶ NATIONAL · INSTITUTE · ON · ALCOHOL · ABUSE · AND · ALCOHOLISM Grant · Number : · 5 · ROI · AAO11408-07¶ Principal · Investigator : · PRESCOTT, · CAROL · A · PHD¶ Project · Title : · · An · Irish · Affected · Sib · Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependence ¶ ¶ DIRECTOR¶ VIRCINIA. · COMMONEALTH · UNIVERSITY¶ OFFICE · OF : SPONSORED · PROGRAMS¶	**************************************	G
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	ESEARCHIssue.Date:09/01/2003¶	-
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	epartment.of.Health.and.Human.Services¶	- E
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	ational.Institutes.of.Health¶	У
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im		- Be
¶     ¶       Grant Number: ·5·R01·AA011408-07¶     Principal·Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL·A·PHD¶       Project Title: ·An·Irish·Affected·Sib·Pair·Study·of·Alcohol·Dependence¶     ¶       ¶     UIRCINIA.COMMONEALTH·UNIVERSITY¶       0FFICE: OF: SPONSORED ·PROGRAMS¶     ¶	ATIONAL · INSTITUTE · ON · ALCOHOL · ABUSE · AND · ALCOHOLISM	۰۵ •
Grant-Number:-S-RO1-AA01408-07ff Principal-Investigator:-PRESCOTT,-CAROL-A-PHDff Project-Title:An-Irish-Affected-Sib-Pair-Study-of-Alcohol-Dependenceff f f DIRECTOR VIRGINIA-COMMONEALTH-UNIVERSITY OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS	***************************************	~
Principal-Investigator:-PRESCOTT,-CAROL-A-PHDM         Project-Title:-··An-Irish-Affected-Sib-Pair-Study-of-Alcohol-DependenceM         M         DIRECTORM         VIRGINIA-COMMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYM         OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSM		
Project.Title:An.Irish.Affected.Sib.Pair.Study.of.Alcohol.Dependence¶     I       ¶     I       ¶     I       DIRECTOR¶     I       VIRGINIA.COMMONWEALTH.UNIVERSITY¶     I       OFFICE.OF.SPONSORED.PROGRAMS¶     I	rant.Number:.5.R01.AA011408-07¶	
Image: State		
%     %       %     DIRECTORS       %     WIRGINIA-COMMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYS       %     OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSSS       %     DIRECTORS	roject.Title:An.Irish.Affected.Sib.Pair.Study.of.Alcohol.Dependence¶	C
DIRECTORS VIRGINIA-CONMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYS OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSS		~
VIRGINIA-COMMONUEALTH-UNIVERSITYM OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSM		
VIRGINIA-COMMONDEALTH-UNIVERSITY OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS		4
PO-BOX-9805689		1.3%
		8
RICHMOND, VA-2329805689		
UNITED STATES		-
Award.e-mailed.to:.ospaward@hsc.vcu.edu¶		A
91 🗨		=
*	*	
भ		
		E
		4

Figure 5. 4 Notice of Grant Award (NGA).

**NOTE**: Before the NGA displays, an option is provided to view the document or save it to disk.

## eSNAP

The Manage eSNAP page is used to view the eSNAP reports to which you have access and lets you select an eSNAP report in order to perform various actions upon it. Accessible from the General Search Hit List, eSNAP allows users user to select an old or new form type for an Inclusion Enrollment report with an unknown form type. Notifications are sent to the AO/SO/PI when submitting an eSNAP.



Figure 5. 5 Manage eSNAP (ESP7003).

# **Progress Report**

Grantees may submit a progress report to the awarding component's Grants Management Office to continue support on a grant. Progress reports must be submitted annually, two months before the beginning date of the next budget period. Grantees can determine which progress reports are due.

 Select the <u>Progress Report</u> hypertext link to generate the Grant Progress Report.



Figure 5. 6 Grant Progress Report.

# Project Extensions

Grantee Institutions may electronically submit their notification for a no-cost extension from the Extension Screen (STA4039). Project Extensions may be performed automatically *one-time only* by the Signing Official (SO) no earlier than 90 days before the end of the project and no later than the end date.

• Select the **Extension** hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List to launch the Project Extensions Screen.

Extension - Micros	oft Internet Explorer	_ [2] ×
	Favorites Iools Help	-
Version 2.6.	Titationity. For the operation	Log-out
Home Administrat		_
	• to be extended for up to 1 year. Note that only a SO has the ability to perform a project extension and that yo ough the Commons.	•u may
Application Informa	rtion	
Grant Number:	5R01AA013678-03	
PI Name:	Miles, Michael F.	
Proposal Title:	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	
т	o extend the period, select the number of months for which you would like to extend the project period for this gra	ant l
Project End Date: 6/		
	☉ 12 Months C 9 Months C 6 Months	
Extende		
	This will extend the project to 6/30/2005	
	Extend Project Date Cancel	
National Institu (NIH) 9000 Rodwille Bethesda Man	Pike Health Storeen Id: STA4039 FIND. APPLY. BUG	GOV™ ceed.∾
1	🔒 🤷 Internet	

Figure 5. 7 Extension Screen (STA4039).

Grantees may extend the final budget period of the project period *one* time for a period of up to 12 months beyond the original expiration date, shown in the Notice of Grant Award (NGA), when the following conditions are met:

- If no additional funds are required to be obligated be the NIH awarding office.
- If there will be no change in the project's originally approved scope, and;
- If any *one* of the following applies.
  - 1. Additional time beyond the established expiration date is required to ensure adequate completion of the originally approved project.
  - 2. Continuity of NIH grant support is required while a competing continuation application is under review.
  - 3. The extension is necessary to permit an orderly phase out of a project that will not receive continued support.

**NOTE**: The fact that funds remain at the expiration of the grant is not, in itself, sufficient justification for an extension without additional funds.

In extending th update all requ

In extending the final budget period of the project period, the grantee agrees to update all required certifications, including human subjects and animal welfare, in accordance with applicable regulations and policies.

Grantees may not extend project periods previously extended by the NIH awarding office. Any additional project period extension beyond the one-time extension of up to 12 months requires NIH prior approval.

**NOTE**: Project extensions may be performed automatically through the NIH eRA Commons one time only by the SO.

**Process** 

## Submitting

To submit the Project Extension:

• Enter the project extension date.

• C	lick the	Extend Pi	roject Date	button		
🚰 Extension - Micro	soft Internet Exp	lorer			_ 8 ×	
Eiledit _⊻iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools	Help			<b>11</b>	
1 C + 2		TITUTES OF HEAL	TH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO	Log-out	
Status R		Profile Personal Profile	Status COMAP FOR LI	пка нер		
Extension						
Application Inform	ation					
Grant Number:	5R01AI0441	63-05				
PI Name:	Conrad, Dar	niel H.				
Proposal Title:	IGE CONTR	OL BY OVEREXPRESSION O	F CD23			
	You selected to extend the project period for this grant for <b>12 months</b>					
		Confin	m Cancel			
NIH)	itutes of Health	coessibility ] Department of Health and Human Services	© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserve. Soreen Rendered: 04/30/2004 - EDT Soreen Id: STA4040			
🙋 https://commons.te	st.era.nih.gov/comr	nons/institution/ipfMenu.jsp?men	u_itemPath=Institution+Profile	🔒 🎯 Internet		

Figure 5. 8 Extension Confirmation (STA4040).

Click Confirm to complete the project extension transaction.

Upon notification, the NIH awarding office will revise the project period ending date and provide an acknowledgement to the grantee.

# Just-In-Time (JIT)

Prior to award, Just In Time (JIT) information for Other Support Documentation, IACUC, IRB, and Human Subjects Education may be submitted through the NIH eRA Commons when requested by NIH.

• Select the <u>JIT</u> hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List to retrieve the JIT data from the database of the adjacent grant.



Figure 5. 9 Just In Time Screen (STA4038).

Only Signing Officials (SO) may submit JIT information, with only *one* opportunity to submit JIT information automatically through the NIH eRA Commons.

- Other Support is always required.
- IACUC and IRB dates are also required when the application involves animal or human subjects.
- Human subjects education information is required for new key personnel on grants involving human subjects.
- Click the <u>Status Result</u> sub-menu option to return to the Status Result-General Search Screen (Hit List).

**NOTE**: The JIT feature is available directly from the General Search - Status Screen (STA4022) as a query screen that retrieves grants with JIT links. For more information, see the heading Just-In-Time (JIT) on page 78.

The JIT may be saved to a local directory or uploaded using the Import option.

# Project Extensions

Signing Officials may submit a Project Extension automatically to the NIH. Extensions may be performed no earlier than 90 days prior to the end date of the project and no later than the end date. The change will take affect immediately upon submission.

	oft Internet Explorer						6
<u>File E</u> dit ⊻iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						
🗢 Back 🔹 🔿 👻 🤅	🗿 😰 🚮 😡 Search	📓 Favorites 🛛 🔇 H	istory 🛛 🛃 🔹	9 🖬 🗉			
	onal institu eRA Con		LTH			CCHISMSO : VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.2	.4				Authority:	80	Log-ou
	tion Institution Profile	Personal Profile	Status	eSNAP Links	Help		
Status Resu xtension	II.						
	4 . I			41			
	to be extended for up t ough the Commons.	to 1 year. Note that	only a SO has	the ability to pe	erform a proj	ect extension and that	you may
and only once an	ough the commonst						
pplication Informa	ition						
rant Number:	5R37AI035705-10						
I Name:	Archer, Gordon L						
		L METHICILLIN RES	SISTANCE LOC	US			
	Archer, Gordon L	L METHICILLIN RES	SISTANCE LOC	US			
roposal Title:	Archer, Gordon L				to extend the	project period for this g	Irant.
roposal Title: T	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele				to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
roposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele	ect the number of m	onths for which		to extend the	project period for this g	irant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m	onths for which		to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m nths C 6 Months	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m inths 0 6 Months This will extend th	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m inths 0 6 Months This will extend th	onths for which s he project to 1	2/31/2004	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1 Extend:	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003 12 Months 0 9 Mo	ect the number of m inths C 6 Months This will extend th Extend Pr	onths for which s he project to 1	2/31/2004	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Proposal Title: Toject End Date: 1 Extend:	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003 12 Months 0 9 Mo	ect the number of m inths C 6 Months This will extend th Extend Pr	onths for which he project to oject Date @ 2003 NIH.	2/31/2004	ed.	project period for this g	ırant.

Figure 5. 10 Project Extension.

## eSubmissions

The Electronic Submissions screen allows PI or SO to verify eSubmissions. The status of submitted applications can be queried, tracked and reviewed.

🍯 Verify eSubmission - I	Microsoft Internet Ex	plorer			×	
Eile Edit View Fav	orites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				100 A	
] 💠 Back 🔹 🤿 🗟	🗿 🖆 🥘 Search	🚡 Favorites 🛛 🔇 His	story   🛃 🛛	🖬 🗉		
	RA Con	nmons		eSNAP Links	Welcome CCHISMSO Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: SO Help	
Status Result						
Verify eSubm	ission					
Application Information	n					
Grant Number:	AN:911					
PI Name:	COSTANZO, RICH	ARD M				
Proposal Title:	PROPERTIES OF (	DLFACTORY RECEP	PTORS - NEU	RAL REGENER	ATION	
Verify Submission						
knowledge, and ac	Applicant Organization Certification and Acceptance: I certify that the statements herein are true, complete and accurate to the best of m knowledge, and accept the obligation to comply with Public Health Services terms and conditions if a grant is awarded as a result of this application. I am aware that any false, fictitious, or fraudulent statements or claims may subject me to criminal, civil, or administrative pen					
Refused - I cannot v	erify the content of the	submission at this	time.			
			Commer	nt:		
[4]			Save   Ca	ncel		
<b>e</b> ]					🔒 🥶 Internet	

Figure 5. 11 Verify eSubmission.

**NOTE**: The IPF option is only displayed for NCAA Access. When displayed the NCAA User must enter the exact IPF value for this query.

# **PI Status**

The PI Status option allows PI's to view the status of proposals where they are listed as the PI. Accessing the <u>PI Status</u> hypertext link launches a search for applications related to PI that's logged-in.

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>PI Status</u> hypertext link.

🎒 PI Status Result - Microsoft Internet Explorer		_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help		<b>T</b>
🛛 🕁 Back 🔹 🔿 🗸 🔯 🔯 🖓 😡 Search 🛛 📾 Favorites 🔇 History	B- 4 🖬 🗉	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALT CRA Commons Vesion 2.0.3 Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile	H Institution	cchismso :VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY FSR PI SO <u>Log-out</u>
Status Result - PI Status No records met the criteria.	CIUS CONAF FOR LINKS HELP	≤10-0 or 0
Application ID 🌲 Proposal Title 🌲 Institution	Application Status 🚔	Status Date 🚔 🛛 Action
Export to Excel Show Query Print Hitlist		
(NIH) Health Sources E 9000 Rockville Pike	0 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Foreen Rendered: 05/03/2004 01:23:05 EDT Foreen Id: STA4037	GRANTS.GOV
http://www.nih.gov/		🔒 🥑 Internet

Figure 5. 12 Status Result – PI Status (STA4037).

# Just-In-Time (JIT)

Just-In-Time is an application timeframe requiring applicants to send information to the NIH only if an award is likely. Used for other support information such as IACUC certification, certification of IRB approval, and Human Subjects Assurance, JIT allows the PI or SO to provide information directly to the NIH when that information is requested.

To search for JIT applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Just In</u> <u>Time</u> hypertext link.

	🏄 Commons Status Query - Sta	itus - Microsoft Internet E	xplorer				_ 8 ×
	Eile Edit View Favorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					100 A
		NSTITUTES OF					ALTH
	Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Instit	ution Profile Personal Pr	ofile Status	eSNAP FSR L		FSR PI SO	<u>Loq-out</u>
	Status Result Status ?						
	PI Status	Just In Time					
$\frown$	General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	Type Activity Code	Institution Code	Serial Num	Support Yr.	Suffix
	Recently Awarded Training Grants	PI Name	Last	First			
	Fellowships eApplications	Application Status	Pending 💌				
	exponentions	Organization Hierarchy	School				
			ALL		<b>v</b>		
			ALL	Department			
		Search Clear					
	[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclair	ner I Accessibility 1					
	National Institutes of Health (NIH)		Screen Re	H. All Rights Reserve ndered: 04/30/2004		GR	ANTS.GOV"
	Bethesda, Maryland 20892		Screen Id:	STA4024		FIND. APP	LY. SUCCEED."
ĵ	Inttp://commons.era.nih.gov/					📄 🔒 👩 I	internet

Figure 5. 13 NIH eRA Commons Status Just-In-Time Screen (STA4024).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Just-In-Time Screen displays, the JIT hypertext link is available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Just-in-Time (JIT) Screen (STA4038) directly from the Hit List.

	uery - Status Result - Just In Time - Microsoft Intern avorites Iools Help				- 8
Version 2.6.3	RA COMMONS		Velcome cchismso nstitution:VIRGINIA COMMON UNIVERSI uthority: FSR PI S B Help	WEALTH	Log-out
	lt - Just In Time 😧				
				1 - 23 of 23	1Σ
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🍣	Application Status 🔷 🍣	Status Date 🍣	Action
R01AG023783-01	Tyrosyl-DNA phosphodiesterase and oxidative DNA damage	POVIRK, LAWRENCE F	Pending	02/04/2004	<u>un</u>
R01AI058300-01	Cytotoxic lymphocytes in acute lung injury	NAGARKATTI, MITZI	Pending	02/06/2004	JIT
2R01CA027605-24	NUCLEOTIDE DEPRIVATION-BASED SELECTIVE THERAPEUTICS	MORAN, RICHARD G	Pending	10/17/2003	JIT
2R01CA063753-10	Promotion of Nucleoside Analog Induced Apoptosis by HDIs	GRANT, STEVEN	Pending	10/22/2003	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA102760-01A1	A Bridge to Better Health: Developing Adolescent Health	DANISH, STEVEN J	Pending	10/21/2003	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA106630-01	The role of p53 in remodeling DNA methylation in cancer	TAYLOR, SHIRLEY M	Pending	10/20/2003	JIT
R01CA104279-01	HUMAN MITOCHONDRIAL FOLATE/ANTIFOLATE TRANSPORT	MORAN, RICHARD G	Pending	09/22/2003	JIT
	Repair of DNA double-strand breaks with damaged	POVIRK, LAWRENCE F	Pending	02/12/2004	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA040615-19A2	ends				
	ends Lysophospholipid in Neovascularization in Ovarian Cancer	FANG, XIANJUN	Pending	10/22/2003	JIT

Figure 5. 14 Status Result – Just In Time (STA4025).

# Status Result – Just-In-Time

# **Pending Progress Report**

A noncompeting grant progress report, the Pending Progress Report is submitted by grantees to report progress and continue funding for a grant's out years.

To search for Pending Progress Reports:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Pending</u> <u>Progress Report</u> hypertext link.

2 Commons Status Query - Status - Microsoft Internet Explorer				
∫ Eile Edit ⊻iew Favorites Io	ools <u>H</u> elp			
S . 3	STITUTES OF HEALTH			
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Instituti	ion Profile Personal Profile Status	Authority: F eSNAP FSR Links Help	SR PI SO <u>Log-out</u>	
Status Result Status				
	ending Progress Report			
 General Search Just In Time → Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	ution Code Serial Num. Support Yr	Suffix	
Recently Awarded	esnap Only			
Fellowships	ate Progress Report			
eApplications	Due Date From			
	PI Name	First		
	Application Status			
	Organization School Hierarchy ALL	•		
		partment		
-	Search Clear			
6			Internet	

Figure 5. 15 Pending Progress Report Screen (STA4026).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Pending Progress Report Screen displays, the Progress Report hypertext link is available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

## Status Result – Pending Progress Report

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Progress Report directly from the Hit List.

Pending Progress	s Report - Microsoft Internet Explorer F <u>a</u> vorites <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				<u>_</u>
Version 2.	ation Institution Profile Personal Profile St	H filler	UN Authority: FS	RGINIA DMMONWEAL IIVERSITY	.TH Log-out
Status Res	ult - Pending Progress Repor	1			
etatae itee	are remaining residue repor			<b>1</b> - 10	) of <b>159</b> 1 <u>2</u> 🗵
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Application Status	Due Date 🍣	Action
5R01AA013023-04	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity	Ramoa, Ary S.	Pending	01/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AA011408-08	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	Pending	07/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01Al052330-03	3-Ketoacyl ACP Synthase III: A Novel Antibiotic Target	REYNOLDS, KEVIN A	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI051586-04	Bdr proteins and Borrelia pathogenesis	MARCONI, RICHARD T	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI055850-03	Prevention of Cytomegalovirus Infection	ADLER, STUART P	Pending	12/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI051629-04	CYCLOHEXANECARBOXYLIC ACID AND POLYKETIDE BIOSYNTHESIS	REYNOLDS, KEVIN A	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01Al057189-02	HIV Prostease Inhibitors and Hepatic Lipid Dysregulation	HYLEMON, PHILLIP B	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress

Figure 5. 16 Status Result – Pending Progress Report (STA4027).

# **Recently Awarded**

To search for Recently Awarded applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Recently</u> <u>Awarded</u> hypertext link.

🖉 Commons Status Query - Sta	atus - Microsoft Inte	rnet Explorer				_ 8 ×
_ <u>F</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>⊺</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					-
0.00	NSTITUTES Comm				NIA MONWEALTH ERSITY	_oq-out
Home Administration Instit Status Result	ution Profile Perso	nal Profile Statu	s eSNAP FSR Lii			
Status PI Status General Search	Recently Awarded	The Art is and			0.5	
Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number		Institution Code Seria			
<u>Recently Awarded</u> <u>Training Orants</u> Fellowships	PI Name	Last	First			
eApplications	Organization Hierarchy	ALL	-	·		
		ALL -	Department		_	
		From 01/01/1995		05/03/2004		
	Days Since Award					
	Search Clear	]				
[ <u>Contact Us</u>   <u>Privacy Notice</u>   <u>Disclain</u>	ner   <u>Accessibility</u> ]					
National Institutes of Health (NIH) 9000 Rockville Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892	Healt	th Sore Human Services EDT	03 NIH. All Rights Reserve en Rendered: 05/03/2004 en Id: STA4028		GRANTS.G	
http://www.nih.gov/					🔒 🥑 Internet	

Figure 5. 17 Recently Awarded (STA4028).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Recently Awarded Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

# Status Result – Recently Awarded

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options.

Eile Edit View	Query - Status Result - Recently Awarded - Microsoft Intern Favorites Tools Help	et Explorer		_ 8
6 · 3	eRA Commons			4
Version 2.		Authority: F	SR PI SO	Log-ou
Home Administra Status Resi		IAP FSR Links Help		
	ult - Recently Awarded 📀			
otatus nes				
		<b>≤</b> 1 - 100	of 915 1 2 3 4	<u>5678910</u>
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Status Date	Action
R03AA013665-01	Ethanol Discrimination in Transgenic Mice	SHELTON, KEITH L	08/15/2001	NGA
R01AA013678-01	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	MILES, MICHAEL F	09/21/2001	NGA
iK01AA000236-05	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	01/31/2002	<u>NGA</u>
R01AA011408-06	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	08/28/2002	NGA
R01AA012637-01	ETHANOL AND JAK-STAT SIGNALING PATHWAY	ISHAC, EDWARD J	04/21/2000	NGA
R01AA011408-07	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	08/29/2003	NGA
iK01AA000236-03	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	02/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
iK23AA000222-05	ACUTE DRUG WITHDRAWAL IN A GENERAL MEDICAL SETTING	WEAVER, MICHAEL F	06/18/2002	<u>NGA</u>
R01AA012637-03	ETHANOL AND JAK-STAT SIGNALING PATHWAY	ISHAC, EDWARD J	04/29/2002	NGA
R01AA013678-02	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	MILES, MICHAEL F	06/17/2002	NGA
110179101001002		RAMOA, ARY S	02/27/2002	NGA
R01AA013023-02	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity			
	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	01/25/2001	<u>NGA</u>
iR01AA013023-02	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR		01/25/2001	NGA NGA

Figure 5. 18 Status Result – Recently Awarded (STA4029).

# **Training Grants**

To search for Training grant applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Training</u> <u>Grants</u> hypertext link.

1	Commons Status Query - Sta	tus - Microsoft Inte	rnet Evolorer				_ 8 ×
-		Tools Help	net Explorer				
	NATIONAL I	Comm	ons	s esnap fsr	Authority:		Log-out
	Status Result						
\$	Status 🥹						
	<u>PI Status</u> General Search	Training Grants	Type Activity Code	Institution Code Se	rial Num - Qua	nort Vr. Quffiy	
	Just In Time Pending Pregress Report	Grant Number	T31				
$\frown$	Recently Awarded Training Grants	> PI Name	Last	First			
	eApplications	Application Status	All				
		Budget Start Date	From 05/03/2003		то 11/03/200	14 🔲 (мм/DD/YYYY)	
		Budget End Date	From		То		
		Organization Hierarchy			•		
			Division	Department			
		Search Clear					
Sint	Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaim			03 NIH. All Rights Resen en Rendered: 05/03/200		CRANTE	
<b>6</b>	http://www.nih.gov/			1		🔒 🥑 Internet	

Figure 5. 19 Training Grants Screen (STA4030).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Training Grants Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options.

	Query - Status Result - Training Grants - Micro F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	soft Internet Explorer			<u>-</u> 8
A HEADY	e <b>RA Commons</b>	H TI	Ū	IRGINIA OMMONWEALTH NIVERSITY	
Version 2.6		tatus eSNAP ESR	Authority: F Links Help	SR PI SO	Log-out
Status Resul		GIUS CONAP FOR	Links help		
Status Resu	ılt - Training Grants 🕝				
				<b>I</b> 1 - 8	0 of <b>80</b> 1 ∑
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title	PI Name 🌲	Application Status	Budget Start Date	Action
T32Al007407-12	Training in Hypersensitivity and Cancer Immunology	Conrad, Daniel H.	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-04	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	Ohman, Dennis E.	Awarded	08/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-03	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2002	<u>NGA</u>
2T32AI007407-11	Training in Hypersensitivity and Cancer Immunology	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2002	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007407-07	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND ANTIGEN PROCESSING	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/1998	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007407-09	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND ANTIGEN PROCESSING	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-01A1	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-02	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2001	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007407-10	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND ANTIGEN PROCESSING	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2001	<u>NGA</u>
	ANNOELNI KOOEBBIINO				

Figure 5. 20 Status Results – Training Grants.

# Status Result – Training Grants

# **Fellowships**

To search for Fellowship applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Fellowships</u> hypertext link.

🚰 Commons Status Query - Status - M	licrosoft Internet Explorer	
Eile Edit Yiew Favorites Tools	Help	
	ITUTES OF HEALTH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Institution P	rofile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR L	Authority: FSR PI SO <u>Log-out</u> inks Help
Status Result Status ?		
PI Status Fellow		
General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	rant Number Type Activity Code Institution Code Seri	al Num. Support Yr. Suffix
 Recently Awarded Training Grants	PI Name Last First	
 Fellowships     Applications     Applications	cation Status All	
Budg	et Start Date From 05/03/1995 III(MM/DD/YYYY)	то 11/03/2004 (ММ/DD/^^^)
Bud	get End Date From (MM/DD/YYYY)	
	Organization School Hierarchy ALL	-
	Division Department	
Sea	Clear	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Act	essibility ]	
National Institutes of Health	Department of @ 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserve Health Soreen Rendered: 05/03/2004	
<b>&amp;</b> 1		🔒 🥥 Internet

Figure 5. 21 Status – Fellowships (STA4032).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Fellowships Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

**Status Result – Fellowships** Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Fellowship report directly from the Hit List.

	Favorites Iools Help				-
S . 3	eRA Commons				
Version 2.6	3		Authority: FSR		Log-out
Home Administra	tion Institution Profile Personal Profile Statu	IS) eSNAP FSR Lii			
Status Resu					_
Status Rest	ılt - Fellowships 📀				
				🗹 1 - 79 d	of 79 1 🖸
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title 🌲	Pi Name 🌲	Application Status 🍣	Budget Start Date 🏺	Action
1F32AA014726-01A1	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Pending	08/01/2004	
1F32AA014726-01	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Withdrawn	12/01/2003	
1F32AI057008-01	Factor H binding and Borrelia pathogenesis	MCDOWELL, JOHN V	Pending	05/01/2003	1
1F32CA090044-01A1	Role of Stat5 in Mast Cell Proliferation and Neoplasia	SHELBURNE, CHRISTOPHER P	Pending	05/01/2001	
5F32CA099384-02	INHIBITION OF RIBONUCLEOTIDE REDUCTASE IN GLIOMAS	DOS SANTOS, WAGNER G	Pending	07/10/200	Fellowship
1F32CA099384-01	INHIBITION OF RIBONUCLEOTIDE REDUCTASE IN GLIOMAS	DOS SANTOS, WAGNER G	Awarded	07/10/2003	NGA
1F32CA099420-01	Phosphoinositide signaling targets in glioma invasion	VANMETER, TIMOTHY E	Pending	08/01/2002	
1F32CA088472-01	IDENTIFICATION OF DOMAIN STRUCTURE FOR HUMAN TELOMERASE	LISS, HEIDI S	Pending	05/01/2000	
1F32CA105735-01	Defining AKT1-stimulated NFkB target genes in gliomas	VANMETER, TIMOTHY E	Pending	10/01/2003	

Figure 5. 22 Status Result – Fellowships.

• Click the **Fellowship** hypertext link to view the Fellowship PHS 416-9 Report.



Figure 5. 23 Fellowship Report.

# eApplications

The eApplications Screen (STA4034) allows the PI or SO to verify an eSubmission and to search for applications that were submitted electronically through CGAP.

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>eApplications</u> hypertext link.

🏄 Commons Status Query -	Status - Microsoft Internet Explorer	
<u> </u>	s <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
6 . 3	UNIVE	IIA ONWEALTH RSITY
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration In	Authority: FSR F stitution Profile Personal Profile (Status) eSNAP FSR Links Help	91 SO <u>Loc</u>
Status Result	succontribute reisonal ribute status contre ron Links help	
Status 🚱		
PI Status	eApplications	
General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	. Suffix
Recently Awarded	Accession Number	
Training Grants Fellowships → eApplications	PleSubmission Status	
- exponentions	SO eSubmission All	
	Application Status All	
	Organization School Hierarchy	
	- / Sale	
	Division Department	
	Search Clear	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Dis	laimer   Accessibility ]	
2	A	] 🥥 Internet

Figure 5. 24 eApplications Screen (STA4034).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – eApplications Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

# Status Results - eApplication

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch application specific functionality such as the Transmittal Sheet directly from the Hit List.

<u>Eile E</u> dit ⊻iew	F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> o	ols <u>H</u> elp					_ 8
NAT		stitutes Comr	of health				
Version 2 Home Administr		on Profile Per	sonal Profile Status eSM	IAP FSR Link		PI SO	Log-ou
Status Res	ult						
Status Res	ult - eAp	plication	Search 😳				
						<b>I</b> - 1	2 of 2 1 Σ
pplication ID 🍣	PI eApplication Status	SO eApplication Status	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Application Status 🍣	Received Date 🔷	Action
R01GM071890-01	Approved	Approved	A Target DNA Promoted Intercalation/Alkylation Drug	Zhou, Qibing	Pending	11/14/2003	Transmittal Sheet
R01DC000165-20	Approved	Approved	PROPERTIES OF OLFACTORY RECEPTORS - NEURAL REGENERATION	COSTANZO, RICHARD M	Pending	11/24/2003	<u>Transmittal</u> <u>Sheet</u>
Export to Excel	Show Que	ery Print Hi	tlist				
<u>contact Us   Privacy N</u>			extract of @2002 NIH All	Pichte Paraned		,	
-	titutes of Health			Rights Reserved. d: 04/30/2004 11	52:32	GRANT	-s.gov∗

Figure 5. 25 Status Result – eApplication (STA4035).

PI Name	The PI Name consists of two (2) fields, the Last name and First name of the Principal Investigator. Wildcards are used to perform a search. For example:
	<ul> <li>Enter the PI's name (e.g., Peters)</li> <li>The Hit List displays Peters, Petersen, Peterson, Petersson, etc.</li> </ul>
	<b>NOTE</b> : The Status module supports automatic use of the wildcard character %; however, this character should never be used alone.
Application Status	This field is used to search for grants based on the current status of the grant within the grant life cycle. More than one status code is included in a "status group."
	• Click the drop-down list 🗖 button to view the options.
	• For the Pending Progress Report select "Pending" from the Application Status drop down list.
Entering Dates	All dates such as, Budget Start Dates and Due Dates, are entered using the format <b>MM/DD/YYYY</b> .
	• Alternatively, select the Calendar icon to access a Calendar window where the desired date can be selected.
Organizational Hierarchy	The Organizational hierarchy applies only to institutions of higher education, which contains a hierarchical structure consisting of the School (Major Component Category), Division, and Department Name.
	• Use the drop-down list button under the <b>School</b> category and select one of the available listings for the default Institution.
Status Result – General Search	Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch application specific functionality such as the NGA, eSNAP, Just-in-Time (JIT), and project extensions directly from the Hit List. Electronic applications submissions to the NIH are available through the Status module as well.

Eile Edit ⊻iew I	Favorites Tools Help				1
0 4 3	eRA Commons				гн
Version 2.6.	3			FSR PI SO	Log-out
Home Administrat Status Resul		atus eSNAP FSR	Links Help		
	lt - General Search 📀		E	☑ 1 - 100 of <b>581</b>	123456 🛛
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🍣	Application Status	Budget Start Date 🌲	Action
1R01AA014356-01	Reducing Alcohol-Exposed Pregnancy Risk	INGERSOLL, KAREN S	Withdrawn	07/01/2003	
5R01AA011408-07	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
1R01AA014717-01A1	Functional genomics of ethanol craving and naltrexone	Miles, Michael F	Pending	07/01/2004	
1F32AA014726-01A1	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Pending	08/01/2004	
1R01AA015329-01	Cost-Effectiveness of Alcohol Withdrawal Pharmacotherapy	WEAVER, MICHAEL	Pending	07/01/2004	
1R01AA014356-01A1	Reducing Alcohol-Exposed Pregnancy Risk	INGERSOLL, KAREN S	Pending	04/01/2004	
5F31AA013771-02	Predictors of Alcohol Drinking in College-aged Women	LEONHARDT, BRIDGET B	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
1R21AA014177-01A1	Stem Cells and Chronic Ethanol Treatment and Withdrawal	RICE, ANN C	Not Funded	09/01/2003	
1R01AA014717-01	Functional Genomics of Ethanol Craving and Naltrexone	Miles, Michael F	Withdrawn	12/01/2003	

Figure 5. 2 General Search – Hit List (STA4023).

**NOTE**: <u>Hypertext</u> links are provided to access additional reference documents/information. For more information, see the individual headings described below.

## Sorting the Hit List

The default sort order is by grant number; however, sort icons are provided above each column to sort the records.

- Click the up or down 💌 arrow to sort by descending or ascending order.
- Click the right  $\boxed{1 6 \text{ of } 6}$  1  $\boxed{2}$  arrow key to move to the next page when a query exceeds the page maximum.

# General Search Screen Related Links and Documents

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – General Search Screen displays, the following hypertext links are available.

The Status Results Hit List provides a listing of grant numbers as hypertext links. Selecting a grant number launches the Status Information Screen (STA4002), which displays general grant information, status history, contacts and more for the selected grant number.

• Select the **grant number** hypertext link to access Status Information for the selected grant.

## Status Information

	mation - Microsof	t Internet Explorer				- 8
Eile Edit						
Home Adm	eRA sion 2.8.3 inistration Institu	NSTITUTES OF HEAL Commons	THU	Institut	me cchismso ion:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY ity: FSR PI SO P	Log-out
	<sup>s Result</sup> nformation					
General Gran				(	her Relevant Documen	-
Status: Institution Nai School Name School Categ Division Name Division Name Department N PI Name: Grant #:	::  ory: e:	Application withdrawn for ameno VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UN MEDICAL COLLEGE OF VIRGINI SCHOOLS OF MEDICINE NONE PHARMACOLOGY AND TOXICOI Miles, Michael F 1 R01AA014717-01	IIVERSITY IA	<u>e</u>	<u>Application</u>	
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status:	863956 Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003 01/02/2004	Craving and Naltrexo	ne		
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status: ion Status:	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	-			
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor Effective	e: ceipt Date: lpdate Date: rd Notice Date: on Status: ion Status:	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	Craving and Naitrexor Primary Institute or Institute Name		ment İnstitute Cent	er
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicati Status Histor Effective Date	e: .eipt Date: .lpdate Date: d Notice Date: on Status: ion Status: y Status Message	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003	Primary Institute or Institute Name	Center Assign	Institute Cent Assignment [	
Accession Nu Proposal Title Proposal Rec Last Status U Current Awar PI eApplicatio SO eApplicatio SO eApplicatio SI eApplicatio Status Histor Effective Date 01/02/2004 07/19/2002	e: .eipt Date: Jpdate Date: d Notice Date: on Status: ion Status: y Status Message Application withdra	Functional Genomics of Ethanol 03/01/2003 01/02/2004 wm for amendment. ww completed. Institute or Center	Primary Institute or Institute Name	Center Assign	Institute Cent Assignment I DL ABUSE 03/19/2003	

Figure 5. 3 Status Information (STA4002).

• Scroll to the bottom of the page and select the **Back** hypertext link to return to the Status Results Hit List (STA4023).

### The Other Relevant Documents section displays varying documents based on the status of the selected grant in the form of hypertext links.

• Select the <u>eApplication</u> hypertext link for access.

The NGA is the official grant award document notifying the grantee and others that a grant has been made. The NGA contains or refers to all terms and conditions of the grant, and provides the documentary basis for recording the obligation of Federal Funds in the agency's accounting system.

• Selecting the **NGA** hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List launches a Word version of the Notice of Grant Award.

## Other Relevant Documents

# Notice of Grant Award (NGA)

ie Edit Yew Insert Figmat Lools Table Window Help Acrobat     ie ie	test NGA[1].rtf - Microsoft Word	8
Han Text       + Courier New       10       B       I       II       II       II       II       II       II       III       III       III       IIII       IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII		
Han Text       + Courier New       10       B       I       II       II       II       II       II       II       III       III       III       IIII       IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII	😭 📸 🕼 🦀 🖏 🥙 🏠 Thesaurus 🐰 🖻 🏨 Paste Special Next Window 🕫 - 🖙 🍭 🕀 🗔 🏢 🕅 🗔 🖤	
g         g         g         g         g         g         RESEARCH         NOTICE · OF · GRANT · AWARD ·         Issue · Date: 09/01/2003g         Department · of · Health · and · Human · Servicesg         National · Institutes · of · Healthg         g         g         Grant · Number : · 5·R01 · AA01408-07g         Principal · Investigator : · PRESCOTT, · CAROL · A· PHPg         Project · Title : · An · Irish · Affected · Sib Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependenceg         g         JIRECTORG         VIRCINIA · COMONWEALTH · UNIVERSITYG         OF ICE · OF · SPONGRAPS         OF ICE · OF · SPONGRED · PROGRAMSG		
q         q         q         q         q         Department of 'Health and 'Human Services]         National 'Institutes of 'Health]         q         q         q         Grant Number: ·S·R01·ALCOHOL ·ABUSE · AND · ALCOHOLISH¶         Principal ·Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL · A·PHD9         Principal · Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL · A·PHD9         Project ·Title: ··An·Irish · Affected ·Sib · Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependence¶         q         g         OFRICTOR¶         VIRCINIACOMMONWEALTH · UNIVERSITY¶         OFFICE·OF ·SPONSORED · PROGRAMS¶         OF DOUCOFOR		
Image: State of the second	•••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••••	B
g     g       g     .NOTICE · OF · GRANT · AWARD ·		
M      NOTICE OF GRANT AWARD		
RESEARCH		3
Department of · Health · and · Human · Services 1 National · Institutes · of · Health 1 ¶ NATIONAL · INSTITUTE · ON · ALCOHOL · ABUSE · AND · ALCOHOLISM Grant · Number : · 5 · ROI · AAO11408-07¶ Principal · Investigator : · PRESCOTT, · CAROL · A · PHD¶ Project · Title : · · An · Irish · Affected · Sib · Pair · Study · of · Alcohol · Dependence ¶ ¶ DIRECTOR¶ VIRCINIA. · COMMONEALTH · UNIVERSITY¶ OFFICE · OF : SPONSORED · PROGRAMS¶	**************************************	G
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	ESEARCHIssue.Date:09/01/2003¶	-
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	epartment.of.Health.and.Human.Services¶	- E
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im	ational.Institutes.of.Health¶	У
NATIONAL-INSTITUTE-ON-ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Instructure on ALCOHOL-ABUSE-AND-ALCOHOLISHM         Image: Im		- Be
¶     ¶       Grant Number: ·5·R01·AA011408-07¶     Principal·Investigator: ·PRESCOTT, ·CAROL·A·PHD¶       Project Title: ·An·Irish·Affected·Sib·Pair·Study·of·Alcohol·Dependence¶     ¶       ¶     UIRCINIA.COMMONEALTH·UNIVERSITY¶       0FFICE: 0F.SPONSORED ·PROGRAMS¶     ¶	ATIONAL · INSTITUTE · ON · ALCOHOL · ABUSE · AND · ALCOHOLISM	۰۵ •
Grant-Number:-S-RO1-AA01408-07ff Principal-Investigator:-PRESCOTT,-CAROL-A-PHDff Project-Title:An-Irish-Affected-Sib-Pair-Study-of-Alcohol-Dependenceff f f DIRECTOR VIRGINIA-COMMONEALTH-UNIVERSITY OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS	***************************************	~
Principal-Investigator:-PRESCOTT,-CAROL-A-PHDM         Project-Title:-··An-Irish-Affected-Sib-Pair-Study-of-Alcohol-DependenceM         M         DIRECTORM         VIRGINIA-COMMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYM         OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSM		
Project.Title:An.Irish.Affected.Sib.Pair.Study.of.Alcohol.Dependence¶     I       ¶     I       ¶     I       DIRECTOR¶     I       VIRGINIA.COMMONWEALTH.UNIVERSITY¶     I       OFFICE.OF.SPONSORED.PROGRAMS¶     I	rant.Number:.5.R01.AA011408-07¶	
Image: State		
%     %       %     DIRECTORS       %     WIRGINIA-COMMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYS       %     OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSSS       %     DIRECTORS	roject.Title:An.Irish.Affected.Sib.Pair.Study.of.Alcohol.Dependence¶	C
DIRECTORS VIRGINIA-CONMONWEALTH-UNIVERSITYS OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSS		~
VIRGINIA-COMMONUEALTH-UNIVERSITYM OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMSM		
VIRGINIA-COMMONDEALTH-UNIVERSITY OFFICE-OF-SPONSORED-PROGRAMS		4
		-
PO-BOX-9805689		1.3%
		8
RICHMOND, VA-2329805689		
UNITED STATES		-
Award.e-mailed.to:.ospaward@hsc.vcu.edu¶		A
91 🗨		=
*	*	
भ		
		E
		4

Figure 5. 4 Notice of Grant Award (NGA).

**NOTE**: Before the NGA displays, an option is provided to view the document or save it to disk.

## eSNAP

The Manage eSNAP page is used to view the eSNAP reports to which you have access and lets you select an eSNAP report in order to perform various actions upon it. Accessible from the General Search Hit List, eSNAP allows users user to select an old or new form type for an Inclusion Enrollment report with an unknown form type. Notifications are sent to the AO/SO/PI when submitting an eSNAP.



Figure 5. 5 Manage eSNAP (ESP7003).

# **Progress Report**

Grantees may submit a progress report to the awarding component's Grants Management Office to continue support on a grant. Progress reports must be submitted annually, two months before the beginning date of the next budget period. Grantees can determine which progress reports are due.

 Select the <u>Progress Report</u> hypertext link to generate the Grant Progress Report.



Figure 5. 6 Grant Progress Report.

# Project Extensions

Grantee Institutions may electronically submit their notification for a no-cost extension from the Extension Screen (STA4039). Project Extensions may be performed automatically *one-time only* by the Signing Official (SO) no earlier than 90 days before the end of the project and no later than the end date.

• Select the **Extension** hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List to launch the Project Extensions Screen.

Extension - Micros	oft Internet Explorer	_ [2] ×
	Favorites Iools Help	-
Version 2.6.	Titationity. For the operation	Log-out
Home Administrat		_
	• to be extended for up to 1 year. Note that only a SO has the ability to perform a project extension and that yo ough the Commons.	•u may
Application Informa	rtion	
Grant Number:	5R01AA013678-03	
PI Name:	Miles, Michael F.	
Proposal Title:	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	
т	o extend the period, select the number of months for which you would like to extend the project period for this gra	ant l
Project End Date: 6/		
	☉ 12 Months C 9 Months C 6 Months	
Extende		
	This will extend the project to 6/30/2005	
	Extend Project Date Cancel	
National Institu (NIH) 9000 Rodwille Bethesda Man	Pike Health Storeen Id: STA4039 FIND. APPLY. BUG	GOV™ ceed.∾
1	🔒 🤷 Internet	

Figure 5. 7 Extension Screen (STA4039).

Grantees may extend the final budget period of the project period *one* time for a period of up to 12 months beyond the original expiration date, shown in the Notice of Grant Award (NGA), when the following conditions are met:

- If no additional funds are required to be obligated be the NIH awarding office.
- If there will be no change in the project's originally approved scope, and;
- If any *one* of the following applies.
  - 1. Additional time beyond the established expiration date is required to ensure adequate completion of the originally approved project.
  - 2. Continuity of NIH grant support is required while a competing continuation application is under review.
  - 3. The extension is necessary to permit an orderly phase out of a project that will not receive continued support.

**NOTE**: The fact that funds remain at the expiration of the grant is not, in itself, sufficient justification for an extension without additional funds.

In extending th update all requ

In extending the final budget period of the project period, the grantee agrees to update all required certifications, including human subjects and animal welfare, in accordance with applicable regulations and policies.

Grantees may not extend project periods previously extended by the NIH awarding office. Any additional project period extension beyond the one-time extension of up to 12 months requires NIH prior approval.

**NOTE**: Project extensions may be performed automatically through the NIH eRA Commons one time only by the SO.

**Process** 

## Submitting

To submit the Project Extension:

• Enter the project extension date.

• C	lick the	Extend Pi	roject Date	button	
🚰 Extension - Micro	soft Internet Exp	lorer			_ 8 ×
Eiledit _⊻iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools	Help			<b>11</b>
1 C + 2		TITUTES OF HEAL	TH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO	Log-out
Status R		Profile Personal Profile	Status COMAP FOR LI	пка нер	
Extension					
Application Inform	ation				
Grant Number:	5R01AI0441	63-05			
PI Name:	Conrad, Dar	niel H.			
Proposal Title:	IGE CONTR	OL BY OVEREXPRESSION O	F CD23		
	Ŷ		ject period for this grant for 13	2 months	
		Confin	m Cancel		
NIH)	itutes of Health	coessibility ] Department of Health and Human Services	© 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserve. Soreen Rendered: 04/30/2004 - EDT Soreen Id: STA4040		
🙋 https://commons.te	st.era.nih.gov/comr	nons/institution/ipfMenu.jsp?men	u_itemPath=Institution+Profile	🔒 🎯 Internet	

Figure 5. 8 Extension Confirmation (STA4040).

Click Confirm to complete the project extension transaction.

Upon notification, the NIH awarding office will revise the project period ending date and provide an acknowledgement to the grantee.

# Just-In-Time (JIT)

Prior to award, Just In Time (JIT) information for Other Support Documentation, IACUC, IRB, and Human Subjects Education may be submitted through the NIH eRA Commons when requested by NIH.

• Select the <u>JIT</u> hypertext link from the Status Results Hit List to retrieve the JIT data from the database of the adjacent grant.



Figure 5. 9 Just In Time Screen (STA4038).

Only Signing Officials (SO) may submit JIT information, with only *one* opportunity to submit JIT information automatically through the NIH eRA Commons.

- Other Support is always required.
- IACUC and IRB dates are also required when the application involves animal or human subjects.
- Human subjects education information is required for new key personnel on grants involving human subjects.
- Click the <u>Status Result</u> sub-menu option to return to the Status Result-General Search Screen (Hit List).

**NOTE**: The JIT feature is available directly from the General Search - Status Screen (STA4022) as a query screen that retrieves grants with JIT links. For more information, see the heading Just-In-Time (JIT) on page 78.

The JIT may be saved to a local directory or uploaded using the Import option.

# Project Extensions

Signing Officials may submit a Project Extension automatically to the NIH. Extensions may be performed no earlier than 90 days prior to the end date of the project and no later than the end date. The change will take affect immediately upon submission.

	oft Internet Explorer						6
<u>File E</u> dit ⊻iew	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp						
🗢 Back 🔹 🔿 👻 🤅	🗿 😰 🚮 😡 Search	📓 Favorites 🛛 🔇 H	istory 🛛 🛃 🔹	9 🖬 🗉			
	onal institu eRA Con		LTH			CCHISMSO : VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY	
Version 2.2	.4				Authority:	80	Log-ou
	tion Institution Profile	Personal Profile	Status	eSNAP Links	Help		
Status Resu xtension	II.						
	4 . I			41			
	to be extended for up t ough the Commons.	to 1 year. Note that	only a SO has	the ability to pe	erform a proj	ect extension and that	you may
and only once an	ough the commonst						
pplication Informa	ition						
rant Number:	5R37AI035705-10						
I Name:	Archer, Gordon L						
		L METHICILLIN RES	SISTANCE LOC	US			
	Archer, Gordon L	L METHICILLIN RES	SISTANCE LOC	US			
roposal Title:	Archer, Gordon L				to extend the	project period for this g	Irant.
roposal Title: T	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele				to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
roposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele	ect the number of m	onths for which		to extend the	project period for this g	irant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m	onths for which		to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m nths C 6 Months	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	jrant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m inths 0 6 Months This will extend th	onths for which	ı you would like	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Project End Date: 1	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003	ect the number of m inths 0 6 Months This will extend th	onths for which s he project to 1	2/31/2004	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Proposal Title: T Project End Date: 1 Extend:	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003 12 Months 0 9 Mo	ect the number of m inths C 6 Months This will extend th Extend Pr	onths for which s he project to 1	2/31/2004	to extend the	project period for this g	ırant.
Proposal Title: Toject End Date: 1 Extend:	Archer, Gordon L STAPHYLOCOCCA o extend the period, sele 2/31/2003 12 Months 0 9 Mo	ect the number of m inths C 6 Months This will extend th Extend Pr	onths for which he project to oject Date @ 2003 NIH.	2/31/2004	ed.	project period for this g	ırant.

Figure 5. 10 Project Extension.

## eSubmissions

The Electronic Submissions screen allows PI or SO to verify eSubmissions. The status of submitted applications can be queried, tracked and reviewed.

🍯 Verify eSubmission - I	Microsoft Internet Ex	plorer			
Eile Edit View Fav	orites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				100 A
] 💠 Back 🔹 🤿 🗟	🗿 🖆 🥘 Search	🚡 Favorites 🛛 🔇 His	story   🛃 🛛	🖬 🗉	
	RA Con	nmons		eSNAP Links	Welcome CCHISMSO Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: SO Help
Status Result					
Verify eSubm	ission				
Application Information	n				
Grant Number:	AN:911				
PI Name:	COSTANZO, RICH	ARD M			
Proposal Title:	PROPERTIES OF (	DLFACTORY RECEP	PTORS - NEU	RAL REGENER	ATION
Verify Submission					
knowledge, and ac	cept the obligation to	comply with Public I	Health Servic	es terms and co	) are true, complete and accurate to the best of m unditions if a grant is awarded as a result of this ubject me to criminal, civil, or administrative pen
Refused - I cannot v	erify the content of the	submission at this	time.		
			Commer	nt:	
[4]			Save   Ca	ncel	
<b>e</b> ]					🔒 🥶 Internet

Figure 5. 11 Verify eSubmission.

**NOTE**: The IPF option is only displayed for NCAA Access. When displayed the NCAA User must enter the exact IPF value for this query.

# **PI Status**

The PI Status option allows PI's to view the status of proposals where they are listed as the PI. Accessing the <u>PI Status</u> hypertext link launches a search for applications related to PI that's logged-in.

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>PI Status</u> hypertext link.

🎒 PI Status Result - Microsoft Internet Explorer		_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help		<b>T</b>
🛛 🕁 Back 🔹 🔿 🗸 🔯 🔯 🖓 😡 Search 🛛 📾 Favorites 🔇 History	B- 4 🖬 🗉	
NATIONAL INSTITUTES OF HEALT CRA Commons Vesion 2.0.3 Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile	H Institution	cchismso :VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY FSR PI SO <u>Log-out</u>
Status Result - PI Status No records met the criteria.	CIUS CONAF FOR LINKS HELP	⊠0-0or0 (ک)
Application ID 🌲 Proposal Title 🌲 Institution	Application Status 🚔	Status Date 🚔 🛛 Action
Export to Excel Show Query Print Hitlist		
(NIH) Health Sources E 9000 Rockville Pike	0 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Foreen Rendered: 05/03/2004 01:23:05 EDT Foreen Id: STA4037	GRANTS.GOV
http://www.nih.gov/		🔒 🥑 Internet

Figure 5. 12 Status Result – PI Status (STA4037).

# Just-In-Time (JIT)

Just-In-Time is an application timeframe requiring applicants to send information to the NIH only if an award is likely. Used for other support information such as IACUC certification, certification of IRB approval, and Human Subjects Assurance, JIT allows the PI or SO to provide information directly to the NIH when that information is requested.

To search for JIT applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Just In</u> <u>Time</u> hypertext link.

	🏄 Commons Status Query - Sta	itus - Microsoft Internet E	xplorer				_ 8 ×
	Eile Edit View Favorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					100 A
		NSTITUTES OF					ALTH
	Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Instit	ution Profile Personal Pr	ofile Status	eSNAP FSR L		FSR PI SO	<u>Loq-out</u>
	Status Result Status ?						
	PI Status	Just In Time					
$\frown$	General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	Type Activity Code	Institution Code	Serial Num	Support Yr.	Suffix
	Recently Awarded Training Grants	PI Name	Last	First			
	Fellowships eApplications	Application Status	Pending 💌				
	exponentions	Organization Hierarchy	School				
			ALL		<b>v</b>		
			ALL	Department			
		Search Clear					
	[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclair	ner I Accessibility 1					
	National Institutes of Health (NIH)		Screen Re	H. All Rights Reserve ndered: 04/30/2004		GR	ANTS.GOV"
	Bethesda, Maryland 20892		Screen Id:	STA4024		FIND. APP	LY. SUCCEED."
ĵ	Inttp://commons.era.nih.gov/					📄 🔒 👩 I	internet

Figure 5. 13 NIH eRA Commons Status Just-In-Time Screen (STA4024).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Just-In-Time Screen displays, the JIT hypertext link is available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Just-in-Time (JIT) Screen (STA4038) directly from the Hit List.

	uery - Status Result - Just In Time - Microsoft Intern avorites Iools Help				- 8
Version 2.6.3	RA COMMONS		Velcome cchismso nstitution:VIRGINIA COMMON UNIVERSI uthority: FSR PI S B Help	WEALTH	Log-out
	lt - Just In Time 😧				
				1 - 23 of 23	1Σ
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🍣	Application Status 🔷 🍣	Status Date 🍣	Action
R01AG023783-01	Tyrosyl-DNA phosphodiesterase and oxidative DNA damage	POVIRK, LAWRENCE F	Pending	02/04/2004	UT
R01AI058300-01	Cytotoxic lymphocytes in acute lung injury	NAGARKATTI, MITZI	Pending	02/06/2004	JIT
2R01CA027605-24	NUCLEOTIDE DEPRIVATION-BASED SELECTIVE THERAPEUTICS	MORAN, RICHARD G	Pending	10/17/2003	JIT
2R01CA063753-10	Promotion of Nucleoside Analog Induced Apoptosis by HDIs	GRANT, STEVEN	Pending	10/22/2003	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA102760-01A1	A Bridge to Better Health: Developing Adolescent Health	DANISH, STEVEN J	Pending	10/21/2003	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA106630-01	The role of p53 in remodeling DNA methylation in cancer	TAYLOR, SHIRLEY M	Pending	10/20/2003	JIT
R01CA104279-01	HUMAN MITOCHONDRIAL FOLATE/ANTIFOLATE TRANSPORT	MORAN, RICHARD G	Pending	09/22/2003	JIT
	Repair of DNA double-strand breaks with damaged	POVIRK, LAWRENCE F	Pending	02/12/2004	<u>JIT</u>
R01CA040615-19A2	ends				
	ends Lysophospholipid in Neovascularization in Ovarian Cancer	FANG, XIANJUN	Pending	10/22/2003	JIT

Figure 5. 14 Status Result – Just In Time (STA4025).

# Status Result – Just-In-Time

# **Pending Progress Report**

A noncompeting grant progress report, the Pending Progress Report is submitted by grantees to report progress and continue funding for a grant's out years.

To search for Pending Progress Reports:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Pending</u> <u>Progress Report</u> hypertext link.

🚈 Commons Status Query - Statu	ıs - Microsoft Internet Explorer		
∫ Eile Edit ⊻iew Favorites Io	ools <u>H</u> elp		
S . 3	STITUTES OF HEALTH		
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Instituti	ion Profile Personal Profile Status	Authority: F eSNAP FSR Links Help	SR PI SO <u>Log-out</u>
Status Result Status			
	ending Progress Report		
 General Search Just In Time → Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	ution Code Serial Num. Support Yr	Suffix
Recently Awarded	esnap Only		
Fellowships	ate Progress Report		
eApplications	Due Date From		
	PI Name	First	
	Application Status		
	Organization School Hierarchy ALL	•	
		partment	
-	Search Clear		
6			Internet

Figure 5. 15 Pending Progress Report Screen (STA4026).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Pending Progress Report Screen displays, the Progress Report hypertext link is available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

## Status Result – Pending Progress Report

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Progress Report directly from the Hit List.

Pending Progress	s Report - Microsoft Internet Explorer F <u>a</u> vorites <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				<u>_</u>
Version 2.	ation Institution Profile Personal Profile St	H filler	UN Authority: FS	RGINIA DMMONWEAL IIVERSITY	.TH Log-out
Status Res	ult - Pending Progress Repor	1			
etatae itee	are remaining residue repor			<b>1</b> - 10	) of <b>159</b> 1 <u>2</u> 🗵
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Application Status	Due Date 🍣	Action
5R01AA013023-04	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity	Ramoa, Ary S.	Pending	01/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AA011408-08	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	Pending	07/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01Al052330-03	3-Ketoacyl ACP Synthase III: A Novel Antibiotic Target	REYNOLDS, KEVIN A	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI051586-04	Bdr proteins and Borrelia pathogenesis	MARCONI, RICHARD T	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI055850-03	Prevention of Cytomegalovirus Infection	ADLER, STUART P	Pending	12/01/2004	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01AI051629-04	CYCLOHEXANECARBOXYLIC ACID AND POLYKETIDE BIOSYNTHESIS	REYNOLDS, KEVIN A	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress Report
5R01Al057189-02	HIV Prostease Inhibitors and Hepatic Lipid Dysregulation	HYLEMON, PHILLIP B	Pending	01/01/2005	eSNAP   Progress

Figure 5. 16 Status Result – Pending Progress Report (STA4027).

# **Recently Awarded**

To search for Recently Awarded applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Recently</u> <u>Awarded</u> hypertext link.

🖉 Commons Status Query - Sta	atus - Microsoft Inte	rnet Explorer				_ 8 ×
_ <u>F</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>⊺</u> ools <u>H</u> elp					-
0.00	NSTITUTES Comm				NIA MONWEALTH ERSITY	_oq-out
Home Administration Instit Status Result	ution Profile Perso	nal Profile Statu	s eSNAP FSR Lii			
Status PI Status General Search	Recently Awarded	The Art is and			0.5	
Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number		Institution Code Seria			
<u>Recently Awarded</u> <u>Training Orants</u> Fellowships	PI Name	Last	First			
eApplications	Organization Hierarchy	ALL	-	·		
		ALL -	Department		_	
		From 01/01/1995		05/03/2004		
	Days Since Award					
	Search Clear	]				
[ <u>Contact Us</u>   <u>Privacy Notice</u>   <u>Disclain</u>	ner   <u>Accessibility</u> ]					
National Institutes of Health (NIH) 9000 Rockville Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892	Healt	th Sore Human Services EDT	03 NIH. All Rights Reserve en Rendered: 05/03/2004 en Id: STA4028		GRANTS.G	
http://www.nih.gov/					🔒 🥑 Internet	

Figure 5. 17 Recently Awarded (STA4028).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Recently Awarded Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

# Status Result – Recently Awarded

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options.

Eile Edit View	Query - Status Result - Recently Awarded - Microsoft Intern Favorites Tools Help	et Explorer		_ 8
6 · 3	eRA Commons			4
Version 2.		Authority: F	SR PI SO	Log-ou
Home Administra Status Resi		IAP FSR Links Help		
	ult - Recently Awarded 📀			
otatus nes				
		<b>≤</b> 1 - 100	of 915 1 2 3 4	<u>5678910</u>
Application ID 🍣	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Status Date	Action
R03AA013665-01	Ethanol Discrimination in Transgenic Mice	SHELTON, KEITH L	08/15/2001	NGA
R01AA013678-01	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	MILES, MICHAEL F	09/21/2001	NGA
iK01AA000236-05	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	01/31/2002	<u>NGA</u>
R01AA011408-06	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	08/28/2002	NGA
R01AA012637-01	ETHANOL AND JAK-STAT SIGNALING PATHWAY	ISHAC, EDWARD J	04/21/2000	NGA
R01AA011408-07	An Irish Affected Sib Pair Study of Alcohol Dependence	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	08/29/2003	NGA
iK01AA000236-03	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	02/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
iK23AA000222-05	ACUTE DRUG WITHDRAWAL IN A GENERAL MEDICAL SETTING	WEAVER, MICHAEL F	06/18/2002	<u>NGA</u>
R01AA012637-03	ETHANOL AND JAK-STAT SIGNALING PATHWAY	ISHAC, EDWARD J	04/29/2002	NGA
R01AA013678-02	Microarray Analysis of Acute Ethanol Effects in Brain	MILES, MICHAEL F	06/17/2002	NGA
110179101001002		RAMOA, ARY S	02/27/2002	NGA
R01AA013023-02	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity			
	Alcohol in Neocortex Development and Plasticity MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR ALCOHOLISM	PRESCOTT, CAROL A	01/25/2001	<u>NGA</u>
iR01AA013023-02	MEDIATION AND MODERATION OF GENETIC RISK FOR		01/25/2001	NGA NGA

Figure 5. 18 Status Result – Recently Awarded (STA4029).

# **Training Grants**

To search for Training grant applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Training</u> <u>Grants</u> hypertext link.

	Commons Status Query - Status	atus - Microsoft Inte	rnet Evolorer				_ 8 ×
		<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	Thee Explorer				
	NATIONAL I	NSTITUTES Comm					Log-out
	Home Administration Instit Status Result	ution Profile Perso	nal Profile Statu	s eSNAP FSR	Links Help		_
	Status ?	Training Grants					
	General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	Type Activity Code	Institution Code Se	rial Num. Sup	port Yr. Suffix	
$\bigcirc$	Recently Awarded     Training Grants     Followching	> PI Name	Last	First			
	eApplications	Application Status	All				
		Budget Start Date	From 05/03/2003		то 11/03/200		
		Budget End Date	From		то		
		Organization Hierarchy	ALL		•		
			ALL -	Department			
		Search Clear	]				
	[ Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclain			03 NIH. All Rights Resen en Rendered: 05/03/200		CRANTE	
	🛃 http://www.nih.gov/			1		🔒 🥶 Internet	

Figure 5. 19 Training Grants Screen (STA4030).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Training Grants Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options.

	Query - Status Result - Training Grants - Micro F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	soft Internet Explorer			<u>_ 8</u>
	e <b>RA Commons</b>	H mi	Ŭ	IRGINIA OMMONWEALTH NIVERSITY	
Version 2.6		tatus eSNAP ESR	Authority: F	SR PI SO	Log-out
Status Resul		GIUS COMAP TON	сика пер		
Status Resu	ılt - Training Grants 🚱				
				<b>I</b> 1 - 8	0 of <b>80</b> 1 ∑
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title	PI Name 🌲	Application Status	Budget Start Date	Action
T32AI007407-12	Training in Hypersensitivity and Cancer Immunology	Conrad, Daniel H.	Awarded	09/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-04	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	Ohman, Dennis E.	Awarded	08/01/2003	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-03	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2002	<u>NGA</u>
2T32AI007407-11	Training in Hypersensitivity and Cancer Immunology	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2002	<u>NGA</u>
T32Al007407-07	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND ANTIGEN PROCESSING	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/1998	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007407-09	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND ANTIGEN PROCESSING	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-01A1	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2000	<u>NGA</u>
T32AI007617-02	TRAINING IN MOLECULAR PATHOGENESIS OF MICROBIAL DISEASES	OHMAN, DENNIS E	Awarded	08/01/2001	<u>NGA</u>
5T32Al007407-10	TRAINING IN HYPERSENSITIVITY AND	CONRAD, DANIEL H	Awarded	09/01/2001	<u>NGA</u>
1132/4001 401-10	ANTIGEN PROCESSING				

Figure 5. 20 Status Results – Training Grants.

# Status Result – Training Grants
## **Fellowships**

To search for Fellowship applications:

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>Fellowships</u> hypertext link.

🚰 Commons Status Query - Status - M	licrosoft Internet Explorer	
Eile Edit Yiew Favorites Tools	Help	
	ITUTES OF HEALTH	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration Institution P	rofile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR L	Authority: FSR PI SO <u>Log-out</u> inks Help
Status Result Status ?		
PI Status Fellow		
General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	rant Number Type Activity Code Institution Code Seri	al Num. Support Yr. Suffix
 Recently Awarded Training Grants	PI Name Last First	
 Fellowships     Applications     Applications	cation Status All	
Budg	et Start Date From 05/03/1995 III(MM/DD/YYYY)	то 11/03/2004 (ММ/DD/^^^)
Bud	get End Date From (MM/DD/YYYY)	
	Organization School Hierarchy ALL	-
	Division Department	
Sea	Clear	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Act	essibility ]	
National Institutes of Health	Department of @ 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserve Health Soreen Rendered: 05/03/2004	
<b>&amp;</b> 1		🔒 🥥 Internet

Figure 5. 21 Status – Fellowships (STA4032).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – Fellowships Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

**Status Result – Fellowships** Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch the Fellowship report directly from the Hit List.

	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp				-
S . 3	eRA Commons				
Version 2.6	3		Authority: FSR		Log-out
Home Administra	tion Institution Profile Personal Profile Statu	IS) eSNAP FSR Lii			
Status Resu					
Status Rest	ılt - Fellowships 📀				
				🗹 1 - 79 d	of 79 1 🖸
Application ID 🌲	Proposal Title 🌲	Pi Name 🌲	Application Status 🍣	Budget Start Date 🏺	Action
1F32AA014726-01A1	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Pending	08/01/2004	
1F32AA014726-01	Pharmacogenomics of ethanol and myelin gene expression	Kerns, Robnet T	Withdrawn	12/01/2003	
1F32AI057008-01	Factor H binding and Borrelia pathogenesis	MCDOWELL, JOHN V	Pending	05/01/2003	1
1F32CA090044-01A1	Role of Stat5 in Mast Cell Proliferation and Neoplasia	SHELBURNE, CHRISTOPHER P	Pending	05/01/2001	
5F32CA099384-02	INHIBITION OF RIBONUCLEOTIDE REDUCTASE IN GLIOMAS	DOS SANTOS, WAGNER G	Pending	07/10/200	Fellowship
1F32CA099384-01	INHIBITION OF RIBONUCLEOTIDE REDUCTASE IN GLIOMAS	DOS SANTOS, WAGNER G	Awarded	07/10/2003	NGA
1F32CA099420-01	Phosphoinositide signaling targets in glioma invasion	VANMETER, TIMOTHY E	Pending	08/01/2002	
1F32CA088472-01	IDENTIFICATION OF DOMAIN STRUCTURE FOR HUMAN TELOMERASE	LISS, HEIDI S	Pending	05/01/2000	
1F32CA105735-01	Defining AKT1-stimulated NFkB target genes in gliomas	VANMETER, TIMOTHY E	Pending	10/01/2003	

Figure 5. 22 Status Result – Fellowships.

• Click the **Fellowship** hypertext link to view the Fellowship PHS 416-9 Report.



Figure 5. 23 Fellowship Report.

## eApplications

The eApplications Screen (STA4034) allows the PI or SO to verify an eSubmission and to search for applications that were submitted electronically through CGAP.

• Select the <u>Status</u> tab and from the Status menu, select the <u>eApplications</u> hypertext link.

🏄 Commons Status Query -	Status - Microsoft Internet Explorer	
<u> </u>	s <u>I</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	
6 . 3	UNIVE	IIA ONWEALTH RSITY
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration In	Authority: FSR F stitution Profile Personal Profile (Status) eSNAP FSR Links Help	91 SO <u>Loc</u>
Status Result	succontribute reisonal ribute status contre ron Links help	
Status 🚱		
PI Status	eApplications	
General Search Just In Time Pending Progress Report	Grant Number	. Suffix
Recently Awarded	Accession Number	
Training Grants Fellowships → eApplications	PleSubmission Status	
- exponentions	SO eSubmission All	
	Application Status All	
	Organization School Hierarchy	
	- / Suc	
	Division Department	
	Search Clear	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Dis	laimer   Accessibility ]	
2	A	] 🥥 Internet

Figure 5. 24 eApplications Screen (STA4034).

- Enter query criteria.
- Click the Search button.

Once a query is executed and the Status Result – eApplications Screen displays, additional hypertext links are available. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

# Status Results - eApplication

Once a query is executed the retrieved records are displayed in rows and can be reordered using the directional arrow options. Users may launch application specific functionality such as the Transmittal Sheet directly from the Hit List.

<u>Eile E</u> dit ⊻iew	F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> o	ols <u>H</u> elp					_ 8
NAT		stitutes Comr	of health				
Version 2 Home Administr		on Profile Per	sonal Profile Status eSM	IAP FSR Link		PI SO	Log-ou
Status Res	ult						
Status Res	ult - eAp	plication	Search 😳				
						<b>I</b> - 1	2 of 2 1 Σ
pplication ID 🍣	PI eApplication Status	SO eApplication Status	Proposal Title	Pl Name 🌲	Application Status 🔷 🍣	Received Date 🔷	Action
R01GM071890-01	Approved	Approved	A Target DNA Promoted Intercalation/Alkylation Drug	Zhou, Qibing	Pending	11/14/2003	Transmittal Sheet
R01DC000165-20	Approved	Approved	PROPERTIES OF OLFACTORY RECEPTORS - NEURAL REGENERATION	COSTANZO, RICHARD M	Pending	11/24/2003	<u>Transmittal</u> <u>Sheet</u>
Export to Excel	Show Que	ery Print Hi	tlist				
<u>contact Us   Privacy N</u>			extract of @2002 NIH All	Pichte Paraned		,	
-	titutes of Health	C He		Rights Reserved. d: 04/30/2004 11	52:32	GRANT	-s.gov∗

Figure 5. 25 Status Result – eApplication (STA4035).

# **Delegate Authority**

Organizational Institutions and PIs may grant another user the authority to enter and process grant information, update their Personal Profile (PPF) information, submit eSNAP, and ensure that NIH has associated (linked) the proper NIH Support.

### **Delegate PI Access**

The Administration Screen provides the functionality to delegate (and revoke) authority to update a user's Personal Profile information.

To access:

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, then <u>Accounts</u>, then the <u>Delegate PI</u> option.

🚈 Delegate PI Access - Microso	ft Internet Explorer		
Eile Edit View Favorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp		100 A
	NSTITUTES OF HEALT		e tharding n: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version 2.6.3 Home Administration	Institution Profile Personal Profile	Authority	y: PI <u>Loq-out</u>
Accounts			
	gate PPF Edit Change Password V	erify NIH Support	
Delegate PI Acces		Access for: THARDING	
	Tou are delegating F	Accession. THARDING	
Current Insitution Users		Current P	PI Delegates
AUNGIER, MICHAEL BALDWIN, SHERYL BOOKER, MARGIE BROWDER, ELIZABETH CARPENTER, JOYCE		gn ==> No PI De	legates Found
CHERMSIDE, HERBERT CHISM, CHERYL COBBS, ODESTA COSTANZO, RICHARD DUNLAP, PATRICIA			
I Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclain	Department of Generation Health Services	) 2003 NH. All Right: Reserved. Screen Rendered: 04/26/2004 02:48:28 507 Screen Id: ESP7000	GRANTS.GOV*
e]			A Internet

Figure 6. 1 Delegate PI Access (ESP7000).

- Select (Highlight) the authorized user from the list of "Current Institution Users."
- Click the Assign ==> button to delegate.

🚈 Delegate PI Con	firmation - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View	Favorites Iools Help	100 A
NAT		e tharding Annotation Annotatio Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation An Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation Annotation An
	istration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help	r. Pl <u>Log-out</u>
Account Delegat		
Delegate P	Pl Confirmation 🚱	
	Please confirm that you want to <b>DELEGATE</b> the person below.	
CONFIRM DELEG	a Tr'	
Delegate Name: Title:	Chism, Cheryl	
	PO BOX 980568	
Address:		
	RICHMOND VA 232980568	
	Save Cancel	
L		
	Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility   titutes of Health Department of 0 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Screen Rendered: 04/26/2004 02:51:55 Ille Pike and Human Services EDT	GRANTS.GOV*
	fanyland 20892 Soreen Id: ESP7001	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED."
é)		

Figure 6. 2 Delegate PI Confirmation (ESP7001).

Click Save to c	confirm the delegate and upd	late the change.
🗿 Delegate PI Access - Microsoft Internet Exp	olorer	×
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help		₩ <b>B</b>
NATIONAL INSTITUT <b>eRA Com</b> Version 2.6.3		Welcome tharding Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: PI Log-out
	file Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links H	elp
Accounts Delegate PI Delegate PPF Edit	Change Password Verify NIH Support	
Delegate PI Access		
	You are delegating PI Access for: THARDING	
	Delegate Assigned Successfully!	
Current Insitution Users		Current PI Delegates Chism, Cheryl
Contact Us   Privator Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility National Institutes of Health N(HH) 9000 Rodwille Pike Bethesda, Maryland 20892	] Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Health Soreen Rendered: 04/26/2004 03 and Human Services EDT Soreen Id: ESP7000	

Figure 6. 3 Delegate PI Access (ESP7000).

**NOTE**: A conformation email will be sent to the selected delegate(s) and to the PI's registered account once the delegate function is completed.

#### Delegate Authority from the Maintain Account List

A query may be performed to locate a user to whom you want to delegate PI authority and for locating accounts with a current status of Not Affiliated so that you can create user accounts and create institutional affiliations. For more information on executing a query, see the heading "Performing a Query."

🏄 Account List - Microsof	t Internet Explor	er			_ 8 ×
Eile Edit View Favor	rites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elj	5			100 A
0 . 3		jtes of heal <b>MMONS</b>	тн	Welcome cchismso Institution: VIRGINIA COMMONY UNIVERSIT	
Version 2.6.3				Authority: SO	Log-out
Home Administratio	n Institution	Profile Personal Profil	e Status eSNAP Lin	ks Help	
	Affiliation	intain Account Deleg	ate Submit Delegate P	PF Edit Change Password	Verify NIH Support
Account List		Belog	ato Gastint Delogato i	The care on angot a comora	vongrun cupport
	·				
Search Criteria	Account				
Role:	Account Status:	All 🗾			
AA Ctrl key to do	Name:	ast	First		
AO multiple		_азі с%	r list		
ASST select or to PI deselect.	'	• • •	1		
so 💌	User ID:				
		Sear	rch Clear		
Account Search Results					
User Name 🔷	User ID 🔷	Email Address 🔷	Account Status 🔷	Role Action	
Carpenter, Joyce	SJCARPEN	sjcarpen@vcu.edu	Active	FSR View   Edit   Delet	el
Chermside, Herbert	VCUOSPA	dirospa@vcu.edu	Active	AA SO View   Edit   Delet	<u>e</u>
Chism, Cheryl	CCHISMSO	Chismc@od.nih.gov	Active	SO View   Edit   Delet	e
Cobbs, Odesta	OGCOBBS	ogcobbs@vcu.edu	Active	FSR View   Edit   Delet	e
COSTANZO, RICHARD	RCOSTANZO	rmcostan@vcu.edu	Active	PI View   Edit   Delet	e   Delegate Pl
[ <u>Contact Us</u>   <u>Privacy Notice</u>   ]	Disclaimer   Accessit	illity]			
8) 8)					Internet
					ancornot

Figure 6. 4 Account List.

• Click the **Delegate PI** hypertext link adjacent to the user's name.

### Revoking Personal Profile Authority

The PI Delegate authority can be revoked by selecting the desired user from the listing of "Current Institution Users."

- Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, then <u>Accounts</u>, then the <u>Delegate PI</u> option.
- Select (Highlight) the delegate's name from the "Current PI Delegates" list.
- Click the <== Revoke button, as illustrated in Figure 6.3.
- Click Save to confirm the removal and the selected name(s) is removed from the "Current PI Delegates" list.

**NOTE**: Multiple users can be selected by pressing and holding the **Ctrl** key and selecting all of the desired names.

**NOTE**: A conformation email is sent to the selected delegate(s) and to the PI's registered account once the revoke function is completed.

### **Verify PI Support**

With PI authority delegated, authorized users may access the Verify PI Support module to verify and/or add the applications, committee involvement, and training applications that the NIH has on file for the PI.

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, then <u>Accounts</u>, then the <u>Verify NIH Support</u> option.

🚰 Select PI for Verify NIH Support - Microsoft Internet Explorer	
Eile Edit View Favorites Tools Help	
eRA Commons	TH Welcome cchismso Institution:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO I
Accounts Pate Account Create Affiliation Maintain Account Delegate Pl	e Status eSNAP FSR Links Help Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edit Change Password (Verify NIH Sup
Select PI for Verify NIH Support @	
ofile to verify NIH Support for:	Chism, Cheryl (CCHISMSO)  Chism, Cheryl (CCHISMSO) FILLMORE, HELLEN (HFILLMORE) Harding, Theodore (THARDING)
	1
<b>₹</b>	A State of the sta

Figure 6. 5 Select PI for Verify NIH Support (PPF6033).

When the user has been granted authority by more than one PI:

- Click the drop-down list 🔽 icon and select the desired person's name.
- Click the Select Profile button

No Awarded NIH Support or Committee Involvement Exist When the PI's awarded grants or committee involvements do not display, a search can be performed to add the NIH Support to the PI's profile.

🚰 Yerify NIH Support for Theodore Harding - Microsoft Internet Explorer	
Eile Edit View Favorites Iools Help	
	tution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY ority: FSR PI SO
Home Administration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP FSR Links Help Accounts	
Create Account Create Affiliation Maintain Account Delegate PI Delegate Submit Delegate PPF Edi	t Change Password Verify NIH S
Verify NIH Support for Theodore Harding @	
You are verifying NIH Support for Theodore Harding . We do not show any awarded NIH Support or Comm may be appropriate. Either select Add Additional NIH support or Complete Account Request to continue.	ttee Involvement for Theodore Hardir
Comments for NIH	_
Continue Account Request Add NIH Support	
Note that you are only permitted to view public information (i.e. grants which were awarded by NIH or Revie serving or have already served). Additionally, Involvement on Special Emphasis Parels is not displayed.	w Committees for which you re
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]	
National Institutes of Health (NIH) 9000 Rodwille Pike Bothcode Mondand Onony Control Additional Services Screen Rendered: 04/26/2004 04:31:23 E Screen Id: PPFR022	DT GRANTS
6)	🔒 🥶 Internet

Figure 6. 6 Verify NIH Support (PPF6032).

• Click the Add NIH Support button to access the Add NIH Support Screen (PPF6030).



Figure 6. 7 Add NIH Support (PPF6030).

To perform a query:

• Enter one complete grant number.

• Alternatively, use the drop-down list icon to select an IC and enter a grant serial number.

**NOTE**: The IC and Serial Number fields are followed by an asterisk (\*) and are *required*.

• Cli	ck Search to ex	ecute the query.		
🚰 Add NIH Support -	Microsoft Internet Explorer			
Eile Edit View	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp			198
E A Y	onal institutes o			A
Add NIH Su	pport * indicates required fie	ld.		
Search				
Type Activity IC*		ort Year Suffix		
earch Result				
Grant Number	PI Name	Project Title		Action
R01GM061258-02	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPER		Add Grant
R01GM061258-01	MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPE		Add Grant
R01GM061258-03 R01GM061258-04	MOORE, PETER B MOORE, PETER B	STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPE STRUCTURE AND PHYSICAL PROPE		Add Grant Add Grant
Contact Us   Privacy No	tice   <u>Disclaimer</u>   <u>Accessibility</u> ]			
National Instit (NIH) 9000 Rodwill- Bethesda, Ma	e Pike Health and Hu	nent of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserv Screen Rendered: 04/26/2004 man Services EDT Screen Id: PPF6030	404:36:20 GRANT	
http://commons.era	nih.gov/		🔒 🙆 Interne	t

Figure 6. 8 Add NIH Support (PPF6030).

Once a query is executed, the results display within the "Search Result" area.

• Click the <u>Add Grant</u> hypertext link adjacent to the associated grant number to verify the NIH Support, as illustrated in Figure 6. 9.

Eile Edit View Favorites Tools H	elp				
Accounts Create Account Create Affiliation Main Verify NIH Support for " You are verifying NIH Support for Theodor	n Profile Personal lain Account Deleg Theodore Ha e Harding.	S Profile Status ate PI Delegat Arding 3			VEALTH
Principal Investigator - Funded Applicatio	ns for which you part	icipated as the I	Principal Investigator		Deed
Confirm Your NIH Support	PI Name Gra	nt	Project Title		Proj Date
Added V  Correct  Incorrect	MOORE, 5RC PETER B 04	11 GM061 258-	STRUCTURE AND PH	YSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA	07/0
Added C Correct 🗙 🕤 Incorrect	MOORE, 5P0 PETER B 28		PROGRAM IN MACRON MOTION, CONTROL	IOLECULAR STRUCTURE,	04/0
Added C Correct X O Incorrect	MOORE, 1S1 PETER B 01	ORR016633-	NMR Console Upgrade	e and Cryoprobe	04/0
Added O Correct 🗙 🕤 Incorrect	MOORE, 5RC PETER B 32	I1GM054216-	RIBOSOME STRUCTU	RE/FUNCTION	12/0
Added © Correct X © Incorrect Added © Correct X © Incorrect	PETER B 32	1 QM0 41 651		RE/FUNCTION YSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA	12/0
	PETER B 32 MOORE, 5RC PETER B 11	11GM041651-	STRUCTURE AND PH		
Added C Correct X C Incorrect	PETER B         32           MOORE,         5R0           PETER B         11           MOORE,         1R1           PETER B         01	11GM041651- 3GM051544-	STRUCTURE AND PH	YSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA	07/
Added C Correct X C Incorrect Added C Correct X C Incorrect Committee Involvement - Committees in to Confirm Your Committee Involvement	PETER B         32           MOORE,         5R0           PETER B         11           MOORE,         1R1           PETER B         01	I1 GM041651- 3 GM051544- g or have served	STRUCTURE AND PH 1994 GORDON CONFI I that are not Special Er	YSICAL PROPERTIES OF RNA ERENCE ON NUCLEIC ACIDS nphasis Panels	07/

Figure 6. 9 Verify NIH Support (PPF

Review the on-screen information and for each available section (NIH Support, Committee Involvement, and Principal Investigator):

- Select the <u>Correct</u> or <u>Incorrect</u> radio button for each entry to verify the accuracy of the information.
- Scroll to the bottom of the screen and add any remarks to the "Comments for NIH" field.
- Click the <u>Continue Account Request</u> to notify the NIH that you have validated your information.



Figure 6. 10 Complete Account Request (PPF6021).

- Click Continue Account Request to return to the Main Screen.
- Alternatively, select Back to return to the previous screen and make corrections.

### **Delegate Submit Access**

The Delegate Submit module allows grantee institution to selectively delegate authority for eSNAP submission to a PI.

To access:

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, then <u>Accounts</u>, then the <u>Delegate Submit</u> option.



Figure 6. 11 Delegate eSNAP Submit Access (ESP7026).

- Select (Highlight) the authorized user from the list of "Current Institution PI Users."
- Click the Assign ==> button to delegate to copy the selected name to the "Current Submit Delegates."

**NOTE**: Once a PI has been delegated this authority and submits an eSNAP to NIH on behalf of the grantee, an e-mail notification is sent to the authorized organizational official.

eSNAP is the electronic version of the SNAP Type 5, noncompeting, progress report.

## **Delegate PPF Edit Authority**

The Administration Screen provides the functionality to delegate (and revoke) authority to update a user's Personal Profile information and maintenance of the Institutional Profile (IPF).

To access:

• Select the <u>Administration</u> tab option, then <u>Accounts</u>, then the <u>Delegate PPF Edit</u> option.

Efe       Ede       View       Favorites       Iools       Help         Image: Second Sec	<b>**</b>
REA COMMONS Version 2.6.3	A
	Log-out
Accounts	
Delegate PI Delegate PPF Edit Change Password Verify NIH Support	
Delegate PPF Edit Access 🚱	
You are delegating PPF Edit Authority.	
Current Insitution Users Current PPF Edit Delegates	
MACON, MALINDA MONROE, CRYSTAL MOORE, PETER PUBLOW, ANDREA ROACH, JOSEPH	
ROBB, SUSAN Cancel	
SMITH, DAVID	
[Contact Us   Privacy Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]	
National Institutes of Health Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved.	
Image: Source of the second	5.GOV™
Bethesda, Maryland 20892 Soreen Id: ESP7029 FIND. APPLY. St	JCCEED."
🖉 🖉 Internet	

Figure 6. 12 Delegate PPF Edit Access (ESP7029).

This allows the delegate to change the PI's NIH Personal Profile information such as name, address, email, and phone number.

- Select (Highlight) the authorized user from the list of "Current Institution Users."
- Click the Assign ==> button to delegate (copy) the selected name to the "Current PPF Edit Delegates."

🏄 Delegate PPF Ed	dit Confirmation - Microsoft Internet Explorer	_ @ ×
Eile Edit View	Favorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp	<b>∦</b> ₽
NAT		elcome tharding stitution: VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY
Version : Home Admin	2.6.3 nistration Institution Profile Personal Profile Status eSNAP Links Help	uthority: PI <u>Log-out</u>
Accoun	nts	
	PI Delegate PPF Edit Change Password Verify NIH Support	
Delegate F	PF Edit Confirmation @ Please confirm that you want to DELEGATE the person below	
	Please comminanty ou want to DELEGATE the person below	v.
CONFIRM DELEG	ATE	
Delegate Name:		
Title:		
	PO BOX 568	
Address:		
	RICHMOND VA 232980568	
	Save Cancel	
[Contact Us   Privacy	Notice   Disclaimer   Accessibility ]	
MIH)	stitutes of Health Department of © 2003 NIH. All Rights Reserved. Health Screen Rendered: 04/29/2004 01:57 and Human Services EDT	23 GRANTS.GOV*
<sup>എ</sup> പങ് 9000 Rodev Bethesda, N	ville Pike Car and Human Services EDT Maryland 20892 Screen Id: ESP7030	FIND. APPLY. SUCCEED."
<b>@</b> ]		🔒 🎯 Internet

Figure 6. 13 Confirmation of Delegate PPF Edit (ESP7030).



The designee will receive an email confirming that the PI has granted you the authority to edit their personal profile (PPF) information in the NIH Commons.

**NOTE**: For the designee to change the personal profile information, login to NIH Commons, select Personal Profile and select the name that you wish to edit. For more information, see the heading "Managing Personal Profile Information."

### **Create Affiliation**

An affiliation can be created for users who have submitted grants/applications but are not affiliated with your Institution and the NIH eRA Commons System.

Once the user account has been created and submitted, the Identify Account Profile displays with the "Create Affiliation" hypertext link as illustrated in Figure 6. 14.



Figure 6. 14 Identify Account Profile (ADM1014).

For PI's that have not been affiliated with an Institution, the "Create Affiliation"

hypertext link displays within the Action column.

• Select the <u>Create Affiliation</u> hypertext link to view the NIH Support that is associated with the PI information that was entered during account creation.

<u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew	F <u>a</u> vorites <u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> elp			
A HEAD	eRA Com		гн	Welcome cchismso Institution:VIRGINIA COMMONWEALTH UNIVERSITY Authority: FSR PI SO
Version 2.6 Home Administ	tration Institution Profil	le Personal Profile	e Status eSNAP FSR Lir	nks Help
Accounts		Account Delegate	DI Dologato Submit Dolo	gate PPF Edit Change Password Verify NI
NIH Support		Account Delegate	Fi Delegate Submit Dele	gaterri Luit Changerassiona veniyin
an ouppon				
		formation associate	d with the selected Principal	l Investigator (PI). Use this information to posi
entify PIs associated	I with your institution.			
NIH Support 🗹 1 - 8	of 8 1 🖸			
				Commont Chart
ame	Institution Name	Support Type	Support Identification	Support Description Date
	Institution Name	Support Type Committee	Support Identification	Developmental Therapeutics Study Section Developmental
OORE, ANNA	Institution Name			Support Description         Date           Developmental         02/25/2004           Therapeutics Study Section         02/25/2004           Center for Scientific Review         10/19/2003           Special Emphasis Panel         10/19/2003
OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA	Institution Name MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL	Committee	DT	Developmental Developmental Therapeutics Study Section Center for Scientific Review 10/10/2002
OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA	MASSACHUSETTS	Committee Committee	DT ZRG1	Developmental D225/2004 Therapeutics Study Section 0/225/2004 Center for Scientific Review Special Emphasis Panel Novel multi-modal probes page:rong
OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA	MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS	Committee Committee Application	DT ZR01 1R21EB001727-01	Support Description         Date           Developmental         0/2/26/2004           Therapeutics Study Section         0/2/26/2004           Center for Scientific Review, Special Emphasis Panel         10/19/2003           Novel multi-modal probes         0/06/2003           In vivo cancer imaging In Vivo Imaging of Autoimmune Attack in Type         09/06/2003           1 Diabetes         In vivo imaging of diabetogenic cytotoxic T-         08/05/2003
ame OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA	MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS	Committee Committee Application	DT ZRG1 1R21EB001727-01 5R01DK063572-02	Support Description         Date           Developmental         0/25/2004           Therapeutics Study Section         0/25/2004           Center for Scientific Review Special Emphasis Panal         10/1 9/2003           Novel multi-modal probes for in vivo cancer imaging         9/05/2003           In Vivo Imaging of Autoimmune Attack in Type         09/01/2003           1 Diabetes         1
OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA OORE, ANNA	MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS GENERAL HOSPITAL MASSACHUSETTS	Committee Committee Application Application Application	DT ZR01 1R21EB001727-01 5R01DK063572-02 1R01DK064850-01	Support Description         Date           Developmental         0/2/26/2004           Therapeutics Study Section         0/2/26/2004           Center for Scientific Review, Special Emphasis Panel         10/19/2003           Novel multi-modal probes         0/06/2003           In Vivo cancer imaging         0/06/2003           In Vivo Imaging of Autoimmune Attack in Type         09/01/2003           In vivo imaging of diabetogenic cytotoxic T- lymphocytes         08/05/2003           In Vivo Imaging of Autoimmune Attack in Type         09/30/2002

Figure 6. 15 View NIH Support (PPF6027).

View the associated NIH Support to determine whether the listed NIH application information identifies the PI associated with your Institution.

Click Close to return to the Create a New NIH Profile Screen.

🖹 Identify Accou	unt Profile - Mi	icrosoft Inte	rnet Explorer			_ 8 >
<u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻ie	w F <u>a</u> vorites	<u>T</u> ools <u>H</u> el	0			
A HEROT			ites of hea mmons			INIA COMMONWEALTH
	n 2.6.3 ninistration	Institution	Profile Personal Pr	ofile Status eSNAP FSR Li	,	
Accol		iliation Mai	ntain Account Deler	jate PI Delegate Submit Dele	egate PDF Edit Chan	ge Password Verify NIH
Identify A			Ruin Account Deley	Jater i belegate Submit Del		ger ussional verify nin
Account Inform	ation					
First Name:*	Cheryl					
Middle Name:						
Last Name:*	Harding					
User Name:*	HardingC2					
Role*	PI					
E-mail:*	chismc@od.r	nih.gov				
Retype E-mail:*	chismc@od.r	nih.gov				
Birth Date:	03/ 05/ 1948	3 (For Pl on)	/) (mm dd yyyy)			
Prior Support:	(For Pionly) I IC: Al S			rior support indicated		
Name	_	_	Email Address	_	Status	Action
HARDING, CLIF	FORD V		CVH3@PO.CWRU.E	DU	Not Affiliated	Create Affiliation
HARDING, CHE	RYLE		CFHHC@CUNYVM.	CUNY.EDU	Not Affiliated	Create Account
			Return	Create a New NIH Profile		
•  ₿]						Internet

Figure 6. 16 Identify a New NIH Profile (ADM1014).

#### NIH Support does not Match

When the displayed NIH Support is the applications associated with the new user account:

• Click Return to return to the Create a New NIH Profile to enter another IC and Serial number and view the prior support.



Figure 6. 17 Create a New NIH Profile.

**NIH Support Matches** 

When the displayed NIH Support matches the PI

Continue to create the account and initiate the confirmation Click email. For more information, see the heading "User Account Management."

**Create a New NIH Profile** 

When the application information is not representative of the newly created user account.

- Create a New NIH Profile Click the
- button to create a new NIH • Profile that is not associated with the previously viewed support. For more information, see the heading "Verifying NIH Support."

### **Create Affiliation Screen**

An Affiliation with the default Institution can be created from the Create Affiliation Screen (ADM1001).

To access:

Select the Administration tab, then Accounts, then the Create • Affiliation option.

											_
<u>E</u> ile <u>E</u> dit ⊻iew	F <u>a</u> vorites	Tools	Help								
						-			Institution	cchismso : VIRGINIA COM UNIVERSITY	1MONWEALT
Version 2	2.6.3								Authority:	FSR PI SO	
	istration	Institu	tion Profile	e Person	al Profile	Status	eSNAP F	SR Links	Help		
Account		ation	Maintain /	Account	Delegate P	l Delega	ite Submi	t Delegat	e PPF Edit	Change Passw	ord Verify
Create Affi										0	<i>,</i>
Arcaic Am	nation										
indicates require	ed field										
ccount Informati	ion										
ser ID:*	pet	ersen									
	1.			_							
	1.1.1										
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov								
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit C	ancel			-	
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit (	ancel				
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit (	ancel			-	
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov(		Sut	omit C	Cancel			-	-
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sub	omit C	ancel				
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sub	omit C	Cancel				
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit C	ancel				
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit C	ancel				
mail Address:*	chi	smc@oo	d.nih.gov		Sut	omit C	Cancel				
					Sut	omit C	Cancel				
ontaot Us   Privacy N	Notice   Discla	imer   Ao	cessibility ]								•
ontact Us   <u>Privaov</u> National Inst	Notice   Discla	imer   Ao	cessibility ]	Department	of Health	© 2003 NII	H. All Right		28:22 EDT		
ontact Us   <u>Privacy k</u> Mational Inst	Notice   Discla	imer   Ao	cessibility ]	)epartment and Human	of Health	© 2003 NII	H. All Right	: Reserved. 29/2004 01::	28:22 EDT	L	GRANT

Figure 6. 18 Create Affiliation (ADM1011).

Enter the on-screen information noting the following:

- Each required field is followed by an asterisk (\*). •
- Click Submit to create the affiliation.



Figure 6. 19 Affiliation has been created (ADM1009).

Notice of Grant Award (NGA) 71

# Index

#### ----A----

Account List Screen (ADM1007) 23 Account Request Status Screen (ADM1025) 33 Assurances/Certification Information Screen (IPF2005) 40

#### ----C----

Change Password Screen (FRW0015) 6 Create a New Account Screen (ADM1001) 17 Create New Division (IPF2012) 47 Create New School (IPF2015) 47

#### ----E----

Edit Account Screen (ADM1003) 26 Edit Department Screen (IPF2011) 45 Edit Division Screen (IPF2013) 44 Edit School Screen (IPF2016) 44

#### ----H----

Help Desk 8

---M---

Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen (IPF2014) 42 Messaging System 7

#### ----P----

Password requirements 9 Password, change 8

#### ----Q----

Query parameters 68

#### ---S---

Screens Account List Screen (ADM1007) 23 Account Request Status Screen (ADM1025) 33 Assurances/Certification Information Screen (IPF2005) 40 Change Password Screen 8 Change Password Screen (FRW0015) 6 Create a New Account Screen (ADM1001) 17 Create New Division (IPF2012) 47 Create New School (IPF2015) 47 Edit Account Screen (ADM1003) 26 Edit Department Screen (IPF2011) 45 Edit School Screen (IPF2016) 44 Maintain Organization Hierarchy Screen (IPF2014) 42 View Institution Usage Screen (IPF2003) 52 Welcome Screen (COM0001) 5

----V----

View Institution Usage Screen (IPF2003) 52

----W----

Welcome Screen (COM0001) 5